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THE NA'I_‘-‘I"O»N’S_ RURAL'TE'LDERL{’

. MONDAY, NO‘VEMBER 7, 1977 R
T T ' T et o US SENATE,

SPECIAL COMMI'ITEE oN AGING,
Tucsan, Ariz.

. The ‘committee. met pursuant to ca.ll at 2 .Jm., in the Apache
through Cochise Rooms, Tucson Communlty enter, Hon. Dennls
DeConcini presiding.

_ Présent: Senator DeConcini and. Conrrressman Morris K. Udall.

" Also present : Lois Pfau, legislative assistant to Senatbr DeCo n1-
Deborah K. Kilmer, professmnal staff member; Tony Arroys,
-nority. professmnal staff member a,nd l\IarJone J Flnney, a351stant

. clerk. S . .

OP'.ENING STATEMENT BY SENATOR :DENNIS DeCONCINI PRESIDING

Senator DECO\"CINI ‘Good morni'nr'r. . '

. Today the Senaté Committee on Aging continues its hearlng on.
g “The Nation’s Rural Elderly.” This committee has already visited

Towa, South Dak t , Nebraska, and Colorado to hear about the needs"
.of the rural aged. I ‘- very glad that the committee has also been a,ble
_to come to Tucson and to other communities in Arizona.

P
l

--There are approximately 338,900 elderly Arlzonmns—persons over

60 years of age. About 25 percent of 'these individuals live in rural -
areas. Nationwide, about 27 pefcent of the elderly live in rural areas.
You can see that Arizona has reason te takeé a special look at the
needs of its elderly who live in the~ nonmetropolitan areas. -

. Arizona-has many service programs to respond to the elderly’s .

everyday problems. Some of these problems are unique, but others are
;T"ery ﬁ;slrmlar to- those experlencd by older Americans throucrhout our
ation.: .
For example, the committee has heard accounts from every State
: a.bout the transportation difficulties, especially in the nonmetropolitan
. areas. S counties have only one small bus or van to serve the el-
derly.‘ This ay result in only one trip a week for senior citizens in

some commu)ijfies. Many senior citizens wait for several months to -

tore, the grocery store, and their doctors.
Speakingzethygi tors, ‘thie. cotamittee has found that their numbers

~are declining’ marLedly in“thexrural areas. Older Americans must

‘travel farther-and ‘farther to-obtain medical care, since. about 138

rural counties in America. have no doctors whatsoever. This repre- -

sents about ‘a: 4O-pe1‘cent'. ncreas{e compared Wlth the number of coun-
t1es without doctors i in the smhes

¥
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. SwuORTAGE oF HEALTH CARE PERSONNEL

¥ know that this situation is comparablé to the scarcity of health’
care personnel in Greenlee, Cochise, dnd. Gila counties and even ,
areas of Pima County. I hope to explore this issue here today with
many of the witnesses. o - D S

Housing is another major problem for the rural aged. They often
find it diffigult to maintain their homes becausée of limited income or
failing heafth.' Ho'usini'lis also very expensive to build in rural dareas. -
Rural areas have the highest percentage of substandard housing in

 America, yet they are usually at or near the bottom of the list of ap-

" ’plicants for elderly housing funds. - :

R - Although some services for the élderly‘a-r(a‘gcreasing in some areas,

"~ + _ .there are others which are increasing in rural communities. -
Nutrition programs, for example, are’growing throughout every
State. These programs not only provide a nutritjous meals, but also
‘an opportunity to meet and talk with others. Here in Arizona we have
. 81 sites spread throughout eyery county. I know that many of you here
‘today participate in your community’s program. I look forward to

hearing about each such program. S o
- ¥ also know that many of you here today are very active in your

1

° ‘community’s sénior center. We_at the corhiittee are well aware that
. 1. . sepioMeitizen centers can provide af wide Irfanée of services for older

S Americans at convenient locations., .
¥ .~ .. Senior centers have benefited fro
‘ . the Older Ainericans Act, and community development funds as well.
" But some of the greatest support hias come from the senior citizehs
‘themselves, their vplunteer efforts§ in raising funds through bake sales, . -
SR . raffles, auctions, afrd just the time spent in organization is immense. I
. know that many of you here are béecoming experts at raising funds for
. your centers. I want to hear about these successful ventures. - o
a (‘ ~ " I want to'limit my remarks because I have-eome here to listen to you .
- in southern Arizona and find out about your programs. - . ' .
I want to thank the chairman of our committee, Senator Church of
Idaho, for instituting these hearings, and Senator Domenici, the:
_ ranking Republican on the committee, for his dedication and time, '
.. .  Iwantto {ake a moment to introduce Tony Arroyos, to myv left, who -

State and local funds, title V of

Debby Kilmer, from the staff also; and Lois Pfg.u, on my left, from"
my staff. : ‘ . o L
Onir first witness is an old friend of mine and a very dear person
who is.deeply involved. We are very glad to have Catherine Stein-’
hauser Knowles, president of the Arizona Council of Senior Citizens.
Catherine, you may give your statement at this time. ' :

STATEMENT OF CATHERINE STEI_NHAUSER KNQWI.ES, TUCSQN_’,' '
- ARIZ., PRESIDENT, ARIZOKA COUNCIL OF SENIOR CITIZENS '

- Mrs.: STEINEAUSER. KNOwLES. I am going to have to correct the .
- Senator. I am not here-a% a _ witness. I am here to welcome the
", 'eommittee. - S B T

L . *Good afternocon. I am Catherine Steinhauser Kgowles, president of
D the Arizona Council for Senior Citizens. K : :

.\‘l ‘ N . ‘ . . . . - c | - | - ..7.._‘-._,_'__ _

L

is with the committee and a representative of Senator Domenieci;- .~
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. Today another giant step is being taken. For the first time in the
- '"higtory. & the State, the Special Committee on g of the U.S.
'/ Senate has conie to the older person of Arizona tp hear firsthand of
"/ their needs, especially thosein aruralarea. . .~ "\~ o 0 ¢
- 17 'This year at our senior summit, June 23 and. June 24,.at Yavapal .
/. College in Prescotty over:500 delegates from all’14 counties and several
-+{ Indian. tribes met and seét their egislative priorities for the coming . .. -
C e It'wmtio into degExil as I have a copy of the senior summit pro- ...
- ceedings for the commiit¢ée.- -~ .. . - - o
'* Now, to my peers in the audience, you started to design your future . .
.at the senior summit.. FTodhy, before this committee,” you, have an. -
. opportunity to strengthen and implement your design. for t_.{le future. . '
Bn several occasions I have had the pleasure of*introducing Senator ..
. DeConcini, but today is a unique occasion as he is not here’as a Senator =
~ from Arizona, but he is here to chair the meeting of the UU.S. Senaté .
Special Committee on Aging, our own Senater 1 ini. R
. Senator DECowNcINT. Thank you,; Catherine. If
testimony, I don’t know what is. I appreciateit.”. -

 Our next witness is someoge who s been’ Ol Ve "i.n th}s"'éoma S
 munity for a long time, Mariaj Lupy; di FPima County Coun-, -
cilon Aging, o Al 4 sl T T
. .. Marian, we a.;'everypl_gasedtohgv you. . ) o

STATEMENT OF MARIAN LUPU, DIRECTOR, PIMA COUNCIL ON. . .
o o ‘, ‘ AGING, TUCSON, ARIZ: ~ P §
g Mrs. Lopo. Thank ybu very miuch. As yoﬁ know, I am the director = - _

 of the Pima County, area agency on aging, which is known as the )
* Pima Council on Aging, covering both a rural and urban area of ap-
proximately 9,040 square miles. . Lo o e S
I am particularly pleased tobe here today at a hearing of the\Senate.
. Special Committee on Aging to offer testimony related to the needsof

.. the rural eldetly. It gives us an opportunity to discuss matters of na-
‘tional importance and ‘in a local setting. I will be keeping in mind .
what Catherine said; I hope most of the other speakers today also will -

... keep in mind that our need is to discuss our local experience from a -
perspective of how it can have pational importance. S _
?Foda%giv'es ‘me an additional opportunity to repeat my favorite . -
... themg. We alreally know ynuch about the nee s of elderly persons and . _
.| have.a clear idea of what we ought to be doing for them, but we can’t
~.find the payor or paying mechanism. , ST 7
" .T am glad-youare here, Senator, so we can say that again. : '
' This does not mean to connote that this hearing is superfluous in -
any way, but it does mean that we must not allow gurselves to be satis-
fied with gathering: data from people. Wé must be sure that we are-
continually taking action on information we have while ‘we are learn-
ing and trying to put into practice the ideal and ideas we have been *
" verbalizing for some time. . R o :
s .. The Older Americans :Act of 1965, with its later amendments, gave
- us new. opportunities to serve elderly people more effectively, but in "~ ..~ &
" - many ways we have niot been able to accomplish the goalsof the actas . |-

~ quickly or as completely as many had hoped. Its promise is still un~ =~
realized since the resources to make action ‘possible ;h‘a:Vef’_'bee'l}*" S

- : .. . . D R
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extremel lmuted although-m the past ffew/years they have ‘been-..

g " increased. The, 1dea, tHat Older Americans Aqt Money: would-be used "

Ve “as a catalyst to encourag commumtms and qgencles 'to ve ture into

T e T ore 1ma,n'1nat1ve responsds to sérve the needs - -6f the €ldely has re~ .

g - sulted ina concentration of\activity in those dreas where the potential e
for: démonstration programs axd match 1no- moriey was increased. g
Partmularly when ‘these progrdms have g 3—year~ 1ifé .and are to be.:

- maintained or continued by another fundmg source, the places where i
t.he-se programs have been established are these with tlie cornicentrations . - '~

A populations and social agencles,’the c1t1es. Z[n other words the, ru‘ral |
Y /s .have not ha.d then' fan' share.. R SR 3

.o L TR v
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k However.. locally in lea County, the P1ma Cpuntv goverf'ﬂnent
— 1tself—the boatrd ,of supervigsors-has shown commendnble leadershlp
. "in the provision of alternative 1nodes .of health care deliv Ty ‘to the.
- aged. The county staff and the board'of superv'lsor.sqvlfo are.Serfsitive -
"to the importance of hel ing: glder citizens menptuln‘thelr mdependo
. -ence and dignity have, set an _ekample of" cooperatmn with the. Tocal ./
_ares agency on aging and privafte and publie servme Jprqﬂders that S
as vou k:now, has galned mational attention..- . N ST
§ e been-one of the few: communities’in the ountry ta m}p'tq S
even a 1n1mu1 portion of the-title XX money on|behalf of services: ./
: zor older people.. Despite the problems of the title XX ‘act, rmd Iam
.., Sure you will-hear abdut them excessweiy here to 'ay, tlﬂe'
R brm-l,cshtus Semces fog e AR R
7 Pima County is also, however, recocrmzed as tl'm ucson sta, ‘
" métropolitan ‘statistical area—or SMSA. By far.thé -majogity: of thé
oy .county’s populatlon 11ves in Tucson and receives the majority of -cotin-, | _
fUR 7ty servicés there. As'a _consequence;. certain HUD money: which' was =
. . ' .designated for rurdl areas has never been available to this.county be-= -
R .‘ca{u eof the SMSA urban designgtion, despite. the great lack pf hous-  * -
ing for retired people in Ajo. and Marasia, Without Federal adsistance; -
and,speclﬁcally, housing funds.designated for the rura.l ,a,reas, f,he low .
- tax based areas cannot meet the. needs of their residents.’
. Y7 A concentration of services’ where people are- concentrated can rbe' ’
~defended ‘easily. Not'only are more individuals: able’ to be directly
. iserved by virtie of their Iiving within ‘a convenient radius, for service:
A ;dehvery, ‘but; the cost of a’ unlt of service can be kept at a dower level
by virtue of economies of scale, This argument, however logical a.ndr
', econiomically ‘'sound, fails to take into -cbnsi tn..the individual |
. needs of the county ’resldents whose homé” aﬁa’-slte o

: ~earher produc— E
tivity happens to be located in a rural areaf——m such. "ces as. Sa.huarl-
oo ta,, A-}O, and Marana. " . :

=

-,” _,1" .

e

FAIR SIIAR‘F "\To'r REcErer

Ear'her,\i:oc'laﬂ;r some- of as. v151ted L/Iarana and saw that the needs fi
’ of olderipersons there are no less acute than those of Tucsonans. The

B ;resuients of, Marana, Ajo, and S'lhuarlta, hdive not been ignored in
.+, Pima Coun/évs _valiant effort to improve se;'vrces .to the aged, but ;.
AR -they ha\;&@ot recelved their fa.lr share of the various programs being .. . .

. . EHP AN . B , '
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', initiated’ in a ‘consédientious’effort to help older. people have'decent. - .-
i homes,; adequate, health care, and persomal dignity, preferably within }
. a setting where,a maximum of independence can be maintained. Lo
'~ Weé must recognize that there will be additional costs'for'éxten_d-- Con
. ' ing'sérvices now primarily associnted with:urban areas to those whosge - 3.
", ", homes are in the widely dispersed rural portigns of this county and in *%
© | counties all acypss the Nation. You have already said it, {ransportation . .- .
. mnust be mad@ailnb}é, both transportation .of professional and sup-. - >
i . . port sbrvices fo the elderly and ra_rlsppI't'f'ition' of the rural elderly t& : - o
.. - locations where certain types of institutional services miust ziecessarly ... . -7
' . bgconecentrated. ., . - o 0T @ g S
.7 'Sdhne services must be dispersed more widely, adult day &reoen- e
ters, nutrition andrecreation serviges, health maiptenance clinicsgand =~ =" -
- - ‘the. ’delivery mode of some services must. be -modified. We recognize
.7 that while rural communities’ rarely have the sophisticated network .
< . 'of social'agencies we have come tp view.ag the delivery systemy for the -+
;. kinds of support we are discussing, less-populated centers often have . = - ,
.. -, well-established informal systems of interpersonal respansibility,; peér- -
" .. hapsatbest oneneighbor caring for another. SR el TN
T Weneed to 1ook at the partigular strengths and weaknesses.of 'eacg-'-_ :

“: jndividnal community, to build upon those strengths and to brace up -
" the svesaknesses.. Where Federal guiflelines and] tandards éstablished - _
+“ 4.~ for:cities and urban professionals ‘obviously canhot be met, our task - -
- should be'to, discover how: essential services can realistically be made. "
i v available~—guaranteeing an acceptable l¢vel of _gare,\o;f\_ housing, of N,
v+ . mental .and physical health, pérsonal dignity. but not~imsisting on
%" adherence to regulations established in and for a totally. different °- .
=7 .urban, setting. Perhaps this is' the place to oo with our alternative =~ . «
i.7 " health catre profesgponals who are other than thé trained M.D. FPerhapse -4
’r, -, thig is where we ought to-have 'more geriatrie nurse practitioners and _ =, .
"7 other altermative henlth care professionals. - ST A R,

~

“AgIing  ProcEss . . . AsrEcTsS: Ann”. ., o ) T

. .. To quote from a statement byl Robart Benedict. commissioner, office -+ %
. for the aging; ennsylvania/Deépartment of Public Welfare, ‘at_a:??},i‘%ar-.. L
“ojng of the ¥ouse/Select :Committee o Aging. “The basic aging - '+
b fiproces§ shows no,differenes o race, color, creed, sex, or social statyg.”r . 4@
...~ Although I'am quoting. I'would add also geagraphy. “Sooner or later,”? . | ' 3
, - resuming the quote again, “it affects us al. Within each ecommunity we = .= .. ¥
A mus?, assure that the services are available'to all who need such sgFv-. ) Ry LT T
B N T T T S PN CIIPEL L AR
e VWe need to stop:magnifying: the/differences of geopraphy ‘and of-»>—" -7
. “incame andthe arhitfary barriers.:imposed by artificial constraintsgnd: - .5 - ¢

F o

We need to look at the _h'(:ie pergon_and his individyal priorities. - ... %7

YRR

B O -

. h Aot d RaSatiackul® S g & : . 3 - R et ST
-+ "begin to develop servicesso that every community; wh€ther it be urban.; 4+ 5.
- or.rural; can have.the flexibility of local variations inl its delivery. of: *i-43i:

- services to'older Americanssvho havebheed of them. =" =77 -7 st B0 s

" This task is one that Ameérican knowhow can accomplish. When'it ;. ~ 245

is done, access to needdd services ta'needy aged will be no more remote ..~z = "

« than access t0.#chools or gny -of the other necessities of lifeawe have "~ T

* all come to take for granted as our vight.” 7" - o TES T
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/ 7 We know what is needed. Please Lelp U to gé

"Congressman Upaiii Thank you, Senator DeCloncini.”

¢ ori ‘with the job of.

. v, ofithe problenis are

. . ‘8o massive they cannot be addressed locally. .- 1.0 o7 o
- - Thank you for this op rtux;it&.-._,f_f"’-f gor

.+ ‘Senator DeConorNt. Marian, thank you. I
./ ¥ have some questions I would address:toyoui-. .~/ 175

.- . providing it for'all of our communities ginge man

_and involved on the House side: He has softie-time ta:share snd listen:
. . to the experiences and téstimony. I will turn it,over:to Mo-if-he carés
7 tO ma‘ke ,a';statﬂlﬁent";:f ST 3, ?J i LR T

- /_,J"n_-"/s
P | .. R R S
- — Jerd

v A

- #PATEMENT BY CONGRESSMAN MORRIS K, UDALL
-+ . CONGRESSIONAL. DISTRICT: OF ARIZONA'

-7

© T ere is a feeling &ro round the country, I"”i_:hf_‘;'k; thaftt,heGovernment
" is remote, the Government doesn’t care, the Govérnment can’t.do much

Congressman Udall has joined us. Flo has.besn extremely ifiterested -

Ea for people anyway so why. worry about itf. T think it is 6 wonderful 7 5

" thing that Senator DeConcini has sought and re¢éived: assigniment -to
- this really great Special Committee on'the Aging that Senator Churel

‘of Idaho has doné so much to bring to the( _ﬁjre- ‘in-our country. I -am

just delighted that a U.S. Senator wouldtike:the time here in southern

_ Arizona today to hear from all of you and fo get some real input-on™

‘this important range of f(}lues'tion_s.

‘WilP Rogers ‘once said, “EveryhQody is ign ordnf,' 5usb ondlﬁerent |
£n ¢

. subjerts.” T think’ that applies to all of us, The panel I see here at .
the tabloingludes many old friends who have worked in Pima County, |
Cochise, Pinal, and given ‘love and devotich.gnd care and, concern

i,

. ‘ !l". ‘.A

fo o«

i S
c/'-
:l"

to the problems of the elderly.- All-of them can teach me, and T am . ;. .

t}iﬁgs that we who make these laws and appropriate the money:in,
Washington oughtto know about. I have a long and brilliant five-page

- statement that my staff has put together for me, but‘l am not going’
- to read it. I am simply going to ask that this be made a part of;the
record of this hearing so that we can-have 'more time for the péopls:
that are gathered here today. -~ ’ : Cote

.* . surs Senator DeConcini would agree they could teach Him ‘a lot of 7\

I

.- . TRurar Proerems COMPOUNDED,

I want to sdj.that the rural eldéﬂy'\iaéd le or the sBnior citizens are -/ o

- the ones who have the greatest set of problems, the most difficult sét:::
-of problems. It is really appropriate that Senator DeConcini is focus- -’
ing on the problems o¢f the Nation’s rural elderly people.'In the cities,

ing progrims—but in the backwaters of- America, the rural aréas, all ' .
of these seem to be compounded somehow. It is good and proper'and

.. problems: ;" o | L - i R
T am delighted to beswith you for the next hour or so. Maybe I will .

" think of a question or two to ask. Mostly I want to listen to the people [

¢ -that Senator DeConcini has here today on the panel. -~ >~

PR L R
e T,

yes, there is the same range of problems—health, lack of public trans-.
‘portation, inadequate income maintenance programs, inadequate hous- - =+

. ¢ very important that we focus in these hearings on that range of . .

!

T -

. Thank you'very much. . ‘-

N } E
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© 0 “Senator DieCoNcini, Thank tyou, Congressman, very

B ARN L - .

- . - ’.‘-‘I. - ':' .. . ,.‘-‘ .. R

much. “Your

.-z your statement and ﬁp'_ r taking the time from your /busy schedule. -
. : =~ [The statement follows:] -~ LT Co »
R .,‘"_f".-.f»-‘-_;SrAgikmwr.@?’Qdﬁonssfu.m‘Monﬁxs"lg. UparL '

" committee with -epecial jurisdiction in the field of aging, I am here -to listen

- ;—_’ . and learn-how I might besit*help. My office has been actively. involved with local
;" goyernments and organizations in seeking Federal grants for various .projects

- .dealing-with the elderly. I see some représentatives of these groups with w};om o
we work. Hope to do more in coordinating getivities ;to\-per}eﬁ_t; 'eldeil/m_ ‘especmlly ST

' those in rural areas, in southern Arizona. .

=0 In preparing for this hearing, I've learned that the major preblems of senior

. ‘citizens are essentinlly the same all dver the country, that they are somewhat

more acute for the rural elderly who have §pecial needs which are largely un-

met, and that all these problems are multiplied in-Arizona.
 The vast-majority of elderly cit
urban areas, vict of the ex
- ~They have been
.. +¥hich results in
services .in co

s apd elderly poor, live in rural and fon-

& To live with unemploymernt and underemployment,
tle or no social security retirement coverage; Inadequate_local

e cities over the last 30 years'in America.

unities with ‘diminishingstax bases whose officials lack™the

e grantsmanship téchniques of big city mayors, ever more unable to meet the criti-

. cal needs of low-income, isolaged citizeng, yet continually overlooked and under-
financed. by agencjes in Washington who practiced what can only.be described
as benlgn neglect, or wlrse. -~ : - R

"We now see, in an ever-changing society,. a tren}l away from-the cities, with

- ghifting population patterns to rural and smalltown Aimerica, a,back-to-the-land -
s trend has aroused considerable interest, espécially by the-

movemedt. While thi :
Federal Government, in rural America with its unique benefits and drawbacks,

it also has increased the pressures on precious and limited local re'souxjc‘g's‘ to-

meet. the demands of a growing population. . -

‘Hearings such .as this, complemented by. others ‘around the country dnd in

Washington, provide a valuable forum whgye we who pass laws ‘and work with

Federal agencles in implementi%ﬁproﬁ

- some of it bad’ and some good. Thére has been'a great ﬁlirryﬁ activity in recent

'\ years, prompted in part by th? population shifts I've mentioned and by a height-
"7 - ened awareness that we have a responsibility as the richest nation in the world

to provide more than a subsistence

we’'ll learn, have been less than spectacular,

I've been struck by a famf{liar-litany recited iﬁj"ﬁébple" in the field and in'
‘Washington of what they perceive; to be’ the leading probhlems of the elderly;:
- both urban and rurat. They all have foeysed on four specif¢e areas: (1) Lack’

-of ‘public -transportation, & ‘critical factor in isolated’ com ities and farin
areas;: (2) low income and inadequate income maintenance programs;- (3) a de-

plorable unavailability of necessary health carg with few doctors and medieal. -

facilities, limited home health services and alternative to nursing home care,
“swnd improper nutrition ; and, (4) .substandard and-inadequate housing. We’ll he

bu’t_herd Arizona. I hape too that ;we’'ll hear about older women and minorities
ho are particularly vulnerable to dbprivation. ' ‘

lour.senior citizens.

KA 1

( ] “existence—to provide an existence with dig-.
nity and meaning—for the ever higher numbers of elderly citizens-lving in our .
_ country. The goals‘.to this end have been grand, bu't:‘ t_he',re_sults, as I'm sure:

Jearning today details of ifése prtblems and others as they. relate to rural-

vAs.T noted earlier, T believe we will ind that the situntion.is exacerbated in -
‘Arizona-by our ufifortunate singular status fg.the anly State swithont medicaid.. .
which in’turn places extreme burdens onf Iread}4fnited funds and resources: . -
And; the basic natfonal and statewlde issttes of inflation, energy supplies and =~ .
osts; environmental concerns, and water also have an even greater impact on - . »

Teslly can see the fruits of our work, . -~

DA | was pleased té beaske&'by Senatgr DeConcini to joln Lim for hearings of .-
/. . .. waubject of special conceérn ‘to Arizona Representatives. Since I don’'t serve on &:

e

e

~4 -
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signed to cope wilth the needs of the elderly. Yet these programs are more often

than not poorly administered, with couflicting regulations and overlapping juris-. .

dictions, severely underﬂnanced and ignorant of local needs. But tlle Iouxe and

Senate Aging Committees have, I believe, undertaken to make some improvements.

in-the system and it is a speeial boon to our State to have Senator Danmu.ni
serving on the Senate committee. You have a great champion as well on the
House side in Chairman Claude Pepper who has pushed Lluough many improve-
nients and will continuye to do so.

You've heard a great deal in recent weeks about the social security system
and the Congress is in the process of enacting legidlation whieh will shore up
the system and remngorate the trust fund for the years ahead. While there

linve been a lot of scare stories published, the fact is thag the system will be:

restoréd to a viable and sound basis, Perhaps there has been some confusion
nhout recent action to raide the mandanfory retirement age and its possible effect
on socianl security retirement benetits. The faet is thiat there is no connection in
the sense that social scécurity recipients mny still retjre when they choosé with
Le same level of benefits, while those who wish to continue w nrkulg until age
O may do so. And you may be assured that the Congress will not increase the”
go “limit, as some have suggested, for ‘socinl security purposes.

*Other action.tnken by Congress this year removed the purchase reqnirement‘
or food stamps so that precious dollars ¢f fixed and limited incomes neced not
£ spent for them, and they wHI1 go to those most in distress.

In the next session of this Congress, weewill be working to amend and ex-

nd thaOlder Americans Act, and expand coverage and benefits for social se-.
urity reripients” Your {nput into this effort will he extremely important. T have
osponsoridl with Chalrman P'epper nnd others numerouns bills to amend these

cts in order to inerease funding and programs for heme health services, senior -

enters, community-care centers, legnl assitance for the elderly, housing ald, and
wirsing home improvement. Vitally impdrtant too are efforts to provide grants
nd tax eredits for Miel costs and home weatherizationl. We need to channel a

igrer portion of the Federal stransportation dollar into 8y stems and projects

that will -benefit the elderly.

" Tt is also vital that we begin to move on Oomnr(‘hnnmvo welfare reform, which

will streamline the system nmd relieve some of the financial and administrative
hirdens on the States. And we must enact national heanlth insurance so that
every Amerienn. regardless of age or inédome, will receive decent, necessary henlth
care. Our record In these areas hns been abominable and it is our duty to reverse
the neglect ful patterns of the past.

Again, let me say hoiv pleased. T am to have this opportunify to hear first

and from sonmimof those who provide services to the elderly and those who re-
celve them about the problems yon face day in and davs out=-We who represent
you in Wnshington ennnot hegin to devise solntions withont yonr ideas ‘and your
knowledze of what these solutions should he and how they should work. The
knowledoe -we gain from henrings like this will be veiy nuseful in directing our
oﬁ'nrtq to asfist you both with Federal agencie’s and in the lpglqlntlvo process.

Sc-n'ltm' DrCoxcivt. Marian, et me address a couple of questions
to -vou regar (ng ‘the allocation procedures. We have heard a lot of
criticism as to thasState, allocations of the funds nnder the Older
Americans Act. "W’hnt"do you_ think the formula should be on the
State Tevel 2

Mr=. Lnrr’ T hohnvo the formula at the State level qhmtld be the
same s it is on the national level with certain additional kinds of
noints acdded } in. There should be a: factor, T think, for distance. There
should ho an a'dditional factor for increased costs. There shonld be a

factor for minorities-and clderly aged. \Vhon it is so, it onght to he

reimbursed to the community Wlnr‘h it receives. Tn trying to keep this
into a national context, let me give vou, for r"mmplo. ) tvpmal prob-
Iem of Tllinois where although .)O percent of the poor minor lty clderly

ASs you know, we now have at the Féderal level a multitude of programs de- 11
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. live in‘one of the area a ency oa aging, they only recéive 20' percent

" of'the State allocation. I am saying;you figure to the State a factor
based on the minorities and poor, but it doesn’t always get- designated
-down to the community who gets if.: I think unquestionably all of us

in the rural States feel that weq should have something basedi on’

distance. . : _ : .

Senator DeConcini.. Certainly that would be different in States
like Delaware or some of the New England States and their rural
‘areas based on distance. B#ppreciate that éffort. -

You mentioned the seed money, the-3-year limitation of title TII .

‘money. That restriction appears in the regulations, as you know, and
there is an effort now te have that removed: I hope that that problem
can be solved for the future. ~ - . =~ -

-]

T:00AL CommunrTiEs Neep To Be ENTICED

Mrs. Luru. Except that the Older Americans Act concept is really

. based on an erronedus concept that local communities, even thoug

-

B I ' . o . 1‘5

they don’t have an adequate taxing base, nced to be enticed into this

program, that somehow some magic formula will keep these massive

: Eroblems of-transportation, housing, income, maintenance and needed
ome health care and programs operating on that limited taxing
basis. Even though there isn’t a 3-year limitation in all communities,
that doeg depend on the State and a State’s interpretation, and it also
- does depend on the philosophy of the act itself, which is to have Older
Americans Act money act as a catalyst or a way of bringing additional
moneys together. 2y 7 - o
«  Senator DECoxcini. The reference vou made to reimbursenient for

~ services by nurse practitioners, there is a bill, S. 708—and probably
_one in the House, too—introduced by Senator Clark and myself as a°

cosponsbr, that would amend the medicare regulations. I am optimistic
that next year we might get some action on.that bill. o .
Congressman, do you have any questions? . - '

A Congressman UparLL. No. I always learn from Marian. T try no't‘to

“take her time unnccessarily. She is an incredibly valuable person in
this community and I have worked very closely with her over the
years. - ' S : ' . .

Mavbe T will ask a question. : BEEEE , ] .
~ A lot of these Federal programs that we have had in different areas

- have been designed to try to utilize the good will and the spirif of

volunteerism that is in Americans traditionally. T think if there is
one thing that T have thought about in the Older Americans Act, as’

v

I have watched it in action around the country in senior citizens -

centers in the different kinds of programs, is that this perhaps more.
than any other of the programs we have had, with the possible excep-
-tion of the Peace Corps, is designed to get more volunteers, more free

help, more involvement of the people concerned than almost any other. |

‘I think if we ever lose that we will have lost something very precious.
In my judgment, Senator DeConcini, dollar for dollar you get more:

good for people, more caring. more help, more assistance du¥tof the .

Older Americans Act than almost any other program I have’ever
seen. My question is, is there anything in the regulations or the law

» ) - i ' 0o
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" - now that restgicté or ;dis;:our
outpouring of concerns:fo
this program so successful ¢ _ . : :
~ Mrs. Lupu. No. That and the action program tend to augment that. .
I want to challenge ydur statement, Senator, or Mr. Udall. '

Copgressman Uparr. Al right. =~ . -

ygfes vdluntaefi_ém and pa.rticip_atidh-, the:
our fellow human beings that has made

S " QUTPOURING OF VOLUNTEERISM

rs. Lupo. I think that older Americans who have built.this coun--
. try ought to receive first-class services delivered in a first-class kind of
way. I think that when we deliver services to banks and we offer some
"incentives to the bahking industry, when we deliver incentives to the
shipbuilding industry, «ve don’t ‘ask for that same volunteerism to
_occur from their neighbors, from other bankers. I gm saying that

I think the goodness of this America and this kirnd of outpouring

that I address that occurs in rural communities, I call g1l of Tucson -
_ a rural community, really. If you really look at us and the way we
‘ ‘deal with each other, we.are a rural community. We know each other,
+  are close to each other, even though we are spread apart, we are a rural
community in all of our country, other than the kind of impersonalism
that occurs in New York and Chicago and some of the larger cities.
I think vou will have that goodwill, you will have that sharing, you -
-have hag volunteerism, but we domwt need to develop the Older Ameri-- -
cans Act on the basis of delivery of services in that kind of way. We_
can’t help the farmers and their poor crops that we saw today as we " --
T “drove out to Marana by asking other farmers to help-theni. ‘We are
) . asking the old and the debilitated and those with very few resources

very often to help each other, I think it is time to look at another
-+ . mechanism. I am sorry to answer in such a challenging way. -~

Congressman UparL. No. I came here to.learn and I always learn
{rom you. Thank you. - .

a4

Senator DECoxcinT. Let me just pursue that a Tittle bit, Marian, be- "~
‘cause I want to be sure that I understand it. You are not suggesting
that there should not be continued .emphasis on’ getting the elderly =
citizr?ns to involve themselves in these program$ by any means; are:- .
you : . . : _ : o :

" Mrs. Loro. No way. I am just saying that the concept that this pro-
. . gram requires and that we very often look to put a band-aid onto a
BN ~ very major problem by asking a community to take care of the jssue.
' I om saying we don’t do that in other national programs and let’s not
do that Tn services for the elderly. I think we need to have that kind
- of stimulus for older people to involve themselves in the plang ahd |
* ® " to become a major part.of their community. I think they are’there
. and they are not going to let you wrest it.away from them no matter
- ‘how you have tried. I know. I sit on the other end of that telephone:
. allday and hearit. o A T
. Senator DeConcint. It has been my observation that, as the Con- *
gressman said, one of the strengths of the program is the fact.that
ipany-elderly Americans are willing. and they have great talents to
come forward with a great deal of effort and many innovative ap-
proaches to solve somebody’s problems. I don’t dispute with you that. .

\)‘ . _ . . . . N .
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. . ‘the -shi}?ping industry and ihe bankers and other special interest groups
.. are not required to have more involvement. Perhaps they should. I
-wwould hate to see us get away from an encouragement of having the
© - ‘talents that I think rest with the.senior-citizens of our. country.
. S FEeDERAL SUPPORT NEepED ]
- "'Mrs.. Loru. I may be miscommunicating what I'am trying to stress.
Y -think that we can’t solve a major problem, particularly for the fu- -
‘ture; particularly in something like the delivery of home health serv-

-

" jces, with a band-aid approach of neighborliness, that in no way 1s my
. statement meant to do anything but to continue to encourage older
‘peeple to act as positively as they can. What I am sayin®is that we
need to have an increase in Federal support for local services for the
" aged when local unis of government or when local communities do
‘not heve the base on which to raise their money. " : .
Senator DeCoxcixNi. To meet those needs. N S :
“Mrs. Lopo. That-is'right. Very often little communities just can’t -
et it together. They haven’t got the wherewithal. It is not out of
lack of avil).. ' o e T | '
Senator DeCoNCINT. Thank you, Marian, very much. =
Mr.- Arroyos, do you have any questions. A ,
Mr. Ariovos. You mentigned health care. T want to know what .
_priorities you see-in-the health caré area. Are we talking about. in-_ .
stitutionalized care or hoie health care? What priorities are we tatk-
ing about in health care? =~ .= - -
. Mrs. Lopu. You would ask me that., This is 2 community that be-
lieves in a continuum»of ¢are, that each person has his own needs for
what is the priority of the moment. The person who needs oxygen in
order to get his next breath, that is his priority. The person who néeds
tlie immediate heart-saving surgery, that 3% his priority. In terms.of -
the vast numbers of olderpeople, however, greater cffort does have to
be an attainment mechanism for home delivered services and for home -
health care, but there has to be a.continuum of support on each side
of that. Without the transportation to.the institutionalized services,
that person very often can’t be maintained in his own home. We can’
_ask for a single priority. We have to ask for a continuum of care wi
‘a much greater IFederal emphasis on mechanisms for delivering other
than institutional services. -~ : S o \
~ Senator DeCoxciNt. Thank you, Marian. Our next witness is Gloria
C Ru}gov, director of the senior now gencration program in Tucson,
f Arnz. - 7 - _ » ! I
Welcome.
- STATEMENT OF GLORIA DUILGOV, DIRECTOR, SENIOR Now
. - 'GENERATION PROGRAM, TUCSON, ARIZ.

M s..btrr.aov. Thank you.

~ The word rural signifies a lifestylé in the country. This may sound
" very glamorous to many people, but as one grows older and reaches
the golden years, it can become unglamorous. One can no longer drive

N
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© . due to physical limitation. Health services may' not be readily avail-
. able. Familiesiseparate and, most of all distances become far greater. :
. These unglamorous situations also apply to: the‘_. urbgn areas. P_eople', L
' ©  ’have the same|basic needs whether they reside in an urban or rural
. environmeént. ' o S LAV e .
 'The most-important basic need is transportation. Transportation is- .
" the lifeline of lbur society. Without it we would be isélated with no
+  accessibilify to putside resources and hiiman contact. - - o
., 'The four designated rural areas of Pima County, Catalina, Marana,
' Green Valley, and Ajo, domnot have any public transportation systems.
.The lack of-any transportation has placed untold hardships on the"
.. older adults. It is not necessary to provide graphic descriptions of
what can ‘oc¢cur hwhen transportation systerrs‘are not available. We'are
all aware of thelnegative end results of total isolation and deprivation.
L ' One thing Pima County does have is that we are inundated with
. transportation planning moneys. We have a lot of this from a lot of
Federal sources|for a Jong time. How long can you keep on planning ¢
‘We don’t need the planning money. We neecd the direct action and the-
‘Sservices. What we need in the rural areas are vehicles where we can -
‘begin a systémjkof transportation. We want and need those vehicles, '
the money for the drivers, the insurance moneys and full-service main- -
~-tenance moneys of these vehicles. From physical collection of statisti-
'cal data, we knopv that if we had a total of six vehiclesimmediately in.
“. the four rural arcas, we could provide daily services to and from senior -
.. centers, shoppinjy assistance, medical appointments, escort service and
- also develop a transportation system to bring people into the metro--
~ politan area espgcially for medical and health services. BRERE

. PREVENTIVE HEALTIX SERVICES

The second basic need for the areas is preventive health services.
By preventive, jve specifically-need a health screening unit that can
~ &o out once or twice a month at this point to the rural areas and do
blood pressure, iglaucoma and other eye tests, diabetes tests, cancer
detection, hearing tests, podiatry care. I can gé on and on with a, list
of others.-In providing thesg types of preventive inedical care on an
ongoing basis, wk lower the ddds that people will be faced with health -
. ecare conditions that require extended and recurrent periods of hos-
-pitalization whi¢h result in the high cost of hogpital care. S
" - The third badic-need is adequate housing for the elderly. In the
. .rural areas, very little, if any, subsidized housing under section 8 is
available. Many|elderly cannot maintain their own homes any longer
", - both physically and financially. They need to move into smaller
- quarters. The building ef units, especially in Ajo and Marana, would.
" ®enable them to {live in their own environment as long as possible-
with a variety of supportive ¢community services. -
Another form of service for housing would be home repair and
modification of the elderly person’s gxisting house. Some elderly may
- not-want.the opportunity or choice to leave their homes. Currently we
- provide & variety of services in our continuum of care in Pima County. .
he majority of these services are' more readily available in the metro- °
politan areas. In the rural area, the focal point for service revolves

S
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somewhat arcmnd a senior multlsex vice center Semor centers cannot be o
all things to all people. We need the basic senvmes of transportatlon,
housmg, and preventive health s¢reening.’
.. .. In our: marmage between and amongst tho county State, Federal
- 'governmental-bodies, and community service agencies,:we can begin
- to provide these basm needs. With the assistance of the Federal Gov-
. -ernment, we can receive the necessary money to offer the transporta- :
~ tion, to have the preventive health care, and adequate housing to rural w

‘Pima County citizens. Qur elderly hove given so much to us. Now we
'_ask for you<o give to them.’ .

Thank you. . - S I ‘.

. Senatgr DeConcini. Thank you, Glorla, very much. .

The commlttee congtantly hears about communities thati.are unable
to. receive assistance under the Older Americans Agt because of the lack
of local match1ng sha,re. Is this true in the area that you are speakmcf
about now 1! : | [7 .

PR : ; TrJ:LE VII FUNDING

Ms. DU’LGOV Not W1th title VII. We have been able to get the share.
by -Tho reason. for that is it is based on a donation basis because there i is
~ that money coming in plus the commumty, the city, tho county, is
. bemg very su ortxve and in kind. :

" -«Senator DeCoxncint. Thank you. , .

_ Congressman, d6 you have any questions? R

y Congressman Ubarr. I witnt to first commend Ms. Dulcrov for the
program that she has been ifvolved in here. I think it is among the
-.very best and has been a source of pride to me that I could help w1th
.some of the clearances of paperwork and funding over the years.

Let me ask you one question about title VII, the nutrition title, and
your outreach program.. I know the program has-been criticized in
many areas beca.uSe it doesn’t reach into the fural areas, the meals for
“senior citizens program. Js:'this ‘a problem here? What do you do? -
Could you comment on this?

"Ms. DUDGOV In some instances I will have :to say thit it is true. It ls
‘lack of staff and there is another thing that I have noticed and it is a
- ‘lack of entity on the part of the people themselyves for each-other in. a
‘lot. 'of ‘these areas.*They have been isolated for a long time and it is
- hard:to get tﬁ\em in and get theimn 1nv011ved “We do see this as a serious

blern. . .
pro -

..Congressman UbALL.c ’I‘hanlx you; » ;

_Senator DECon~crnNt, Thank youy, Gloria. It is very helpful X applaud
you for your ¢ont1nued work in this are

Our next witness is Stewart Gmbe "the d1rector of. the Cochlse
senior nutritipn project in Douglsk, Ariz.

- Mr. Grabel, thank you for tra elmn- the dlstance you hﬁve m ]om-
1ng us today | ’ T : ! \

o r

STATEMENCI.‘ OF STEWART GIRABEL ‘EDIRECTOR; OOCHIS".E SENIOR
: FUTRITION PROJ’ECT DOUGLAS "ARIZ.

" Mr. Grasgn. T had to come throu gh snow in Bisbee.
Senator DEConcINT: Is that right ¢~ _
Mr. GrasreL. I Wou]d like to thank"-’you for hav1ng me here.

v 1 - - - . .
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' I'would like to pick up on sométhing that Gloria avas bll."iligin'g-'out‘._t

Our program serves six communities in Cochise. County-—Bishee, .

Douglas, Sierra Vista, Tombstone, Willcox, and Bensoni The largest

community-is 20,000 -and the smallest is 1,200. They are separiaged by -

‘& minimum of 25 miles of desert. In addition to those commuinities,
we deliver some home delivered meals to two others, the community ~
. of Huachuca City, and we drop off some to th cqmmunity of St.
~ " David, which is not even incorperated. We have tr uble with our title -
VII project being called a Federal project. We-have evaluated our
expenses and our donations and we find thint;-88 ceRps out of approxi-
. mately $2 that we spend comes from local money. We have been suc-
" cessful in getting contributions from our participants. We have been -
successful in getting contributions fromall the commuiities which we
~ 'serve. We have gotten contrjbutions from, service organizations in our
communities. ‘ S _ oo o
S The problem is that there are still many more people out who want
- ¥ the meals. The title VII progiam”is pérhaps the most successful social .
' service program of its Kind. It is a program that puts the money where
it is needed. It puts the money into services for senior citizens. It puts
emphasis on volunteers, I would say that it would probably double
our budget if we had to pay all of our volunteers. '

" The probiems are that in rural communities you need still some
expertise to pull this together. I don’t think that any single com-
‘munity in Cochise County could alone meet the criteria and. provide

. the services needed in order to apply for and receive the grants that
. - we have been able to get-by having the central office and providing the
arant writing and the expertise necessary for the. various communities.’

' .‘,;:Nong of the communltitc_-is',by themselves could do'it. =

Service Provipers ITarp To Fixp

We also have:a basic problem in riiral areas with the lack of service

providers. We find that we have local governments and we have coun-

- cils on aging, which arc supposed to be primarily advocacy groups to
Lk represent-the aging points of view, independently, we have area agen-
’ cies on pging-leich are designed to plan and distribute funds. Yet my
p_roject{ which -has been tremendously successful had to look for 2
months prior to my being hired 3 years ago_to find a sponsor. The

! .+ sponsor that-was found is the St. Vincent. DePaul Society of a small
church in Douglas. They are made up of about five or six blue-collar

“*  working type gentlemen; Mexidan-Americans, who lent their name to
this project. Otherwise we woulin’t have a program in Cochise

. County! Tt took 2 months to find anyone. The question is now that the
project'is countywide, why is the only agency -that is sponsoring it

- made up of one small community? Well, there are no region or county-
. wide service providers who are eligible for the projects. ‘ T
I would suggest, if one of the purposes of this hearing is to suggest
possibilities, I would suggest, especially in ryral areas that don’t have .

_ a cent_rtll municipality such as Pima County In Tucson, that the area
. _agencies either be allowed to provide the services directly, and that
- would be an organization that would have the authority and the ex-.

pertise necessary to go for funding, or that the money that goes to the

area agencies be used to provide a direct funded organization. '
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I know that the next speaker is goiri,ig to épeak about that because
to leave that there for a moment.
The next thing is tit I would like to offer a possible solution for

rural transportation that we had that worked for a time and was then o

not funded because it didn’t meet Federal guidelines. We had a re-
tired senior volunteer program under which the.volunteers would be
reimbursed milea%e to transport other seniors to and from necessary
programs, medica ‘
nearest complete medicdl service avai
splendidly. The peaple who were voluntgering enjoyed it as long as
'%%ot;'their coverage, but there were twQ basic problgms. One, the
program guidelines do ™ot include ¥ygnds for that. There are
only funds %;r the volunteer from his house to the point, the volunteer
station. The second problem is with insurance. The senior.citizens who
got the 10 or 15 éents a mile, depending on what point gvé did it, could

- not afford the extra insurahce that it would tgke and the 15 cents per

‘mile would not cover the increase if you are going totransport people

~ #regularly. So insurance is onie of the problems that we have had. -~

L

have got to agree with the previous speakers on almost everything:
that they have said. The problem with match is not%hat great; once
ou can show the community what you are doing, bug the question is’

Yy mnIx b, you
N\do you want this match to substitute 61 the Federal myney, and when
we lose the money, have to diminish ourservices or do we wanttouse -

the mat®h to be able to_increase and expand our servicesNf at the end

of 8 years you remove the Federal money;even if we do havénthe mately”

. we are going to be right back where we started with inflation. If you
" allow-us to use that added match for extra services, for additional

services,; then we have got something that is workable and something

- that the community will readily see.

EXPANDING EXISTING Pnoemngs

o A
~ There are two things that a community asks when I go before them
and ask for funding for a program for senior citizens. The first is will

I try and assure them that'thie administrativie costs will be funded

care all the way u}ia to Tucson because that is the -
able in our region. It worked

any of this mgney be used *outs},'i{;le the jurisdiction of this community ?

through the Federal moneys ‘and.that the locjl grants will be used
locally. The second question that I am always agked is will we have to

ick this up at the end of 2 years and will we be the bad guys if weé -

on’t? If they are going to be the bad guys at th¢ end, they won’t do it.
They won’t _contriﬁute the money if it will meap that at the end of 3
years there are going to be léss service. They will'contribute if thoy can
understand that they are augmenting another: program. If they are
expanding an existing program,.they are more than willing. o

ur local county has given us all the money that we need for our’
~ title XX grant. We in the last 3 years, we have gone from serving san

average of 110 meals to serving 381 meals a day, 387, excuse me. We
did that for them by looking for grants, by getting money from évery

« municipality we go into and from the county. These things could not

'~ Well, next: to the last thing. In rur

be done if each community were isolated and each community were
left to fend foritself.~ - : ) R
The last thing that I would like it:ﬁ,address is home delivered meals.

communities where we work, we

a
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find that there are .n'na.n'y xm homebound clderly than statistics -

would have us to beliecve. We find that in an area where one neighbor
cares for another, as Marian said previously, we can find the isolated

clderly much more easily. We constantly have neighbors calling in. We
constantly have people calling in.' As of right now, we have picked up

‘most of these hiome delivéry people under our title XX grant, leaving -

our title VII grant free to specialize in congregate meals. However,
‘we are running out of mgney in this. We just keep: finding more and
more people and cach ofe is honiebound. I don’t know whether it 1s
because—well, there are some communities that don’t even have con-
gregi#fe meals programs And they couldn’t squort, one bacause of the
size of their population, yet two or three or )
delivered meal. Wcthave tried to do this, but we don’t have funding to
do-=all that we would like. ' B ‘ Lo
“We have -three® corlunlfnitim
méals program that we

3 who are asking us right now for the
can’t provide service to. We can’t plovide

service to Sunizona or Sunsities, the Elfrida and MecNeal arcas have -

asked: for- a programt Huachuea City, where we deliver some home

meals, wants a congregate program and we don’t have-the funding

" to do this. ' ' o
' : Progecr Costs Goina - Up

b

he final point I womild like to make coneerns the increase in the .

. Federal minimum wage, which I consider a great idea. I have been

‘a union person all my life so T favor it. On the other hand, it is going-
to cost my project in this comipg year an extra $5,000. When the total .

“increase goes in, it will be an increase of $24.000. @ur total title VII

"~ grant so far is $65,000. It is going:to be a huge increase, especially -
in border rural arcas where the minimum wage has always been the.

working wage. Qur salaries are not much lower than people can get
in private industry in our community. With the increase in the mini-
mum wage; I want you to be aware that the project cost is going to be
oo1ng up. i ' o

o]

Senator DrConcint. Thank you very much, Mr, Grabel. T appreciate .

that concern about the minimum wage. It is the law but it wiltl be going
up. I think the fundirg has to be adjusted in accordance with that.
 You talked about the title III coordinafing problem. If I under-
stand that correctly, your objection is that %n should not be required
to have to coordinate some programs-you do

are sayingtous? - °* o , :

' Mr. GraneL. No. What I am®saying is that if we have—Ilet me give
you. some figures. In our region, the title TIT grant, that is a four-
county region, not only Cochise County, the grant is something like
$87,000 under title ITI. That is for all the programs, all these seed
moneys for everything except title VIT. Tn order to staff an area agency
~who, by law, cannot provide direct service, you need a director, secre-
tarial help, mileage, telephone, copying machines, it comes to approxi-
mately $30,000 in our region. So something like one-third of our title

’t have. Is that what you

III money is going into essentially an administrative program. Now. if

theso administrative moneys could be used to augment all the title VII
nutrition projects, for example, which also require that you have a
bookkeeper and a director, if the funding could cither go directly—
and the duties involved—go directly to the.scrvice provider, .or the

<1

our people need a hpme

'-
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area agency be sufficiently funded and permitted to be the service pro- -
vided, then, I think, that you have a'savings in money, you have more.

- money going directly into services to the pcople who need the services,
and X think it would be-a better working arrangement than having
the animosity that exists throughout the country, except in Tucson,

betwgen the area agencies and the title VII nutrition project direc-
tor. They both have national agencies now and they seem to be hassling
over who is going to do what. In some areas you start with a nutrition
project, then put an area agency on top: of that. In other areas you
start with the‘area agency and put the nutrition project under it, then
shift the project ‘of the nutrition projéct to the State. We have, as a

-nutrition project, we have about eight or nine grants for which we are
responsible to all of our communitiés, the county and the State for e

 some grants, the Federal Government for others, the aréa agency for- . -

title III- It becomes silly. It takes about a week and a-half each month =~

for iny staff to fill out the forms that we are required to fill out. If we "

" - could unite that somehow, I think it would save us time and money.-"

Senator DeCoxcint. Thank you wery mich."

Congressman Ubparn. Mr. Grahgl, 1 want to comgratulate you on

what you are doing down in Cochise County and on a very c¢xcellent
ement. . L ‘ A . . ' WL
' - ProgrAX A SorLip SUCCESS

vl

.Q—

20 baék to some basics abont. this program. Tt is kind of commonplace
to say that all of these Federal programs in the 1960’s, which, I guess,

~would includé the Older Ameéricans Act. will fail. Some of them -have

failed ancd some of them have partly failed, but this one, in my judg-
ment, has been a preétty solid succéess. T know everyone in .this room,
tho people that have been gathered here by Senator DeConeini, under-

.. .stand this program, but there are a lot of taxpayers out there listening
_in on good old channc¢l 6—and I am a strong supporter of public tele-

vision, another program -that hasn’t failed, but has been a great snec-

cess—but the/taxpayers have to pay for these'programs. T want to take -
Just a minute-to go back to some basies. )

- C -

Y.our program has $65,000.in Federal money, did yousay?

C - Mr. GrapeL. $65,000 in Federal money: from title VII. It has got -
~B45.000 Federal dollars from fitle XX, - A '

Congressman Ubarr. So $110,000 Federal money is irivblved?
Mr. Granen. Right. L ' S
- Congressman Uparr. How much of this money do you get/from local

~ governments and local communities in Cochise County 2

..7“"'.“";3 .~ Mr. GraBer. The county gives us - $15,800-and-some-odd dollars

Fach community that we service gives us approximately. $3,000 “to
$4.000. That is six communities. C ‘ s o '
Congressman Uparr. So you get something like $150,000 a year to
run this program ? ' : ‘ ' S
Mr. Grarrrn, Tt comes closer to $200.000. You are leaving out the
donationg.of the participants. We get close to $30,000 a year in dimes,
50 cents, 75 sznts for donations from participants. =~ =~ -
_ Congressifan Uparr. Well, I am trying to show the taxpayer-s;out

there the kind of bargain that you are providing for people who really .
" need help. - , S coe

.

(\ - <2 e

T think T will take j’u’ét a mn\lu,te, if'the Senator will f‘(‘irg’iv.e me, to’

- ot .

— -

Py
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. Now, in addition, you say the spofisor of this ptogram is a church
“group in Deuglas who give their facilities and their time and’ their -
peno%e to help make this program a success? - T T
- .GRABEL.Tha.t'iSTig{lt. . S R '
Congressman UpbaArr. ,With this wvery limited kind oft Federal
- expenditure, you serve meals to how many people in Cochise County
during the course of the year? DR R S S
.. Mr. GraseL. That is a hard figure. It would.come out, we feed close
to 400 a day and we would say that we reach aboud - three or four times
that many over the period of a year because we have a lot of repeats,
regéulars. At least between 1,000 and, 2,000 people. _ EET SRR
- Congressman UparLr. For this kind ef money, which wouldn’t make - :
.2 downpayment on a missile, you can bring some help, som&MATrition, -
i di(:;(‘),"htfral_ly hundreds of poor people, deserving people; in Cochise - -
“County. R S o ' .
" Mr. GrapeL. I agree. I think it is the casiest program in the world S
to run. Some of the tinfe T just have to stay ou} of the way. ot

_» ‘ a ‘ V'l'.,‘.f—-\T.OLﬁNTI:]I:E.‘I'{S' DELIVER MEALS B
7" Congressman Ubarr- Let me get back to one more thing that some -,
of the taxpayers who are asked to pay for this don’t understand. Some .

- rof th by ho homes-of-elderly people who ="
o can’pf-'get out and who can’t. come to the center, you have a system of -
~ getting the meals into their homes? TR T e e

G fo o
_Mr. GrRABEL. Yes. Mostly volunteers. 7., . ' e LT

. Congressman UparL: Some, of thesesgte chitrch groups and somne

ather kinds of groups that do the volhinte¢¥ing?. , -~
Mr. GraBEL. Yes. During the summgéyiwe have Girl: Scouts when

they are off from school. We have wor en’s ‘clubs, we have—Fort.

ZlEIlllachllqa' is near us and we have the NCO: wives who volunteer to

; -~ Congressman Uparr. You are tapping again the good will and hu- - -
mane concern that I talked to Mrs. Lupu aboiit earlier. - - ° "% ¢° a0
. Mr. GRABEL. Yes. BTN ' T
- Congressman Uparr. Sgfe of these meals are what ybu call congre- - "
gate meals, which is a big, fancy word_fer saying you bring peopl€. ..
together in% church basemgnt or soine place and serve the meal:there?. -
. Mr. GRABEL. Yes. o o _ oo T
Congressman Uparr. What percentage of your meals arg_home de-
livered and what percentagé are congregate peals? N
.. Mpr. GraBeL. Our percentage is extremely high. About 30 percent of
. our meals are home delivered." : . - IR
. Congressman UpaLr. When the people come to the centers, you gen-/
erally try to have a,place where they can visit with friends and plas
eards, make a phond call, do something that'may bring a little medn-
" ing to.the lives of older people who don’t get out all that often?’
‘ Mr. Graprr. Right. We have bingo. We have films from the local

library. We have exercise classes. T am looking at Mrs. Laudeman. she
is going to testify, She runs an exercise class for us at one of our sites. ...
. There is a two-fold idea, bringing people food is fine, but our goal is
to reinvolve senior citizens in society and to get them back to be con- .

T e .
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. tributing pcople.fily}-Sgi'c_f:iet}'. "Too @ften ourr television an our media ‘- '\ L
‘tells us that once we vench a certaln’ age we can no longer tfuhgetion, that =+ * 7%
you are supposed to be like Aunt, Blowdy on Johnny Carsor i You are
supposed to havé a’lot of infirmities, You are supposed to stay at home. .

"~ Even some of our physicians tell some of qur participants that they . .~ -

are supposed to-stitk at home. What T have. found from tswo of the |

people who work inafly officewhoqre over 7. The secret, the difference -~ R

between people who aré healthy in/theifate seventies and eighties and LR

thosé who are not .is that those“whao stay active,-those whe stay In- . °~ . -7 Z

yolved, are :muc.h' healthier and mych thore able to get around.. Con

LY
1

o 47 4+ " PROGRAM FPRAISED I RN
Congressman FFparn. I didn’t want to take this much time, but Ldo -
think it isimportant, sine¢;we have television covering this and people. =~ - . » ~°
out thereé following it.and listening to-it, that fw'e” get the message S
‘across that this issa_gopd.program, that you do 't spend taxpayers . . %
‘dollars avith much_better dffect than you find in this program. There. .. "%
"ty bé-some gaps in it 4id we may have to fine tune 1t a little bit. It -~ . . e
is up té Senator DeCpncini here to -find out hoiw the programs are < - ., "
*working.. I want to say publicly this is one program that has done a " '
' lat of good'in fhis county. Lhope we can keep it operating. '
My, GRAnrer. Thank_you.:™ - . . ‘ o _
~Senator DeCoxciNi. Stu, let me ask you, vou obviously have a ppdb- -~ .. ™
lein with delivering as many meals as you o, 1n gettting volunteers
. to drive their own vehicles; is tiat correct? ™ . - " o T o
Senator DECoxcint. And, of couise, they receive no reimbursement - A
for mileage *or anything now.. . * " . . - REREEER R L TR
' Mpr.. GrapeL. That is correct.” -, oot R R T
~ Senator DeConcint. There is legislation that. I-introduced in the - _: .. "
Senate, and, I hope, the Flouse will address it, to allow at least mileage :
=~ for those many, many scnior citizens. who tale the time and the use’
- ,.0F thely resources. I hope we can get, support for that kind of a pro- o
iurgpam and effort.: I think it is - -n‘portaﬁt for those who are in the au- ' ’
- ”""dience to taketime to contact wnd support some of their leaders and LT
- some of. théir people in the community as to the need to move in the

- . -~ .t
~ Bl . R L
n

v

dirvection of, as the Congressman said, tuning this program so it will-- -
_‘be_more just and continue the ekpansion and delivery of many of these - «
setvices., - : ' C - S _ '
. Mr. Arroyos, do you have any questions? S : LT
Mr. Axrovyos.. No. o L ' " ‘ -

. Senator, DeCoxciNrt. Thank you, Mr. -Grabel.
# (Our next witness is Jeanne Mahoney. She is th
Giln Council on Aging in Florence, Ariz. '

director of Pinal-

- Thank yeu for comimg this long distance and youl ay proceed. "
STATEMENT OF JEANNE MAHONEY, PROJECT DIRECT EGION 5
-~ SENIOR SERVICES, PINAL-GILA COUNCIL FOR SENIOR CITIZENS
Mrs. Maroxey. Senator DeConcini, C‘ongrossma‘n‘ Tdall; and your
“statf, thank you very nuich for inviting me. : '
, PO X
. - <. - -



R v b T i
. : ‘ :f ‘ . ;'_-. :,':'. - ' . . . : 3 ) - . - o "‘.‘ R
o e ) 3 AR 71 , o i s g
T i o . R Lo . . - A AR
g . : . : ,

: ) :.;.'-‘.i'./”" ._'_".”_;.-‘-,: e -’, o * e I L L ) L q f'l;_
i o "My‘name is Jeanne Mahoney:. I am the project director.of a nutri{ ' .7
o o v ion program in the Pinal-Gila Counnties. I want to tell vou a little bit -

1 . rbout these two counties. We are régrion 5 in the State of Arizona: We ARt

- v havé a basis of 60-plus populationof, 15.026. Of . that 15,026, we have. g
\ . 13 percent native American, 3: rpércent Mexfean-American, 7 percent | i
Cefe e black’and 1. percent gpher, 41 percent being Angle. Qur region is riral Foo
. ... 1in charaecter, containing only 11 population centers, the lirgest being ~~
S Q&S&:@ﬁiﬁﬂde,.iyig%;a;'tptal.pOp_ula.tion of 14,000, and the smallest being . .
sl U Payson; with 1,800! Agricnlture and mining are the chief industries.; * ' /-
+ 1, In 1975, the State wnit on.aging established a planning and servite /i
- lareaindffie State and we were identified as region 5. From the date of o
: i 'the.original funding :yntil ;March® 3¢, 1977, region 5 was under the
“oe L carea 'aggncy.'on aging coneeptiDuring February and March, _tﬁé Pinal-. - -
v - Gila-Coundil dida. cost:éfféctiveness study under a, projected :diregt, .
- -» service ‘mode”versus the area. agency mode
.; available to. the ~bureat.and- largely omn
sagreed that we would 'suspend ‘the aren
.Service mode. -/ T N - . . MR T : -
.7 The transition-period has been difficuli08 % we #Mave found up to. -
i+ now-is: that under, the nrea agency niodgii an average _nu;nbéi,of
.. :-;Units péer month as opposed to an average-number of units fuider a di- . -
- L Tést service .mode, I have listed;- and you Kave, the testimony there,
. - svon't go through it, T  will just give you an example, ‘we have five it%
. .sites under the AA A made. We were ser¢ing 4,950 meals, The dverafe 214

.iTh‘e-.stll_digs were made
ilabasis. it was mutually
e and fund into’a direct

R

.
-

‘+-a . .cost of the meal being $2.53.. Under the direct servieeimode, which will "7 *~
s1 o, M Serve;-we are Serving now, eight centérs and will have. an average of - -
LT 11,000 unitsa*manth and the-ayérage cost will be $1.20. Soéial service

- -and on down the line, it'is a veéry distinct change in a seryice that We
",y ..are delivering under the d'li'ec;t' service mode-as opposed:to an z}‘f-éa S

. agency. . R - o o
Sl Tw T Tl o 7 SERvICE, “UrpED” 200 PERCENT
- - Now, this is what Stewart was talking about. Under the area agency
.. concept, we are limited to planning. not allowed to give direct service,
“but in the rural.areas you will find that there are no service providers.
We planned and planned and planned but were not allowed to give -
any direct service. Stewart indicated that we do hive. to ﬁv adminis-
trative costs under either mode, but by eliminating the area agency .
we have upped our service 200 percent. It might be considered s step
backward in planning and coordination, but acareful cost analysis -
- makes it clear that the core program costs for administration, facili-
- . ties, and travel to support an effort to coordinate and plan for limited
" or nonexistent services wer “consuming the minimum allocation of -
-funds to which the region was entitled. T would liké to make it very B
‘clear that the decision in région 5.is not in any ‘way an attack on the -
area. agency concept. In many parts of the country where resources
and providers are not so limitedy the dbncept has worked very well. .
" However; it appears that-an area agency does not 4t this time meet
the needs of region 5. | S _ S T , .
While services have increased, the Pinal-Gila. Council for Senior
- Cifizens is only meeting needs for approximately 4 percent of the

elderly, . pe ST -
. | g '.\'A"";'-..V . a . ) ' o ; J"
- I .. g R - . °.
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=+ Arizona receives its allocation of funds based ﬁﬁ;}po

. mum set within the State.

v ‘We suffer f¥pm a problem, a com
of our pleasant winter - weather; the “snowbifd” syndrome. Xach
October the population in the region‘expapds until it reaches 80 per-

- cent of the yeaﬁ-ro_"uiid or base population: Historically this transient

o -E_opul_ation is almost totally composed, of senior citizens. Miny of them -

ave no living‘relatives and are in. need of:fnd wish td participate
in the programs supported by theOldér Americans Act.. .. > .-

Despite  enthusiastic resogires “participution by he‘,jrég'ioﬁ?s_;_._,;_'c:o‘rif-'-:_.,-;-_ .00 s
dom that the teeded. ;"

. munities since the shift to-direct services; it'is
= . serveescanbe provided, 2ol i e Bt
s YT NG g golution to this-Hroblem = )
‘some suggestigns have-been made¥de  in various’ modes of rec-
iprocity. - The usual ‘suggcsfier—1 at .the State providing-docy-

e

mented sgrvice should, in some inanner, bill the State of residence.
-~ In our.opinion, such a solution.would be an administrative nightmare. . -

- nids opulabion figures,
“'as do all the States. Region 5's allocation of these furids ig theimini-- *

fnon problem to this State, becduse

{ tempgrary residents service needs © "

What. State would be able to surmount the budget. problé\ﬁQs-created 2

- We recommend instead. that- the Congress establish a migrant R
>tates:

. elderly service allocation uhder the Older Americans Act. Those.
"~ having a substantial problem could be required to dogument an actnal

_ and requested services during the previous year from' this population.
segment and could, on the basis of such data, request an award from.

- L

the migrant elderly services allocation in an amount not to exceed__tﬁe _

[L

~ documented percé'n'tage of the State’smigrant elderly. C ek

" SATELLITE DEVELOPMENT NEEDED ~

I cannot close without bringing to the Senator’s attention, again, the -
riay the physical distance between seniors

~ still-existing problem caused

» _and services. Although region 5 has only 11 population centers, there

- are many crossroads commuynities where a small facility, even a small

* . trailer, could grovide a base of operation for service delivery. Present
guidelines an

isolated elderly.

I have not touched upon the urgent needs for housin;g, home main-. "
. tenance and repair, mental and physical health and legal services,’

K':'_- R

dollar limitations in title V of the ‘Older ericans - .
Act preclude this satellite development necessary to reach the more

leaving such testimony to the experts in.these fields to address these:

__ greater resources of this nature in region 5,
. Thank you for your invitation.

issues.. However, I do wish to emphasize the demonstrated need for

Sénator DECoNciNT. Mrs. Mahoney, thank Iyou ,verjr much for bring-

. ing to us your very excellent testimony and- suggestions. Quite
- frankly, you have opened my eyes to a few problems that I was un- .
" aware of that you have addressed. Your last mention of using gsome -
satellite facilities, if the act or the regulations provided for that, could .- .
you find the personnel to man these facilities and do. yon think that, "

- they could maintain the minimum of safety for use in sparsely popus-
lated-areas where there are not any fire comparties and safety rules and

" regulations to.see that people would not be jgopardized as to their own
security % .+ o : : - : oo

o 23-7T16—T78——4_
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Mrs. MamoNey. What I see is a trailer,.as I say, that was open even -

- twice a week, ¥ am talking about getting health services delivered.
Even if we couldn’t get a nutrition program going in these satellites,
it would be a place where the; coultf come and have their blood pres-

' sure taken, podietry. People don’t say much about podiatry, but this

~ is one of the biggeést problems of the elderly. That would entail co- -
ordination between the health department, volunteers in the line of
doctors perhaps giving their time once a week.
Marian is laughing, but we keep looking for volunteers.
hing that I find in the rural areas, as_Stu has mentioned, and,

- X think, ewerybody that is working in the program recognizes this, the
people who really need the help are isolated. When you approach
.them, they are very proud: No; we don’t need anything. Once they

become involved, you can see-them go from a hunched-over back to a’
back straightened up, proud. It is a very rewarding-feeling once you
do get to them they respond. . ' o Lo
Senator DeConcini. How gnany satellites do you think would be
necessary to provide the necessary care for Pinal and Gila Counties?
Mrs. MartoneEY. How many satellites? Oh, my word. _ o
| Senator DECoNciNt. Just roughly. . A - v
. ) Mrs. MarnoNEY. Five. o . o ‘
Senator DsConciNi. Do you think there is some merit to some kipd.
.of a van State health facility that might be funded under title XX to
go to these communities on a prescheduled basis? There. "are some
States that have done that. - B ' :

s F

*

NEeD ror MEepIcaL UN1TS ‘ .

Mrs. MAaaHONEY. Yes, I know. Marian, Gloria, almost all of the direc- -

. -tors of the area ageéncy projects, project directars, have talked about.
a medical unit that would be just fantastic to go around the rural areas
on a scheduled basis. That would be taking care of one part of the
problem sthe seniors have. It would be & great thing 1f it could hap-
pen..Title V money has done an-awful lot of good except there is not
enough. This is what we need. S T

Senator DeCoxNciNi. Congressman, do you have any questions?

. Copgressman UpaLL. Just a quick question. I want to say that the

- Mahoéney family in Pinal County -is justly renowned for its public
setv%lce and you add luster to that.achievement of the gamily very
much. ° - - o : - o N
"~ One of the big questions that is béing kicked around irﬁ}ie House
and Senate, as we prepare to amend the Older Americans Act next
year, is the role of the area agencies, whether more foeus should be.

- put on coordingtion and pooling or direct service delivery. Do you-
think this-should be clearly defined in the law or should it be flexible,
leaving the role of the area agency to be determined by the Staté and

. the area in question ? R _
- Maybe Marian® would have some thoughts on, that, too. .
Mrs. MaumoNEY. I am sure Marian would like to comment on that. = -
I can only speak for my region. I 'think Stewart agrees with me. In -
my.own opinion, I think we should have area agencies in the metro- . .

& s UL

-
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~ politan areas because there they really do need to pool, coordinate, et .

cetera. In the rural areas it is different. I have two counties, two coun- -

-ty boards of supervisors and the rural communities. We are the -peo-

| . ple in direct contact with them. Marian in Pima County is serving a

' valuable need in this.county and in the State, and in the United States,

I might say. I sec a role for the @rea agencies in the metropolitan areas,

-but I really don’t see the'need for area agencies in the rural areas.

~ distinction, if that is a valid difference? . <o ' . -
: Mrs. Lioro. I think there is some valid differencg between rural and
urban, particularly as we are looking at rural agericies with generally

Congressman UpaLL. Tet me ask Mrs. Lupu if she agrees with that |

S gﬁz limited staff of one and two persons with members at geographic .
n

ces. They are always multicounty areas amd consistently.bear

l they '.(_:g.lmot provide the direct services.

the techinical.resource in the community. It is not undexstood. why

“Fine TUNiING” oF ARPA . AGENCIES

- Now, the need in the urban areas for a fgeal point for. technical
-assistance is. of a different nature. There the hee to develop the ad-
vocacy efforts, the legislative platform, the ability-tp stay on top of
what 1s happening in the county government and the'city government
and the Staté government and at the national level—you know what

. difficulties your staffs have in following legislation daily and it is

still imposed 'ugon the local area agencies to have that kind. of under-
_standing in or ; , _
area agencies;T it is still a mode that needs to be developed and fine

tuned, but that we ought net to dismantle it by giving it to the Stdte

* .

_area agenciles.
Congressms

to decide. If you do that, in many States you will‘end the concept of

)

UpaLr.-Thank you very much; Marian.

«

a‘

er to be able to be responsive. I think, as we look at

Senator DeGoncini. Robert Reed,.Maricopa County title IIT direc-

- tor, is here. Perhaps he would care‘to make a comment. If not, that
18 fine. D ‘ ' '

It has been‘.:’brou'ght to my attentiohrthat; you are here. We would "

very much like to hear from you.
Mr. Reep. Thank you. -

I’ve brought with e a number of’ people who woiﬂﬂ'like to testif_);_

o

. on problems of the rural elder]y in Maricopa County. " | .

. Senator DECancini. Yes; if time.permits when we finish with the

panel, we hopeé to open it up for a public discussion.

- Would you care to answer the question now that we are discussing ?

. Mr. ReEp. I could give you my personal feelings on that. -
Senator DECo~cinL. We thank you for Being with us today. :
‘Mrs. MauoNEY. Senator,. I would like to point out that I have the

same staff as a direct service agency as I had as an area agency direc-

tor. Really, in fact, I think you will find in the rural areas the area

“-agencies are really giving direct service. I was running out on com-. .

- .pliance because there are ne service providers.

- Senator DeConNcINI. You had to do this to fill the gap e

. .. ~Mrs. MarnoneYx. Right. -~ ..
) ) .o : . . o

¢ .

-
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A So, 'actu‘ﬁlly, the same staff that was administering the area agency
. is now administering the direct service unit. . L
b " Senator DEConNcINT. Mr. Arroyos, any questions?
Mr. Arroxvos. No questions. : L, c IR
‘Senator DeConNciNT. Our next witness<is Elizabeth Ann-White, site
nmianager of the Ajo Senior Center.. . « . Sl )
“We thank you for traveling so far, Ms. White. T

re

- .

. ¢ STATEMENT OF ELIZABETH ANN WHITE, SITE MANAGER, AJo
.. ' 7. SENIOR CENTER, AJO, ARIZ. . ‘

‘Ms. Warie. I want to thank Senator;DeC‘oncini and 'Cohgré,ssman :
- Udall and their staff for inviting me here'today. N

. WHhat is the senior now generation program? In early 1971, the
_senior now generation program was cstablished at the Tucson J ewish
- Commuity acn_ter Council to encompass all activities, services; Fed- .
L eral and local projects relating to the sociflization and nutrition ac- 3
) _tivities at centers for the older adults. However, the Ajo program did -
-, 'not begin until Noveinber 1975. =~ . - ' o
" The local program was begun under the joint direttion of Pima
County Parks and Recreation: Department and the Tucson Jewish
Community Council. During the past year, the program has become
- totally under the senior now- genération_program of “the Tucson
Jewish Community Council. The o ération of the SNG prograrn at
" the Ajo club emphasizes the Socialization “of ‘the 'participants and
. provides nutrition, education, and meals. A .
One of the major parts of the local program is outreach in the”
community. Through outreach, I have learned the primary needs of
"the elderly. I feel the program has been effective mitAjo in that it has
- revitalized the elderly and brought.them closer together in an atmos-
phere of socialization. The program has_also made many aware of
the varied but limited services available to them T : o
. As site manager at the Ajo facility, the needs of the elderly in the
community are constantly with me. The needs of the community are
many. The top priority, I feel, should be, given to the need for health
_ screening; a full service blood pressure clinic at- a minimum cost,
mobile podiatry, denture. eye glasses. These are available in. the city. =
.. However, we are 130 miles away. Physicals; prescriptions, price re-
" @ctions, particularly on long-range medicatidn, such as in the case
‘of cancer and other devastating illnesses. Low-cost housing—if they
- Qecide to mine the ore body which lies under the southeast portion of
the tonyr_l.' this would put many elderly out of their homes. There are
very limited rentals close-to stores, .ba,nks, et cetera. There are very

“limited rentals in Ajo. . N

-

- LocAL TRANSPORTATION LIMITED

. Local transportation in Ajo is very limited. There is only one taxi.
The smallest amount that von can ride the taxi for is $1—the maxi-
mum is $2. This js one way. The prices, we have been told, are being

" raised very shortly. - - : : : _

_ The SNG: program has a 10-passenger van for which we only have a

. _QAriver for 6 hours a day. There is no direct bus service to Tucson. It

.




. -the elderly except the SNG program and

>

,ta.kes.approxxmately 4: hours to go on the bus from Ajo to Tucson vm.

-~ @ila Bend.

Chore and sittér semces are nonex1stent in A]o. Recently I had

. four requests for these services, mostly from terminal cancer patients. '

‘Day -caré assistance for the physlcally handlcapped are also non- -

'_ ‘existént in Ajo.

. Legal aid services are nonex1stent at th.ls tlme and are Very badly_

| needed.

There is very httle enberta?lnment in Alo, pa,rtlcula.rly notlung for

he Ajo senior clt1zens club.
_Thank you.” . -

. ' Senator DECONCINI. Tha.nk ou very much. -
.Is there a shortage now of Eousmg for the elderly in A]o'3

.. Mrs. WEITE. Yes; there is definitely a shortage.’

" ‘Senator’ DECONCINI Without this anficipation? |
Mrs. WHrTE. Yes; there always hasbeen.

‘Senator DeConcint. Do you have any klnd of an 1dea. as to the num-

be M?rou are talking about?

. Wate. Of the people that m;gilérl;%gﬁ'éted? : 3
Senator DECONCINI. No, the on are presently in need of -
housing.

Mrs. WHITE. They all seem to be housed but the hou51ng is very'_

. substandard, yes.

. are doing in

‘Senator DECONCI.NI "Thank Kou very much. :
Congressman Udall, do you have any questions?
- Congressman UDALL. rs. White, I admire and respect wha.t you

o. It is a great-community and one that. I have been
proud to-represemn r the years.

I just have one quickdquestion. What i is the problem of the so-called
snowbirds that we hg¢ar about earher? What percentage of your

. Mrs. WxarTE. It is not really that hich. We usually have over the year

| Vabout 40 to 60, and when the snowbirds come it goes as high as 70 per.

.day. These are "menls per day.

" Congressman Upari. I noticed the suggestmn ma,de by someone

. earlierthat we maybe have an allocation of the formula so that in the

4 months of the winter the Mlnnesota allocation is reduced and part
of that is sent to Arlzona i _

r

“SNOWBI‘RDS” ProviDE - “BRIGHT Seot”

Mrs. Wirre. T would like to\add one thing. Our snowbirds do pro-

vide. & bright spot. They bridg many interesting things with them.
They are wonderful people.’ '

. Congressman UpaLL. 1 am all for them. I welcome them. They also

R a.dd somewhat to.our load-of public services.

Senator DEConcini. We want to thank you, Ann ‘White, for coming

" the distance ymf have and for the:great services that you are doin

g ...
- We are going to take a breals. Before we do, I notice that there are

a mhumber of members of the Governor’s  advisory committee in the

audience here. If you will please stand. Alice Norris is here, Charles -
Knowles is here, 'Fred Behner, John Burnham, and Genevieve Gins-. .

RN . AN
- g ﬁ\ﬁ\ﬁ; ’ ‘ . . -1



“burg, also- Sophie Smith, who is on our pancl./We are going to hear
from Sophie. - - . - - Lo .
_ At this time, we will take a 5-minute break and réturn to the panel
. -of senior citizens.. - ' ' e o
.- - [There followed a short recess.] . - L :
: Senator DeCoxcint. The meeting will come to order. - -
- We would ask that people not smoke in -this room, please, for some
health reasons. We ask your indulgence in that effort, please. - T
We are going to move ahead. The hearing will continue even after I -
have to leave a little after 4. I am_ interested in getting on the record
- anyone’s- testimony or remarks. Debby and J.ois will be here. They -
- are both on'the staff and they will see that any informatjon you haveis .

- wlaced in the record. = . .. S , _ : o R
© “Wenow will turn to the panel of senior citizens. We are very pleased
unat these people would take the time to come and express their views. -
I think, in order to expedite the hearing, I will take the testimony
from each of the panel members, then reserve the questioning for later.
‘Qur first member is Mark Pohle, A jo. : - . 2

We thank you, Mr. Pohle, for coniing all that distance. We welcome -
-hearing from you. L o . S -

¥l

- STATEMENT OF MARK:- POHLE, AJO, ARIZ.
Mr. PoriLe. Thank you, Senator DeConcini, Congressman Udall, the
staff, and the rest of you. : o : o - -
'As you know, we live in an isolated community and it is about 110 -
miles from Phoenix, 130, 140 miles from Tucson, which poses quite a
- problem for the senior citizens, also the rest of the community. We are -
1solated. OQur facilities are very limited there. There is one thing o6n the
positive side, it is in the report, and I hope that you will be interested ..
in knowing that. Living ih a community such as on, away from every-
where, away from the %eaten paths, we find that the crime rate in-our .-
community is very much less than it is in a larger community. There
is not near as much mugging or highjacking, burglarizing. We are off_
the beaten path and we don’t have too many of the rougher class of’
people coming into Ajo. ' - ‘ ; L '
Further, I would like to say, of course, what I have to say is more
or less repeating a lot of the things that have already been said, we are _
just emphasizing. It says repetition, if you want to get anything done,
just keep driving. So I am going to make my report and it will reiterate

. a lot of the things that have already been said. . .
* ©  ILiving in a small community 100 miles or more from a large city cer-
tainly has its disadvantages and drawbacks. It is extreme%l{y difficult
.. . for the 'oldsters td maintajn a normal standard of living in these far-
=~ - off places. For instance, various services, cost of living, limited income,
= adequate help, along with almost everything else, is out of proportion -
- to that of the city. : Do T )
: o S LxvrreEp MEDICAL SERVICES
Now, referring to some of the iIz)roblems, we find that health care
Yoses one of the giggest concerns of the elderly. Medical service is lim- -
Ated and when sertous or unusual cases arise, the patients have to be
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tranéportod over long, agonizing distances for proper treatment at the.
- facilitiés in the.cities. This is all very frustrating, inconvenient and
expeénsive. : - B : S

. Another condition that exists is that many of these clderly people
own their own homes or live alone in rented quarters and do not have
~ any one to care for them regularly. Some are hardly able to do their
. own housework and are 'ba'dTy in-need of.help which they can hardly

pay for or isunavailable. That is quite a problem'in Ajo ] o
~ 7 One.of the major complaints heard freqaently is. the inability to
~ gét'help in household repair work. Breakdowns occur, such as plumb-
ing, appliances,. coolers, heaters, and many oether things about the
hLouse. Most of the skilled workers who do this sort of work are em-

ployed by the company and it is hard to obtain their services some- |

- times. :

Transportation is another vital concern we have. Many do not own
‘cars or drive themselves. Consequently, they depend on others totrans-
port them around. The senior now/generation program in Ajo does
alleviate this situation somewhat with their limited busing service to
and from the senior citizens hall where the people receive their meals,
do craft work, and indulge in some sort of recreation. P

The recreation program for Ajo’s elderly is also not what it should
be. The Pima County Parks and Recreation do have a fairly good pro-
gram going on in Ajo for the entire community. Very few of the
oldsters participate in this, however. . - o o
~ .There is & need for some sort of promotional and organizational

‘work in this department. Most of these people are also plagued with
financial problems. Their meager.incomes, usually from pensions, are -
hardly enough to sustain a decent living. This condition’ keeps getting
worse as the cost of living and inflation keep rising all the time.

-

Wiows . Have Repucep INCOME

Women who live alone usually suffer more financially. Men have .
_built up a fairly livable pension from their work years. If they should
drap out of the picture first, much _of the income foxr the survivor has
" beengreatly reduced. ST - o T
- Taxation, especially on property, is andther big headache for these.
senior citizens. With their low, fixed incomes and rapidly rising cost

of living, it is becoming more difficult ail the time to meet these higher .

‘1 _rates. Some relief is certainly needed here.-

- or rural -areas especially in Aje.

.There are many more problems that could be talked about, but the
‘major ones have already been discussed. I hope to have shed some light
‘on the living conditions of.the senior citizens who reside in isolated

o

Thank you. . . ST - :
Senator DECONCINT, Thank you very much. Wé appreciate that
testimony. Certainly it does reiterate. the real experience of the peo-
ple and just as to some of the hardships and problems that need to be
addressed. e ' L -
" ~Qur,next witness is Dallyn Laudeman, Willeox; Ariz.; president,
Cochise County Council on Aging.- -~~~ . - .7 - '
"We thank vou for traveling this distance and welcome your testi-.

"~ mony at this time. -

| _:;»32 :
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STATEMENT OF DALLYN LAUDEMAN, WIL(':_Ox,'ARI‘z_.,' PRESIDENT,
‘ COCHISE COUNTY COUNCIL ON AGING' - A

Mrs. LavpeMman. I wapt to thank you for having me here. Thank
you for listening to the problems of the seniors. o o 3
As has beem mentioned, transportation is a big problem. We don’t
even have a taxi in our town. It is over 80 miles into Tucson when you -
have to go for specialized medical care. This is a problem. Also, we
have a problem in home/improvements. We haye, at the present time,
a very small program under our county coungﬁ ' .
pair some of these homes for the elderly. Our finances are so small
- that we can’t begin to cover the problem. =~ . T A :
.~ We have a chore service allotment; but we can’t get sponsors for -
 it. This makes a problem. As has been mentioned, our Cochise County.
nutrition project had ‘71.,'hard time fihding a sponsor. These things. -

" ~are hard on us. _ o _ ‘ :

Then, we don’t have/any senior center for our people. There is no
,_?lace for our seniors tol get together and talk to one another and have
-fellowship with one amnother. We can’t afford a multipurpose senior

center, - o ' : ' - :

In our town we have health serivces twice a week. They couldn’t

afford to staff an office in a senior center.. The social security comes
twice a month. They ¢ouldn’t afford to staff an office in a senior cen- .

that is helping to re- ' =

© ter. Yet, in some of thiese places we really need this senior center. We .

need the fellowship. I. am speaking as a senior citizen because I am -
one and I am proud ofjit. : ' ' - o

w

o 't - Youxng PeorLE DELIVER MEALS -
~ . We need fellowship, we need companionship with others. Then, too,
we would like to get acquainted with same of the young people. You
know, at our senior nutrition site it is wonderful to see these young .
_Eeop'le coming in and taking- the meals and taking them out to the
. homes. They are finding out about seme of the problems of our senior
© citizens. They are getting acquainted with them. _ C .
*+  One of our drivers went out to take a meal tb a woman and found-
> her lying on the floor. She had been there all night. If it hadn’t been
- for someone coming in with a meal, nobody would have known that
- she was down on the floor. . S . . .
" There is much: greater help in these services than just the nutrition.
- I work with the exercise program at our site. You would be surprised
] to see how these people take the exercises and how they look forward to

h, that is fine, can you pi¢k me up early. So our drivers very gra- °
ciously pick them up. Of course, I have to say that because one of the.
drivers is my husband. . . I S .

. I think that Stu should be congratulated for the job that he has’
done with our nutrition project. We are very proud of him and we
are proud of it. But we need just a little bit more. For instance, most
of our sites, we come in there in the morning; the cooks do and the
- volunteers who help get the meal, then they come in for the meal and

we havé to be out of the building by 2 o’clock. That doesn’t givé us

it. We told them they would have to come in a little.carly. They said,
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- much time to have any recreation or things of that kind. If we could
‘have a senior center that was just a simple urban type center, it would
‘feally be appreciated, along with the help in transportation. And, of

.~ ¢purse, our health services at;the nutrifion site, we have monthlil blood"

J's pressure clinics and ‘we have talks from different ones. ‘We are hoping .
= to start a nutrition bingo, which will help to put into their mirds the —
thangs about nutrition that we try to have. - L ‘ o _

.. I do appreciate your listening. - . R o
- Senator DeConcint. Mrs. Laudegman, thank you very much for that
-. wery explicit testimony. It will be ery helpful to the entire committee:
. Our next witness is Sophie Smith, a lady who has been extremely in-
~ -volved and active in Pinal County and who served as the county re-
" ..corder there:. She has gone on now to be a member of the Governor’s .
- Advisory Committee on Aging. She lives in Florence, I believe. e

. We are very pleased to have you here. It is fiice to know that you are -

still involved, Sophie.. ' . o S S '

STATEMENT OF SOPHIE SMITH, MEMBER, GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY
. . COMMITTEE, ON AGING, FLORENCE, ARIZ. -

~ Ms. Syare. Thank you, Senator.
~ T'am a member of the Advisor
member of the Pinal-Gila _Cou‘ncIiY L
.. I have been to the centers when they have been serving meals. T have
seen how the- cifizens act. I think it is wonderful. I do think they are ~
doing a splendid job. B want to talk for another group. Those who are
. bedridden and at home have rio opportunity to-get out and there is no
 way to get them out. They are blind; they are deaf. Like myself, I
know they are all avid readers. I would. like to see films that can be " A
shown on ceilings where the person in bed can read them. I would like - . .
to have tapes of books and music where they could hear:. - _
The home chore maintenance and home health services have already
. been taken -care of. We realize that the low resources of the various
. communities are because of the low tax base, lack of population, lack
. of industrial and commercial tax dollars. , : ' .
The second major point that I would like to remind you of is the
- . need for coordinated programing. A specifi¢c example, if guidelines for
g / title XX of the Social Security Act are followed as to determining,
i "eligibility for service, title. VI% guidelines of the Older Americans®-
Act, which forbid any means test, are automatically violated. There ’
are many similar examples where the final guidelines drafted by the -
~ administration’ prohibit carrying out the greatest coordinated effort. -. ~
_ Congress is responsible for seeing that the highest possible use is
made of every tax dollar. This is especially important to rural areas,
- where dollars are scarce. . - IR - _ ‘
- I hope that you will do something about the inconsistencies.
"~ Thank you., -~ . | T . T - R -
Senator DeECoxcini. Every panel that T am aware of have brought )
that to our attention in the past.month or so. Indeed, we hope to ad- -
dress that particular problem. o . IR
. *QOur next witness is Thelma Miillen from Apache Junction. We
“know that Thelma has been involved in delivering meals for a number
- of peaple there. Welook forward to her testimony. o T

Committee on Aging, also ex officio
for Senior Citizens. ' : '

-
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STATEMENT OF THELMA MULLEN, VOLUNTEER, APACHE JUNCTION

CITIZENS =~ .

NUTRITION ./SITE, REGION 5, PINAL-GILA COUNCIL FOR SENIOR-

e Mrs.MULLEN Thank you very inuch. : ) o ,
* I did work with meals-on-wheels in 'Wichita, Kans., before I came

_icome to Arizona to die. They feel there is nothing else when they re-.

to Arizona.

. By the way, I did come to Arizona to retire. I think I'am w.orkirig .
" harder than I did before. I have found out that most of thesé people

tire.. The people that really need help don’t ask for it. -’

I take 11 meals out and that is all I am entitled to take out. I.am

. going home and tell Jeff that somebody is getting 30 meals. I can use
- them very much. o ' r

-look too good, I'm sure. One man I know doesn’t weigh 50 pounds. -
-‘He' is-nothing. but bones with skin.over them. He 1is in a wheelchair

I don’t just deliver the meals. I see that sofneon_é cleans the house.

I swrite their checks. I pay their bills. I get their prescription filled.
If anything is broken, I see that it is repaired. I have even gone back

to sit with them at night whenever they have had problems. I have
asked people to go with me and visit the people I see, and they don’t

and when he goes to bed, his body has calciumized into place just like

he sits in the wheelchair. Ile has to lay that way. I havéwpore than .

- just one like that. I take meals on Satuirdays and Sundays. T fix these

~'In my own home at my own expense. My- husband went with me. He .

has heard me talk about these people. He went with me just last Satur-

day. They are all just as cheerful as they can be. It really makes you .
feel good to go in and you know you don’t have any complaints-at all. -

My husband went in and Mr. Christianson told him, “She is fattening

me up.” He couldn’t weigh 50 pounds, no way. He was quite ill this

ast' weelk. I am the only person they see all' day long up until the next
day. ; i o : L ; | ,
: ArrriaNces Rown CoNTINUOUSLY -

~

-.. I have one lady—mwell, she had the water on and it ran for 24 hours
-until I came, back. They had the TV on and the.radio on and they .
can’t turn it off. I fixed up a few little gadgets with my husbafd’s - -
help for them to turn on and off their lights. Their air-conditioners,.

- we'have had them fixed, had people come out. -

~ that

Now, I have had very good help in asking a doctor and an eye-

doctor to come out; people have corhg out when we couldn’t fix the

‘wheelchairs., They have been very good. Maricopa County workers
came ?‘t'twice to see some people out here from rehab. I understand’
they . S EREER

arven’t allowed to come back any more. - .

my truck ‘whenever I go along and they will stop me and ask me if
I know of-so and so.-that they need help. I have got to the point

where I ask them, “Have you been helping?” They usually say no,.
they thought there would be somebody else that should go.in and take
. care of them.. =~ . - - - . ' ' ST .
' There is one couple, she is a retired dance teacher. She'is so bubbly -
and full of pep you wouldn’t believe it.-S

———————— .

This program does do good. People flag me down. They reébgnizé S

he has had two'colostomies. = * |
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.set out. to.commit suicide when I went there because nobody cared.

A "{They‘ are i their eighties, They were on, the ve"fgeéthejr had the pills’

The people that they know who were their friends have either died,
gone to rest homes, -or back’to live with their kids. =~ - = -
That is about the best thing that these meals do. They are now going

‘over and taking part in the meals over at-the center. -

I-had-one.couple that were in the hospital. The ‘court stopped me |

 'three times and asked me if I could get meals to them. They could

.come home if they had the mesals, Well; I couldn’t get.two extra meals

-

because T was tal out all I was allowed. I told them just as soon:
as I could I would bring some meals to them. Fhe doctor would not

_ :let .them come home. The woman got worse. They put them both in
- & vrest home and for 5 weeks it cost them $1,565. Finally the people =

in the court said they would drop in and see them, but they couldn’t .

furnish them meals all the time. D : ‘
You know, people have got where every time they see me start to-

‘ward them, they start shaking their hemds no. ¥ have %one from door i

to-door in the -8ourts andg#sked them if they could p

nd ease get meals
for a few days until I colild get someone else.:I would go from one
side of the court te the other. In the last week- and a half, nine .of
these people I have got sent back. to where they came from. All of
of these people have no relatives whatsoever. I have contacted the
chamber of commerce in the towns that they came from of some little
town and explained ‘the case of how théy can pay their way, but the

_ rest homes are so expéfisive, so they have gpne back to Ohio, Illinois,

. get any more help.

" come back .together. -

Indisna, Virginia, Washington, and one in° Kansas. They have been
very glad to leave. I have explained that there is no.way they can"

b

%{ANSPORT.-\TI&\" ProBLEMS

Another thing, you talk about the buses to_take people, we have a. .
" Red Cross bus in Apache Junction. I know; I worked to help get it.
"They take the people to town in the morning to the dactor. They

_don’t bring those people back until the afterncon when everyone that
“has gone to town is ready to come home; That. is too long for these .

‘people to be down ‘there. It is'too long“for_ a well person to be in
there, as far:as that gogs.»lThe'y-have‘f wait.until all of them can

. 7

Thev don’t have a hft to lift people that are in Wheqlchaifs. I dqn’f
know of any way that a few of my people could go to the doctor-

 unless if they ad a van with a lift. I.know it would be nice, We really

need more transportation for people to.have and the facilities to go .

to the doctor. ., - .. R
I feel that every bit of money that has been spent there, and I ex-

pect so too .in: every one of these other centers, has been well worth

" the money and the time and effort that has been put into it. I just

_wish we had that much more.

This morning before I left, I took my cases over that I deliver my

" meals in for a lady to deliver my meals for me tO(‘i%y. I said, “Well,
es

- have you.got. anything for me to say?” He said, *

' ) » I need many
more meals because every.day 1 am turning so many people away.”_'.[‘ -
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. <ould get rid of 30 meals a da,jlr real easily to people that are home- -

>  bound. I am going to the pec;f)' e gnd thd péople are responding and.
helping for a while. They call me and tell me I just can’t do it any

-~ more because they are retired and living on their own social security

‘income just like me. - - . ~ X . B

© . Another ﬁ'bing, ou talk about these snowbirds coming in. It is

~ xice to have them, but I wish they would bring just a little bit of their .

iponey that is allocated to them. S Lo ‘

- I thank you people, vel?'- much. I could almost péeach you a sermon

. .  any time anybody would listen to me. N ‘ . -

S nator DeEConNcint. Mrs.- Mullen, thank you. You make a great ad-

* . -vocate for the expansion of these programs. That is really the pur-

o -pose_of these hearings, not only to listen to the professionals that are -
involved, but to listen to those that really give of themselves. I com-
pliment all of the members of the panel for that effort and the will- .-
ingness to come forward and explain some of tlie real hardships that

.areinvolved.’ = i 7 . R
Our next witness is Hollac berts from Green Valley.
, We are very pleased to have%o : :

-~ : -

7

STATEMENT OF HOLLACE ROBERTS, GREEN VALLEY, A_RiZ_.-

. Mr. RoeerTs. Senator DeConcini, I am privileged: to be here. ™
_ - think my remarks may be somewhat different from those given, but
. . they will ‘be descriptive; at least I hope they will, of eur community.
. - . .While the-invitation to appear before yéu was extended probably
" when I was prestdent of the local chapter of the ARP, which has a - .
-membership of 650 people, I hasten to mention that.I am speaking
only for myself and not for the chapter. - {"s R '
I thin I can say, however, for most of the residents of Green
Valley that we appreciate the time.takeén by this committee to hear
from the residents of the' Southwest and that-we appreciate the con-
tinuance in the U.S. Senate of a committee whose special concern is
‘the problems and interests of those o who, indeed, have reached
our majority. . _— ns ; L . '
[ Incidentally, I hope I am a part of the t generation required to
‘'retire at the age of 65 from gainful employment. _— : _
- As I am sure you know, Greerf Valley is essentially a retirement -—
community. A majority, if not all, of the property owners associa-
tions have in-their deed restrictions a minimum adult age of 50 years -
-+ - .and a minimum age of children living in those adult familes of 18
. - years. According to a recent study, the estimated population of Green
- Valley is approximately 6,500 people. The same study concludes that
- our population will be approximately 10,000 by the end of 1980 and
. over 14,000 by the end of-1986. Various estimates suggest that over
80 percent of our population are fully retired from  gainful -
employment. ST T R . A _
' To descrihe the way of life. which I was asked to do, of those who.
live in-Green Valley, flepends on one’s perspective and-frame of ref-
erence. Any gener@#fization that I may make is subject to error and
‘misinterpretation, including this one.”But let me make some general

~ <omments. - -
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e Mueprcar, SErvicES PRESENT PrROBLEM

.~ While many of our pe‘olﬁe enjoy reasonably good heulth, there are
. probably very few of us who do not make regular and irregular trips
_ . to ‘health services. We have-a health center, a nursing’home and a
- - medical center, an office complex, and dental services, but many, many
.. of ourresidents have chosen to rel{)_ on the medical resources in Tucson
' ‘and this presents a two-edged problem. One, to the health professions :
. to provide around-the-clock medical services in Green Valley, and,
two, the transportation problems for. many of our residents whose -
«medical care is available in Tucson either by choice or the lack’of ade-
- quate-service in Green Valley. OQur fire department has ambulance
service available to our residents, and it is a fine service, including para- -
N _ professional service. A 30 to 35 mile trip of 50 minutes is worrisome to
R a good many of our people. —~ = = o IS L
" All-of us At our age level realize the in_ev"it‘r:Eﬁity assoclated wvith the
- go-called golden years. The anxieties producded by this inevitability
and the attendant physical crises assocated therewith probably pre- -
_sent ane of our greatest concerns. While the health needs in such situ-
‘ ations may apgea.r exaggerated, to those of us who experience them
-~ they are indeed real and demand all of the attention they can recelve.:
- 'These anxieties and health concerns, if:not real health problems, are’
emotionally laden and by the same token many of our residents, with.
‘and without medical services, call upon their gwn resources to deal -
withthem. = * : E " o ® ST '
Before I ¢laborate on that point, let me suggest that it would be my:

opinion that counseling services, easily accessible and in familiar sur- :

- roundings, waoyld be of a great help to many of oyr residents, help that.
might be an a®¥Mity tolisten and help that might be extensively and in- |
tensively therapeutic. . -~ = - = e

- . - I mentioned that many of us call on our own resources to keep us
" yound. Incidentally, I think we are not in Green Valley to die. . .
" Social and recreational activities proliferate and spawn.more. Our

" recreational centers, our golf courses, our homes, our churches. pro-
vide full or part-time pleasure for many of us. Many of us find pleasure,
and, I believe, good therapy, in digging in our flower gardens, par-
ticipating in local service organizations, our library, our, fire depart-

ment, our sheriff’s office; and such official and quasi-official organiza-

tions. But many also rely heavily on Tucson and university and college .- —

libraries for their research and reading, on art and cultural events in

Tucson, for their entertainment and release in these areas, nof because
- Gregn Valley individuals and organizations do not make great ef-

- for ring such facilities and activties to our community, including
Fred Qehner who is here in the audience. They do,not come with the -
regulaMty which many would desire. The ability and willingness of .

outside groups to take the risk, as it were, may be an equally compelling
factor.- - . oL T S - '

o _ .~ "Max~y Live oN FIxep Ili_c:o{_sms o | |
For some reason or reasons, Green Valley seems to be looked upon as

“gn affluent community that can provide for itself. It is my judgment
that this may be gratifying to some endowed with'the spirit of upward
mobility, but it is hardly an accurate description of our community as

- B -..,-F RO
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. awhole. If one were to judge solely on the'basis of financial resources, I
. would guess we might be looked upon as somewhat "g:f)ical of an Amer-
© jean middle-class community. By and large, our'residents live on fixed
Incomes) Many have retired from technical or proféssional jobs which 5 .
by today’s standards were paying low to moderate wages or salaries.
Fixed income based on su_cﬁrincome levels in the past must give us a
clue to the extent of the difficulties and even hardships encountered .
..~ by-many as costs of all types of commodities and services have in-
) . creased when pensions and social security benefits do not keep pace. .
‘ -, _Earlier I commented on the extent and variest of the activitjes-i L
- which Green Valleyites participate. It~ig my experience witﬁcg@ﬁ;’;\ S
- residents, leaders of service clubs, religious leaders, communi#y orga-
nization | representatives and just plain. homebodies, that there are.
many lonely people:in Green Valley, lonely for family, friends, com-
panionship, and for listeners. . - S S
.~ We have a meal, service in Green Valley under the auspices of a
Tucson agency and supported by Federal funds. As I understand it,
this service is'available 5 days each week to provide a nourishing, hot .
‘meal at noon and the opportunity for those attending to socislize a bit.
- Those who have no transportation, and T gather there are many such
.people here in Green Valley, are transported to and. from the service.
by service staff. This is a great service which no doubt.could be ex- . K
panded with additional funds and personnel. . . - ° ) '

Anyone in Gregn Valley is familiar with Friends-In-Deed. This is

" .a group of women who are concerned with many needs of our residents..” -

On scores of occasions throughout the year theyfare called j}pon to pro- =
vide transportation for local residents to Tucson medical facilities. A

Christmas party is a regular feature for, many, including members

who otherwise might have a rather bleak Ghristmas. Volunteer service
is rendered our own medical facility and so,on. These services mean
at deal to those who render them, as well as to those who receive
hem. They do highlight some_of our problems, health sérvice needs,

transportation needs, and loneliness. Ty R

/ R K ~ Low Crime Rate - A
T . AN

. Personal. and property safety is a very important confern to the
majority of our residents. While we are.not displeased with our low
crime rate, ‘we are concerned with what happens in Tucson and in the
. desert areps. between our two, communities and what happgns on ounr.
- international border just to the south. The flashing red lights of the.
- policé patrol car stopping alleged participants in illicit trgffic of.one
©  sort or another on 1-19 is not a welcome sight to our residénts, even-
though it signals that the law. enforcement agencies are|\at work.
Again, some of our concerns and anxieties over such matters may be
- borne out of our experiences in metropolitan communitiesi{where we
. “sa’w much of this sort of thing or in small or riral communities where - -
we saw very little of it. Our level of concern is quite hig}l and that
. concern is real.. R T . R SR -
I trust these observations are not'terribly distorted. They are seen, in .
- & sense, and observed just by one person. I appreciate and thank you -

P

- for the opportunity to appear before you. ~

-
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Sena.tor DECONCINI 1 thank you for that background Tam fa,mllmr
with Green Valley, of course, and realize that it is not a pocket of lux-

~ uryliving for all that live there and, mdeed they have tl:gyg partmular .
. problems

I would hke to ask a cou
own curiosity regarding the
~eralized, to some  extent. What 1
income? Should it be completely Ih

our: feelmrr a,bout the limitation on

" tions? Would any of you care to commont regarding that? .

Ca

b

. homes, I had very little to.put on the table. It took Mrs: Lupu from

-

Mr. PoxLE. I think it should be hfte.d altoaether. L
Senator DeConcixnt. Entirely 2 ‘ LT
‘Mr. PorarE. Isuredo. * o - .-

Senator DECoxcINI. As you k:now, now there is a earnings limitation -
. - of $3,000, T believe. There have been several proposals to; chanrre that.

Ms."Srrrrir. Wasn’t social security established for the purpose of the

elder generation retiring so. that the younger rrencrakon could have .

_jobs?.

fo of general questions. One is out, of my
cial Security Act, which has been lib-

“or should there be some restrlc- '

Senator DI:CONGT\*I. Yes; that is the reason thstt the rest1 1ct1on was' o,

put in; in order to open up the job marlket.

Ms. Syrrir. I think that the amount of money you can earn after you . "

- retire, I think it should be restricted. -
Senator. DrConcint. Do you. thmk that. the hm1t should be raised

. above the €3 ,000 limitation nrow ?

Ms. S\HTH. Noj;Idon’t., - ' A
“Senator DI:CONCI"\TI. You thmk it is ]ustlﬁqble at that level ?

Ms. Srrrrr. Except in low—mcome-——I happen to know that'there are
some people, in fact, I was talking to a gi1d who waorks in the tax office,

there are some pe0pIe who are only gettmcr $189 and if there was some

svay that you could put $3 on there—what is the averafre socml securlty,_

- $300 a month—it could.be brought up to that level

. Senator DECO‘\"CINI. The average 1s $23 ey
Ms. SMITH‘. Iiow can a woman pay $600 a year taxes on:a home when -

her income is social security only of $240 a month.

Senator DeCowcint. If she could work, and if she wanted to—— « _

Ms. Sxrrre. She could make $3,000 and thé amount would be added,

L 3

v - . -U~ExPECTED "\IEDICAL E\PENSES

- Mrs: STT‘INIIAU‘%FR K~xowres. If you ave been very fortunate and

you haven’t had illness and all- vour retirement plans have be;n pro- .

ceeding well, that is fine, hut not all:are that fortunate.

" In this county alene, T know many who planned c:meful]y but, due
to circumstances beyond their control, they do not have enough money
?o live on. I.don’t mind going on record and telling -you, there was &
‘time in my life I had Sterling and Tenox China to set a table, biit,
due to the unexpected medical costs to keep my father in nursing

Pima council on aging 3 months-to talk . me into applying for food

stamps because I was too proud, but I finally went. So, in spite of the

best aid plans some peop]e may need to supplement their retlrernent
mco;rne. o :

S

then, I think, that would be fair, but there is an awful lot of difference.

F—



) | ; ’First'dﬂ, I should tell you T haven’t met a senior yet, truthfully,
" who would prefer to work 1f he didn’t have to. | . '

798

t -

in

I have séen them come into the office of Pima Council on e In
shing

handmade shoes, a tailormade suit, pleading for work—even/wa

‘dishes-—to help su-p;l)_llement their income. These might appear to be

£

extreme cases, but I have seen it happen in the past-years.. " k :
Many tifnes it has been brought to my attention and they say to.me,
«Catherine, look, if I have investments that bring in $1,000 a month
or more, I can draw social security the same as you, but if you go to
work and you are drawing social security, after a certain amount for
every $2 t¥nat you:earn you have to give back one of those dollars.
There just seems to be an unfair situation here.” C N .
I think it would be fair to everyoné if there were limit on the amount
a %erson could earn in gny manner regardless of age. - . - ) :
£ erson is competent and doing a. good_job, I don’t think they .

a
. should %e forced to. retire because of age. I know old people in the

thirties. I know a young lady over at the Jewish Community Center -

: w}‘) is in her eightles and she has more pep than some have at 25. This .

_isn't an excgption. You have heard today the things some members

- of the panel are doing. This is exciting.

I don’t believe that people will want to remagin in the work force;
it is & lot more fun to be doing things you enjoy that are exciting. For

- myself, when I get to be 90, I plps to retire and travel.

' Neeps Here—Bur Nor CHARITY

Mrs. Muriex. T have a man that T .také'caré of-that gets $159 a |

" month. I know for a fact that he does not go to the doctor and get his |

medicine when he is supposed to. He has emphysema and heart trou-
ble. He has been real ba_u_g. He never admitted that he didn’t have the
money to:go. I would kéep asking him when he was supposed to go.
I knew he was bad. I wou?d get over there and he would either be in

. bed or I would have to lift him up because he had been sitting in this

“one chair for 3 days over the weckend. I was in Washington and the

lady that took the meal on Friday didn’t see that he had these things’
where he could reach them. I went on Monday and he had beensitting.

re since Eriday afternoon. He needs help. I don’t know where to go
to get it. No y seems to know. They give me the runaround.or some-
thing. He is proud. He doesn’t want your charity. Somebody like that
needs their social security extended just a little bit, I would think, *

Senator. -

Senator DeCaxciNi. You mean raising it ¢
Mrs. MurLEN. Yes: ' |
Senator DEConNcinNT. Does anyone else care to comment ?

- Mr.. Roerrs. I would like to add one comment, if T may: I am
heartily in favor of liffing the limit. It seems to me there are some

. people, and I agree with what has just been said here, there are many

people who would retire at 65 with or without a limit and who would
not work with or without & limit. It seems to me for some people who
have been workaholics, if you will, for whom work means everything,
there might be great therapy in continuing to work and there might be

- some contributions of some very able people who are over 65 to make

3
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: ‘tq"-ou_r_ society and our economy if the{r were permitted to work at a
~higherlevel than the present $3,000 level. S '

; Senator DeCoxciNt. I appreciate that 'informa,t.io'nMnate
'1|us_t. turned down an amendment, which I cogponsored,"- etely
1ift this'limit. There was a substitute amendment that does raise 1t

)  _' substantially to $4,500 for the t year. I think it goes up-to $6,000

eventually. Perhaps there will be some help. , :

The Senate has also pas a bill changing the retirement. manda-
tory age to 70, that is, lettaifty the person make their own decision
about working after the age of 65. - T L
- . I am going to have to leave at this .ime. I want to pay particular
thanks to the professional staff people who took the time and traveled
~this far and. prepared their statemerits, and also for the members of.
. the sénior citizens panel. It has been very interesting to us. I thank .
you all on behalf of the entire committee, the Spegial Committee on
- Aging of the Senate, and certainly the chairma r. Church.

I am going to-ask that Lois Pfau and Debby Kilmer stay here at
this time. T.et me ask you to come forward to the microphone and
. Introduce yourselves, your name and address, and please state your
. -concern. Keep: your statements as brief and to the point as you can

and rlé: will be more helpful to the committee when they review this
record, © . - : . Ce _ : :
- . There ate also forms in the back of the room, such as this, that we
- would welcome from those of you who would like to submit any state-

" ment or .desire information.! We would be glad to have those.

- Again, my thanks to KUAT. for their coverage of this. T hope that
the ‘populace in this county has an opportunity to see the program
and get the same benefits that I have hag. . .

- . On behalf of the commif{fee, we thank you all for attending today.

X will turn the meeting over to Lois. - : :

. Ms. Prau [presiding]}. There were some folks from Pima County
"who would like to make a statement first. _ :
Phil Hamilton is from thg. Pima ‘County Health Department,’

STATEMENT OF PHILIP BAMILTON, HEALTH ADMINISTRATION
. OFEICER, PIMA COUNEY HEALTH DEPARTMENT, TUCSON, ARIZ.

. Mr. Hamiuron. I thank you. I have good news and bad news. First,.
" the grood news. All the speakers were right and were altogether in-
- terms of evaluating the probleém. The bad news is that everything
- they snid wagtxye ; all those problems really exist. L o
" Let me.be very brief, though, and let mg go to two very specific
things. First of all, in terms of title XX, we have a difficult systems
{)t‘obldm. wherein you can help us with a change in the rules and regu-
ations. Under a section of.the Code of Federal. Regulations, 45 CFR
. 228.56, the notorious 50 percent rule, the code specifies that 50 per-
“ocent of Federal dollars must be spent on categorically eligible recipi-
ents. In Arizona, categorically eligible means SSI :rec.lglients on 8 .
We have no medicaid and most elderly persons do not receive AFDC,
‘that leaves only SSI. This limitation forces us to concentrate our serv-

" ices. on the poorest financially, but not necessarily the most needy

" 1 S8ee appendix 2, p. 788,

Y.
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| people. _Mhny ‘elderly people are in dire need. of'sef_vices available
. .under title XX, but most are not SSI eligible. If the 50 percent rule
: could be waived or the categorically elgible percentage to be served

" made smaller, we could concentrate services on those who need them ~ -

most. - :
' AceNcY CooRDINATION NEEDED

- &

One other problem relates to the integration of services. It was
referenced earlier in.-testimony that many of the Federal regulations
.regarding services and service ¢ligibility put conflicts between one
program and another. This is very dehumanizing. This is very diffi-
cult both for the elderly Americans and-the socinl service worker to
have a barrgage of many questions and to have four or five different
agency personnel coming into your home and asking personal ques-
. tions about the intimate details of your life in order for you to qualify
for something you desperately need and are entitled to. If care could
be taken in the development of Federal regulations so that.programs
1like medicare, SSI, food stamps, title XX, or any other Federal pro-.
orams, would have compatible information requirements, if we could
develop a single intake process to facilitate this embarassment, this
delving into one’s personaThistory, we could protect the dignity of
- the individual nnd remove another obstacle from the path of services
that are riceded. - ' : : o
Quite Honestly, my experience in operating 'title XX programs in
the.county has been that many people will simply-get up and leave
before they will give out all that personal information that the Fed-.
" eral Government requires. :

*

I would ask you that in developing tho criteria for programs, sce
that they are compatible and make legislative incentives possible for
us to develop single data requirements. After all, the information .-
about us seldom changes, only the person requesting the information.

Thank you. _ ' '

Ms. Prauv. Thank you, Mr. Hamilton. - : : :

As the Senator said earlier, we have a group from Maricopa County
"that have come n great distance to testify today. , i '

Mr. Reed, would you like to say a few words? Then you can intro-
duce anvone ¢lse you might havewith you. . .

Mr. Rerp. I have submitted a paper?! and T would like to have it .
siibmitted as part of the record. I will not take the time and go through -
it. X S . : :

Ms. Prav. Thank you, Mr. Reed. We will do that. '

I believe you have some folks you want to introduce. -

»

STATEMENT OF UNA 'RAMSEY, WITTMAN, ARIZ.

Ms. Rarsey. T am Una Ramsey from Wittman. - .
We do need more transportation for the clderly for shopping and
_to their doctors, friendly visits to.those who are not able to be out.
. Ms. Pravu. Thank you very much. ‘

o STATEMENT OF LENA DE HART, WICKENBURE, ARIZ.
Ms. DeHLarT. I am LenaDeHart from Wickenburg.

1 See appendix 1, ftem 6, p. 7T40.




" I want to thank all of you because ybti hit the nail‘rig}.ﬂ; on the head.

We do have meals for 50 or 60 people a day; plus our meals-on-wh

Our nutrition center is not adequate, but we are still in therefpitching._

. As I say, it is inadequate as far as space 18 concerned, but we dolhav'e' -

- . "marvelous volunteer help. ‘
-~ Thank you. . . o ] L N
-t Ms. Prau. Thank you, Ms. DeHart. We do_forget sometimes that

. Maricopa County does have rural areas and I'am pleased that you '

.  came heretoremind usof that fact. - | -
" STATEMENT OF MARY ELLEN HAYS, WICKENBURG, ARYZ.
Mrs. Havs. I am Mary Ellen Hays from Wickenburg. '

One of the main things I would like to bring out’is that rural areas |
_ are so much further away that we need more money to do jt.her same

things thit you do in town. . : -
We need a larger multipurpose service building that will provide

comprehensive social services, transportation, homemaking, nutrition, .~

- . Lealth.screening, and information and referral.

"~ We need a comprehensive health care center in each of our local-
communities. The Wickenburg area is in the northwest corner of Mari-.
copa County. It contains 1,860 square miles, with eight small commu- -
- nities, only one which is incorporated. This means that folks who'live -
~ way out in the desert are 54 miles from services in Phoenix. We need .
- . glasses and dental health and-hearing aid help. We need to use the .
- - Wickenburg hospital for county patients and ill the county for the"

care. It is too far to the county hospital. We need a nursing home..
We also need new housing: We are getting solne repairs for the
houses that we own, but we need more. OQur rental houses are very

much substandard because the owners can rent them for high prices

. without fixing them up.. _ _ »
- We also need police protection, reduced travel rates, and reduced

utility rates. I wish that the police protection could be State police.

r\%n these isolated towns like Agnila, a woman committed suicide and it
B vas 4 hours before help came. They do have a sheriff-type car meander
through the territory. Wittmann now has troubles because the police

cars go -through on a ‘certain fixed schedule, and the kids know it. |

A fter they leave, the kids come out and drive like maniacs. We need

» State police who aro well trained, equipped, and can follow through

across county boundaries.”

", yi L. -

We necd comprehensive health care centers—v——mainlg for.prevenfive’
i

care, which could be shared by the very young. This could be an

| equipped bus, with a set schedule to each of our eight communities.

It could also be sent to disaster areas all over Maricopa County..

- 7 RSVP has been of much help to our volunteers. If the miles allowed
could bo doubled, it would be of grent help for us. We have 54 miles
‘to go, one way; RSVP allows 25 miles round trip. We need RSVP
transportation money so that the elderly may go grocery shopping.

NurriTion CENTER NEeps EXPANDING

Our area on aging nutrition center is meeting minimum needs and

should be allowed to serve more people, particularly October through

o
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L Ma.rch Voluntéers. are Willing to ‘serve because it is for all eld’erly;_ -
not just the poor. e R : AARE

. We nieed title XX to continue. We have needed the homemaker serv-
“1ces for many years. It is working well. Please allow'it to be continued:
The “in-home support services’” is very necessary. Pleage extend it
be%?'nd 1 year.” = oo e T uﬂlfﬁ A
e must find ways to chan'ﬁe the image-of the community action
_ -offices to. be one of emergency help for aﬁeople. The gld “poor will
'~ always be poor awd need a handout” saying must be eliminated. The
_ ori al OEO plan under Sargent Shriver was to educate the poor
* and minorities so they can chrange their ways and provide for them-
-selves. Closer cooperation between area aging agencies and community

action will help get this accomplished. =
-~ Thank you. - - "
-Ms. Pravu. Thank you, Mrs. Hays.

. © . STATEMENT OF NEELY E. WILLIAMS, BUCKEYE, ARIZ. & -

Mr. Writrrams. T believe that everything I have to say has already

been said. I am Neely Williams from Buckeye, Ariz. I%appen to be
.~ president of the senior citizens organization. - -
-~ For just a little bit of history there. I was told that we are the onl

' ‘'senior citizens organization in Maricopa County that is incorporated.:

. We have been incorporated for over 5 years at least, for whatever

benefit it may be. I really don’t know yet. We haven’t found it to be .

““any drawback either.. We have been complimented on, that by a few
organizations. Do : - : : _ ‘ |
..%l‘o us out there, to hear some other people talk, I think we are doing
quite well. We just need more of everything. We are short of person- -
nel to do the jobs. While our-volunteer help is real good, it just isn’
enough. We are a little town of a little less than 3,000 ofﬁcial popula-.
tion. We hsave quite ‘a perceptage of elderly people. We have quite a
_'number,of<:peog]e' 50 years or so that are disabled and cannot work.-
I heard a comment awhile ago on our snowbirds. Well, we have some
of those too. Some of them show up at the senior citizens-center. While

‘they spend-all the money that they have while they are here, they . -

can’t spend any mote than what they have. So the merchants'like to
see them come. We do too, of course, I'm sure. I was a snowbird 6 .
" years ago. I came to'stay. I haven’t been out of the State since I came.
" "The need for better buildings, all of the senior citizen centers I
have been to so far are old and delapidated, just like we are. I think
it is kind of a disgrace to be pushed into a bby old building us
ys served in 40 years ago, to me it seems like kind of a disgrace, then,
“that it is that way. I could get off on another track there. There are

about 80 million men in the United States and some.women that have

served in the Armed Forces. They didn’t do that because they wanted -
to, most of them. They did thatéo maintain and make a better life for
~ themselves and their families. There is where it bounces back to the
grubby old barracks we used to train in, in 1942. ‘ '
. ‘MurrirUrPosSE CENTER SUGGESTED L
. Quite a few of you people here, I know, are in the same p.ositib-n or
in the same place I was. At the time the barracks were built new, they -

S




“were adequate for a quick job. A good well planned multipurpose
_center would .get those officés where people would know where all of
them were. Everything shouldge in one complex. I am not an engineer,

- I am not a.designer, but I believe T could figure out something that

- would work. T . S T
~+ _I.can see that a lot 6f people here today ate concerned about what -
* s going on, what should be. One of the ladies was talking about finding

somebody that had been down 2 or 3 days. That happens quite often. N

“We had a gentleman about 3 or 4 weeks ago. He was found in his home
when they delivered a meal to him. He had two sisters living right
there in town and they 'didn’t know he was down. They just don’t see
him every day. Things like that happen.to people when they get to
- where they can’t take care of themselves. They need better care and
-oftentimes the rest home is not the answer. Nobody else knows what -
the answer is, really. They do need somebody looking after-them more

“closely. - . - ‘ : , .
i | ngreciate} the time you have given me. I don’t feel that repetition
coul
said. I appreciate it and thank you very much. . i
-+ Ms. Prau. Mr. Williams, we thank you for coming all-this way. .
‘Mr. Wirrams. I had to get up at 20 minutes of 6 this morning. That -
-is too early for me. .- L - o

_STATEMENT OF MRS. 0. B. HARRIS, BUCKEYE, ARIZ.
.- = Mbrs. Harris. My name is O. B. Harris. I am here from Buckeye too: -
I didn’t get up to make a long talk. I want to bring in some of the
S " needs. I am from a community that needs a homemaking service for
the people that-are not able to take care of themselves. They need help; -
also recreation. We have such a little building. It is mot big enough
' to cook in, let alone to have recreation in. We fegetthat we need.a larger
space, a larger room. We rieed a whole new building. We need a 24-
. hour health care service. That is something else we need. We are-quite
a ways—a36 miles—out of Phoenix. It is going to cost you a great big .
. amount to go see those doctors. Some of the people are just not able to
do it. Some of them don’t éven have transportation to go. We need a
van. Also, we need better housing. So many of the people here don’t
“have good housing to live in. . o -
-, . In other words, we need food, clothing, shelter and counseling. -
' "Before they started changing the highway to make a new highway, the . .-
highway came right through Buckeye. We get so many people. They .
CoL come in there 'wi‘t%'x families with as high as 10 sometimes. TE‘ey don’t
4+ .. have no.shelter. We don’t have no housegs there. They go to the CAP
o . office and they send them to us:. We don’t hdve it. We need more hous--
in;f. ‘We also néed homemakers to keep house for the elderly that is not
able to take care of themselves., There is people that have nobody to-
look after them. They are all alone there by themselves. We need a
service center that will house all the agencies, such as the CAP office,
" nutrition, and tHat.will provide a large portion of the service, and,
most of all; we need transportation. . - L
We need such things as (1) homiemaker services for the aging who

- .

o any more. Everything that I had to say has already been - -.

live alone and can’t take care of themselves; (2) a recreation center— L

- we don’t have room tohavé social meetings of the aged to get together
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and enjoy -ez_iéh other and others ; (3) a health service _CZL];'B{ center—we |

. -.are 35 miles from a hospital and so often we can’t get peoplg there in
~ time; (4) o better water system—some is so bad some pcople have to

haul their water to drink and cook with. Buckeye water and Allenville
water are sg bad+—especially Allenville, 1 mile away from Buckeyc— .
you can’t put it on.anything but grass because it kills everything that

grows.. - A .

Me. Pravui Thank you very much; Mfs. Harris. It sounds like some

folks agree with you.

© " Yes, sir. .- '

_ STATEMENT OF ELMER SERASIO, EL MIRAGE, ARIZ. -
Mr. Strasto. I am Elmer Serasio from El Mirage.

Well, everything has been said that I came over here to say. We

~ still need consultation, better transportation. We don’t have -transpor-

tation to take out meals, which we could use. Everything else has been
said. Well, we could use more money, We could use a bigger building.

-We are cooking in old barracks, like Mr. Neely Williams said. That is

about all I came to say. - e Lo
- Ms. Prau. Thank you very much for coming to testify. - -

| STATEMENT OF IRVING BART, TUCSON, ARIZ

' Mr BART. My name is I&*ving Bart. I live here in Tuscon, rightont- -
- side the city limits. I am in the county. Thanks to Gloria Dulgov, and .~ .

Evangeline Broner—they opened up Fort Lowell for a new center
and we really worked it up from a group-of about 10 people. We have
over 50 now. I am glad to say that we should extend a little further and
open up some more of these centers where we cannot reach the people
that are isolated in different sections of the county, not only in the
‘cities, but in ‘the county. We have-the 'southeast. We should open up a
center there. I am.almost sure that she has that in mind because I
heard a little yumor. - L ' ST .

- X also wanted to say that they should open up a little further out

" too because there are pebple there who cannot come out. They are iso-

- happy.

" Evangeline was sick,\she came down and helped too. It was real
. oF less like a family there. T - S

lated, they are sick, in wheelchairs,-they cannot get out. We should '

have some other centers to open up.

Each center should have at least one, preferiibljr more, pickup vans,

~depending ‘on.the number 6f people they must transport. They could

also use these vans to service shut-ins who need a warm meal, and to
check on tlzm as to their needs. o .o ~ -

- I also at £his time want to put a word in for the céi-unt-_v. The county, -

- thanks to &loria,; she got after them and they gave us a building there

that doesn’t cost us anything. It is a nice building. We painted it, put
up curtains, we made it look like a home-and the people ti very

T just want’to compl_iinént Glozr'iﬁ,'Evaﬁgé]iﬁe, ‘and Betty ;ivhile
more

Ms. Pravu. Thank you, Mr. Bart. T have visited Fort Lowell and T
agree with you, it is a beautiful place. =~ .. . Yoo _
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. STATEMENT OF CHARLES KNOWLES, TOCSON, ARIZ, PRESIDENT,

COUNCIL OF SENIOR CITIZENS ORGANIZATION OF PIMA COUNTY,
ARIZ. . § Co o - .

Mr. Kxnowres. My name is Charles Knowlés. I am on the Governor’s

" council on aging, I'am also president gf:the council of senior citizens'

organization of Pima €ounty. Since muc¢h of Pima is rural, I had in-

", tended to testify oil the neéds of the rural people, but everything I -

could have hoped to have said has been said fa.r better by the people

- themselves, so I will not be repetitive. ' '

I do, however, want to mention a letter I»reééi'ved which T was asked '
to read into the testimony. It is from Mrs. Dorothy Powell, senior co-
ordinator of the sixth dimension for people over 60 program of our

community colleges and senior adviser at Pinal Community College. -

. I read it carefully. It says again and afain what you have heaxd here

today. L

will not read it and repeat it. I will turn it over to you to put’ |
Thank you. - . S . .
Ms. Pravu. Charlie, thank you very much. -
Mr. Laudema.-n. R o

' . STATEMENT OF @. D.. LAUPEMAN, WILLCOX, ARIZ.

Mr. LavpeMan. I am G. D. Laudeman from Willcox.

I want to stress. this transportation. We have got desperate needs in
our town. I'f we had a nutrition bus, it would help. The way it is,
‘Willcox is up in the corner and we are set off kind of by .ourselves. We

-don’t have any emergency transportation.” Myself and my wife, we |

~were furnishing the emergency transportation under this RSVEP-

'~ ey

. prograiiafid they cut the program off. That leaves us without any- -

thing. Right now I am picking up the nutrition projects. My in-

' - . surance, I am paying $200 a year. If T had an accident, it wouldn’t

help. I think there should be something set up for some kind of help
for funding the transportation at least for an emergency. The people

.ot Willcox don’t have it easy. There was one party we had to bring -

.into Tucson three or four times for an emergency. She had ap,opera-
-tion on her eye and the stitches broke loose. I would say t%‘t
~‘emergency. Nobody would bring her in. We brought her in here three

1s. an

or four times. If it' hadn’t been for us, I don’t know what she would
have done. You know, these pensions, they just stretch so far. .

"~ That isall T have to say.

* © Ms. Prau. Thank you very much, Mr. Laudeman. .’

. 'This concludes our hearing, then, if there is no one else"wht‘a has a

statement to. make. Thanlk you. all for coming. T know a lot of you

came great distances. We appreciate your coming.

If there is anybody else that would like to fill out one of those blue -

slips for additional information, they are available. -
Thank you very much, i o e
" [Whereupon, at 4 :40 p.in., the hearing was adjourned.]
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o Appéﬁdii 1

' MATERIAT. SUBMITTED FOR THE RECORD '

" FrEM-1. STATEMENT SUBMITTED BY DOROTHY POWELL, SENIOR
‘ADULT SPECIALIST, PINAL COUNTY (ARIZ)) COMMUNITY COLLEGE .

THE NEEDS OF THE. RURAL ELDERLY

 The established philosophy of the community college indicates that we have a
responsibility to serve peopl¢ of all ages, hence we have worked to develop
_effective educational .and related services for our senior adults. We have an .
active senior adult advisory board which will continue to survey wants and needs
" an help coordinate existi g programs and services. Since we are located in a
‘rurf! area,.we are acutely aware of many of the needs of the rural elderly, and
' join others in asking whether Federal programs are serving less populated areas.
.. of the Nation equitably. We/recognize the steady increase in the number of older
persohs in Arizona--79 percent during the sixties (according to the Governor’s
° Task Force on Retirement dnd Aging, 1976), and that many of them are choosing
- “to live in smaller -communities away from population cexters. IR L
" Medicare 1s supposed to jServe all participants fairly. Older people pay out the
same premiums, deductible and coinsurance rates, but ey don’t receive equsal
" beneflts in return. The rurgl elderly need: - T
‘Health services and nutrif{on . - ] o : _ '*J__ '

(1) Access to dentists, doctors, and hospitals. =~ - ' -
] (%)_ Nurse practitioners and physician. assistants practicing in %yural health
clintesa. 7 o ST ’ . o
T (8 I_l’e’duceL the heavy Federal demands placed upon..hospitals in smaller
‘communities.. : o oo . ' -

_ (4) Inclusion of coverage for podiatry, heariﬁé .aids, eyeglasses, dental care, . = -

'_ *and dentures, and prescription drugs-in medicare.. :

(5) A research and demonstration project set up fo provide a portable medical.
unit to make home visits to the i1l elderly and to move into nejighborhoods. to.
- .treat patients. e T o o '
“ . (8) To encourage medical and dental assoclations and the University of Ari-
~zona -Medical College to provide incentives for physicilans and dentists to practice
- ‘i rdral areas.. . . . - ' . L ok '
(7)) Increase availabllity and use of home health services. . e
. (8) Expansion of assistancé through the State ombudsman for nursing homes. .
(9) Provision for an expanded nutrition program. Lo
(10) Hormemaker services to help prevent prémature institutionalization.
~ (11) Chore services, handiman services—designed to help individuals main-
tain their homes and keep them Bresenta‘ble., - T LT T
- Housing L _ e TR ‘ -
. The development. of low-cost ‘housing, possibly through church and other non-
profit organizations. S L : e . -

Transportation . . .

(1) More funding, including mlléage'for volunteers in rural areas who drive -
senior citizens tp doctors, hospitals, and clinics, and who dellver meals-on-wheels.
* '(2) Help in securing vehicles from the Urban Mass Transit Association.

@37
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_ (3) Studies of the téaélbllllty of coordinated transportation on a regional basis.

~(4) Transportation to provide rides to senior centers, doctors, shopping, etc.
. Benior centers o A : ' - )
' Legislative support to provide minimal funding to communities that plan to

develop senior centers. ' : s - i

Education I o _ . - :

- (1) Community college help in providing education/i-ecreation/socialization
‘programs in genior citizen nutrition anad other centers, , . S
S ¢ 2) To encourage community colleges to become training institutions for para- . .~
professionals in the broad fleld of gerontology and to provide related services.

(3) To encourage the community college concept of reaching out into the com-
‘munity wherever the people are to serve their needs in continuing education, -
education in skills, in leadership, and in the expansion of their horizons: and in
order to do this, that tuition be waived or reduced and senior adults be permitted
to enroll in courses on a space-available baslis. _ _ ‘

(4) A consortium in gerontology developed by -the three Arizona universities. -

PR DU

ITEM 2. STATEMENT OF BYRON L. BISSEL, SOCIAL SERVICES
PROGRAM MANAGER, DISTRICT VI, ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF
ECONOMIC SECURITY, BISBEE;, ARIZ. o

First, let me introduce myself. My name is Byron L. Bissell and I am the social
. . 8ervices program manager for the Arizona Department of Econgmic Security,
.. district VI, which inclydes Graham, Greenlee, Cochise, and Santa Cruz Coun-
- - ties in southeastern Arizona, I am also the hospital social worker for the Copper
Queen Hospital located in -Bisbee, Ariz., which has a long-term care facility for
- . the elderly. And I sit on the southeastern Council of Governments Advisory
Lo ‘Board for Area Aging Council. . ' - SR :
. I attended:the Special Senate Committee hearing on the problems of the -
rural elderly which you chalred in Tueson, Ariz., on November 7, 1977. I did not.:
- . present testimony at that time, as I felt that the time would be better utilized
by having the citizens present their feelings of the problems of the rural elderly  °
verbally to you and I could present my comments to you in writing as I am doing
at this time. I agree with the majority of-the comments made at the hearing and
agree that the major problems faced by the elderly, particularly the poor elderly, -
are health, transportation, housing, isolation, nufrit:lon, recreation, and activi- _-'.
ties of the social nature. In su ary, what they are saying is that in our soclety .
the elderly have a difficult time taking advantage of the resources available to
the rest of the members of society. If we make the basic value judgment that the, .
elderly, whether they be in the rural areas . or in the urban areas, have a right
to utilize these r ces and hage the right to have those barriers which prevent -~
them from utilizing”those resources removed, then we must face the fact that :
. .we must spend a certain amount of dollars in order to provide a life for the:
* . elderly members of our society that is comparable to that of the younger and the: .

) middle-aged membera of our society. - o5 _ : ——
. ' But then the basic.question which has not been dealt with, let. alone aAnsweéred,
o is: Do we as a society want the elderly to have the chance for quality of life
.comparable to that of our nonelderly population? Because we have not answered _
- that question, programs that provide services have been developing on the fringes,
through circumvention of the laws, policies, and regulations that exist. This re-
~gults in a lnrge_expeanture of tax moneys on an ineffective and tnefficient service
. delivery sysem. Thig iodgepodge of programs developed by concerned and dedi-
' ted lndiv_iduals_—a'm.l_"-_‘gri)nps‘ does not have a clear mandate from goclety as a. -~
foundation. - . oo o0 ' _ R AR
My first plea- is . that f mechanism be developed and implemented shich will® " ~.
allow society to make this basic value judgment. We do have the means to do- - ’
this, as nationial TV hias done on several occasions with surveys and tests. Sena- T

. tor, let’s firid out what the people of the United States want as a life standard

RS . .for our elderly, then develop programs based on that mandate. R

. . . The following are the more serious problems in addition to the lack of a man-
date that prevents a good system from developing to raise the quality of life for
the elderly.im this country. There does not exist a Federal or State law which_
deals with ‘the concept of adult protective services; that is, we do not have in our
statutes adequate laws that protect adult people who are unable to care for them-'
selves ; who are unable to make decigions about the course of their lives. I realize

LY . - T . . -
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that this is a very complicated inatter and éné which deals with a person’s right -
to choose his own life;sé:;le:- Working at a hogpital which has a long-term care

‘

. unit, this problem facef me every day. We have patients who are senile, whom
e the doctor, the family, Triends, or'other relatives do not feel should be allowed to
. - go-home, yet that person wants to.go home. So we fool that patient by telling
ol ki that he cannot go home. That patient doesn’t know that he has the right
S to free choice and say “I have not been declared incompetent, therefore I can

choose to stay or to go, and I choose to go.” No we delude them, therefore usurp-
‘ing. their right to free choice in their own best interest. We need to .develop
Federal and State laws that provide protection fgr the elderly in a positive man-
.. ...~ ner and which do not take away their. rights inappropriately. _
A Another problem lies in.the fact that the funding mechanisms for services fo
. © the elderly encourage depernidency of the elderly either on their relatives or on
% ... the system. Most of the payment systems for care of the elderly encourage the
- < _ - . placement of the elderly in nursing homes, long-term care units, boarding homes,
.. ., rather than encouraging that services be provided in the. person’s own home. An
" :. -example of this is a long-term care unit at the Copper Queen Hospital in Bisbee.
Thé.costs of the long-term care unit are approximately $48 per day. The staff
_. of the long-term care unit have a very definite value conflict in that they feel
.. the patients should not remsain in a long-term care unit forever; it should not

...’ be a permanent residence. At the same time, they have the quandry of keeping |

. : .+ the beds full in order to ‘sustain the expenses of operating the long-term care -
“.. - unit. Personally I, as a Social Worker in a long-term care unit, often find my-
self in the middle of a quandry of recommending that the patient.go to-another

- placement or go home, while at the same time realizing that that is going to take '

away a significant amount of funding for the operation of the long-term care unit. -
‘Ultimately, if we send a significant number of people home, we would have to
‘close down the long-term care unit because there would nhot be funds enough to

~keep it open. This wbuld also be bad as there are people who need this type of . .

service. We -must develop a system-of payment for the care and alternate living
arrangements away from the person’s home:- that encourage the return of the : ' -
patient to his own home. We. must encourage, unfortunately through money,
‘physicians, d other care keepers to provide services in'a patient’s own home
and not in a Bursing facility where it is more convenient for the staff to provide
that care but 1éss converndent for the patient. ‘ Co ' o
As an effort to bring home the point of providing in-home ‘'services rather than
L . institutionalization. I feel I must relate to you the acute loneliness, the lack of
R privacy, the patronizing nature of care, and the general dehumanization of a .
person in a nursing home or.a long-term care unit. This is pitiful and is a sit-
aation of which we, as a society, should be ashamed. This problem has an an-
sSwiy, and that is a funding system swhich encourages in-home services which
encourages the independence rather than dependence, and one which will increase
' the quality of life for an elderly persdfrather than “warehousing” him. - . -
The final issue I would like to raise is one that I am not sure even the Con-
gress or the Senate of the United States can resolve, and that is competition .
between the service delivery agencies. At the hearings on November 7, 10977, 1.
heard many of the speakers express the fact that we do not have service pro- -
.viders in the rural areas. This is not a totally accurnte statement. Many times -
there are plenty of service provider agencies in the rural areas; the problem is
that they bicker with one another and feel that this agency or that agency can't
.do or won’t do an adequate job. This does increase the illusion that services do
' not exist. An example of this is, in district VI ‘of southeastern Arizona, the De-.
‘ "¢ partmernt of Economic Security exists in edch county and _Department. of
» .. ... . Edconomic Security i1s a service provided. As-the social service program manager .
""" U §n district VI, I Bhve expressed interest in increasing the services to‘he elderly -
- by developing a grant for chore services: Being a part of varjous groups who are
.. working for increased services to the elderly, we have more than once expressed .’
"~ to these groups our desire and ‘willingness to increase services and yet, at &
hearing such-as the one you held, we hear statements that there are no service’
. providers. If the petty bickering, the competitiveness, the ‘“vyou're bad” syns
R -~ drome, and the jealousies could be eliminated we would be taking a giant step
PR toward increasing the services available to the elderly. The resources to provide
these services are extremely limited and cannot withstand the waste or petty.-
jealousies, petty personality conflicts, or whatever else causes professional agen-
" cles to distrust, dislike, -and interfere with -one another. : - '
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ITEM 8. STATEMENT OF GWEN BEDFORD, LEGISLATIVE CHAIRMAN,

. 2 T - : .
I hope I have béen able to comimunicate to you the three major problem areas -

‘which prevent our elderly from having the quality of-life they deserve.
Thank you. ’ ST B 3

ARIZONA COUNCIL FOR SENIOR CITIZENS .

eview of céndlt'io_ni-s' among the elderly residents of Arizona ii:ii_"géner:a‘li}aind o
of Maricopa County in particular qiiickly reveals that inadequate attention with -

S re ct to funding and programing at the nationial level is being directed toward

mgetting the needs of the rural segment of our 60-plus age group in~the State
as 8 whole and in Maricopa. County, the area agency on aging region I planning

' : ﬁndfseryj._c_e‘a-rea.‘ At the national level, major emphasis is placed on a target

4

. group liead count in a particular area based on the U.S. census, with minimal -

~concern as to what the character of the geography is or how the target group
is distributed. , : R : . :

At least three imperatives calling for é,ie_hi-ci:t’ re_cognitloh_ at the national

. level are the following : : , o . _ R
. (1) The.869,003 population with its urban elderly in *Ihoenix should not be
penalized so thdat the rural elderly in Maricopa - County: can be provided with
the services.they need; i s S : :

(2) The rural elderly in Maricopa County outside the city of Ph ohild .
- not be paying a high price in critical, unmet needs for living in the country in-'

. stead of in the city ; and e e R
(3) In view of the fact that (a) Arizona and the metro-Phoenix area have a
narrow. tax base, and (b) the elderly hold a generally -unfavorable position in --

- the ‘competition for such funds as State and local government can provide, .a -

=

for both the urban and the rural elderly should be developed.

In developing this new approach, there are a number of ,lmportan_t';factors'..jli-

. . cluding differentials, which should be considered. To highlight them, Massachu-

- subject to. both improvement and refinement. \opefully, it wtll provide clarifi- .

setts was selected as a basis for comparison for the following reasons: (1) The
State.is one of the Thirteen Orlginal Colomnies;\ (2) its Dhysical size is far less

. than that of,Arizona and just slightly less than that of Maricopa County; and

(3) .the State is one of the pioneers in the development of a.statewide, compre-
henslve approach to ‘providing services for -senior citizens. o ) g
The analysis to follow is based on the best.availahle data on hand and is

cation for some of the characteristics of our Sthte and our planning and service
-area which should be taken into account in the allotment of funds. o .
. -Eand area.—Arizona is the sixth largest State in the United States with a

land area of 113,909 square miles. The State has only two areas classified by the

U.S. Bureap of the  Census as “standard metropolitan statistical areas” (usually
referred to as SMSA’s), namely, Phoenix/Maricope County and Tucson/Pima
County. Marlcopd. County coverss 9,226 square miles and Pima. County covers
iI),240 square miles. Three of Arizona’s other counties exceed 10,000 square miles
n area. - : - : ' - - .

- Massachusetts has a land area of 8,257 square miles and-10 acres classified
as standard metropolitan statistical areas, with five of the largest centered in
Boston, Lawrénce, Lowell, Springfield, and Worcester. In area, Boston . is the
largest with 1,288 square miles and the smallest of these five is Lowell with 179
“square miles. - C ' : o : ‘ ;

. Land ownership.—Only 18 percent _o‘f Arizoffa’s land is ;)\vné(l by individuals"
.. or corporations. The remainder comprises lanl§ of the Indian regservations (26.6 .

. percent), the U.S. Bureau of Land Management (16.7 percent), the U.S. Forest

~other ownership (10 percent). - L o - _
In Maricopa County and Pima County only 27,,p_erceut and 1 pgrcent._ respec-

Service (15.9 percent), the State of Arizona (12:8 percent), and lands under

 tively, is privately owned. R . A U
These percentages mean that the State and the two metro areas have a ‘very

narrow tax base, in sharp gontrast to Massachusetts which has only 1.8 percent

of its land under Federal ownership. o o T o
Population: State and S3MSA’s—Arizona’s population has grown from a. total

of 1,775,399 .1in 1970. to 2,350,100 (preliminary estimate) in 1977. Maricopa County

new approach to. the allotmenf of the Federal funds needed - to p:'-ovld'e.ser?lqaé“ g
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per square mile, respectively.
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and Pima County have grown from totals .of 971,228 to 1,292,000 and from 351,-

667 t0.468,100, respectively, in that same 7-year period. e
‘As of 1970, the Magsachusetts total was 5,704,000 an _

and YLowell SMSA’s were 2,809,000 and 218,000, respectively. -

‘the totall for the Boston

- Population density.—In density, Arizona averages 19.9 (15.6 in 1970) pef-sb-né"

-per square mile. Maricopa County and Pima County average 140 and 50.7 persons

" As of 1972; it was estimated that 11,532,000 acres of the public lands in Arizona

. . were vacant. o . o . , -
* v . . Massachusetts had 727 persons per square mile in 1970. Boston and Lowell = .~

- .. had" 18,836 and ~ 6,829 persons per square mile, respectively (in central cities,
"t n 223 percent-and 48.2 percent of SMSA) as compared. :with 8,103 (G0.1 percent
. of BMSA) in Phoenix and 3,709 (74.8 percent of SMSA) in Tucson. -

- Population: Metropolitan, urban and rural.—As of the 1970 census;.- 379.6' per-
-‘cent of Arizona's population wss classified as urban, leaying 20.4 percent classi-

—

fled’ ais rural. A 9.2 percent increase in the rural population occurred between:

- 1960 and 1970. In 1975¢the percentage classified as metropolitan increased.only

~ slightly from 74.4 percent in 1970 to 74.9 percent. . In this connection, it should
also be noted that nonmetropolitan Mohave County had the-greatest population
galn of all the counties:in the State with-an increase of 44.5 percent from the

. 1970 census to 1975. Nonmetropolitan Coconino County placed second with o

354 percent gain. <

In Massachusetts, the 1970 popuintfon was classified as 81.7 'percenf met_f"opol- S

- itan, 84.6 percent urban, and 15.4 percent rural. The 1970 population of the

Boston SMSA haqd 641,000, or 22:1 percent living in central cities. Of the 218,000 '~ -~

in the Lowell :SMSA, 94,000, or 43.1 percent, were living Iin central cities.
age gfeup in Arizona, a total that has

The 85-plus agen group.—As of 1971, ?re were 188,000 persons in the 65-plus "

‘mated 245,000 in 1977. The 1976 total in this age group for. Maricopa County
‘was 188,250, for Pima County 46,500, and for the nonnietropolitan counties 48.225.

.- In Massachusetts in 1971 there were 645,000 pessons in the 653-plus age group

‘with a projected growth rate of 9,500 a year. '

creased to 232,975 in 1976 and an esti- =

.Maricopa Counity: Distridbution of the retired houséholds.——Consistent with

- population totals, 50,000 of the retired households in the county are in the city

of Phoenix. Also consistent is the concentration of retired households in Sun
City and Youngtown—both retirement -communities—combined with Peoria. Of .

Chandler, Gilbert, and environs rank next with 10,000 households representing
384 percent of .the households in the area. The Mesa/East Mesa area also has
10.000 or 25 percent, of itThouseholds living on retirement income. - R

Scottadale is at the 22 percent level with 7,000 retired households.

. In the expense of the West . County—Wickenburg, Goodyeiar, Avondale, Buck-

~Glendale has 4000 or 17 percent of the households in the area. - " . - '
Tempe and Guadalupe combined has 3,000 retired households representing the
8 percent level for the area. - - : - :- : o

" “all the households in these three communities, 16,000, or 72 percent are retired.’

'_ 3 eye, and Gila Bend—the dispersion of retired households becomes evident in the.
. 8,000, or 19 percent of the households in the area. Lo -

Maricopa County SMSA: Time/Distance.—In contrast to the city of Boston .
with its land aren of“46 square miles, the city of Phoenix has an area of 247.9

- square miles. Due to physical spread and other factors, some Bections within the -
eclty I'mits are just as rural as if they- were located 100 miles out-in one of the

‘nonmetropolitan counties. South Phoentx®, originally the location of raniches, is-

_ still primarily rural rather than urban in many respects, - - - - - . :
To give some idea of the expanses involved in providigg services to the elderly

in Maricopa County, distances of some of the County’s cinmunities from Phoenix -

.are: Aguila, 84 miles northwest; Apache Junction and ‘the Maricopa/Pinal
County line, 80 miles east; Buckeye, 80 miles west; ‘Cave Creek/Carefrce, 15
. miles northeast; Chandler, 23 miles southeast; Gila Bend, 64 miles southwest;
Glendale, 8 miles northwest; Mest, 15 miles east; New River and the Maricopa/
Yavapal County line, about 40 miles north; Sentinel and the Maricopa/Yuma

. County line, about 120 miles southwtst; Sun City, 12 miles northwest; Tempe,

10 miles east ; and Youngtown, 17 miles northwest. . : )
The “West. County” referred to in the preceding sectiof of thig discussion is a
large area of some GO miles from Avondale on the east to.the Yuma County line
on the west and about 180 miles north to south from, the- Maricopa/Yavapal
. County line to the Maricopa/Pinal County line. Lo R

rs - T : : . L
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Isolntlon and long dlﬁ-glnces between centers of population involvlng blocks
‘rather than minutes of travel time combine to increase the costs of providing

services. Furthermore the senior center in the sinall community is more often

.than not the one and only facility available to the community’s older residents.
In such cases ‘meaningful services are not provided if the senior center is oper- .
ated on a part-time or even a ha!f—time basis. Senior center operation on the

. basis of an B-hour day involves more staff time and a generally higher level of

~activity than operatlon on the basis of a 4—hour day. Longer hours also increase

program Costs.

Afaricopa Countﬂ SMSA Transportahon —The elderly in our planning and
‘service area depend heavily on the private automobile and the. special transporta-

. tion services supported in large measure with funding under :the Older Ameri-
cans Act. .Public transportation in the city of Phoenix bears little resemblance
~ to the MTA or the railroad system in metropolitan Boston. The Phoenix bus s|VS-

tem offers a limited route structure and transfer system, service during the day

only, severely limited service on Saturdays, and no service at all 6n Sundays and

holidays. Thanks to Federal regulations, the elderly can ride at a reduced fare,

- 15¢ instead of 85¢ in zone I and 20¢ instead of 40¢ in zone I1.

In the absence of a metropolitan transit aunthority, c;crvice to nearby communi-

“ties-is generally spotty, dependent on interstate bus lines, or nonexistent.

- Ih a recent survey, more than 70 percent of the\respondents stated that lack

~of nsportation prévented them.from. using the services available to them.
“Sin trarnsportation is a priority need, our investment of program funds in spe-

cial transportation is necessarily much higher than that required in_ other areas
where local and regional authorities assume greater responsibility for providing

“mobility. v

Maricopa Gounty SJIISA Avwi!ab:hty of service promders.———Due to the popu-
Iation distribution pattern of-the Phoenix metro aren, service providers have

. their headquarters in the city of- Phoenk Service providers in the rural ‘areas

. - are few and far between. At the present time, the major portion of nutrition and

T

soacial servimes to the elderly are being provided by.the Aging Services Division
of the Phoeunix Human Resources Department and the Maricopa County Com-

munity. Services Department wi‘th the Support of flindq allocated under the Older_

Americans Act.

The City of Phoenix Aging Services Division’ hag/heen gradually e*z:panding -

gervices as funds become available to sgctions of the city where .the larger con-
-centrations of the elderly are living. Marjcopa Cointy Community Services, with

‘resources that are restrictive in terms of tHe job to be done, has expanded its.

programs to cover some  of the most underserved: areas of the county and has,
in some cases, provided the only service facility for the elderly in the community.
The older Americansa program of the Legal Aid Society has expanded to“an exten-
sion service through- the lawmobile which circuit-rides the county stopping at
senior- centers:on a regular schedule. The. home health ‘ajde. program of the

- Mar:copa County Health Department is in the process of expinding county-wide. .

Alaricopa County SMSA: Current funding.—Qur planning and service area
receives 44 percent of Arizona's title JIIX allotment to. provide soclal services for
more than 57 percent of the State’s 60-Dlus population.

With the high concentration of elderly people in the cIty of Phoenix and the ’
- dispersion of the rural elderly over a land ared larger than.the whole. State of
Massachusetts, ‘“equalizing’ service coverage for -all.the’ elderly residents of

Maricopa County is, for all practical purpoges,;-a . lost cause unless corrective

‘ action wlth respect to funding levels is taken in Wushingto D C.’

.

_ ITF'\I =R PAPF‘RS SUB\[II"I‘ED Bl .TOQFPEI B. MANX, AQ‘S‘\IC‘nTA\'T TRO-

FESQOR. SCIIOOL OF QOCL\L TVORI", ARI?O\A QTATF‘ UNIVDR?ITS,
TE \IPE. ARI? . .

s’

) REACHING ouT, TO TIIE RUR‘&, ELDERLY SEBVICES TO RU’RAL AL[EBIGA,

= .9
(By Gary E. Means, DSW; .Toseph B. Mann. MSW ; and Dnv1d~Van Dyk
. . Arizona State Universlty Schaol of Socl:il Work) .

The rural elderly face ma.nv barrienq to - their utilization of human services, .

ﬁot the least of which is the shortage of avdilable services. Althongh this short-
‘age is of critical importance, a concern ofjequal magnitude is that of the barriers

. to utllizntion encouptered by the el’derly in\relation to existing services.

- . 2.
o1 . .

o, .
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V‘Faétors‘ which lnter_feré with the elderly’s desire or ability to utilize the

“avaiiable resources may be concepfualized as being utilization barriers. Although.

there may be a wide range of potential “barriers” to service utilization, viewing
the elderly as ‘“consumers’” suggests the need to examine the individual con-
sumers -perception of barriers. Therefore, this study wild examine barriers as
the elderly from a rural area of Arizona perceived them. -~ . " o

In. order to explore how these barriers effected service utilization, a serles of

' . tables will be exhibited and analyzed. Both objective and Subjective data will
be presented in order to solve the riddle of service nonutilization. '

‘Phe data that is presented is based upon the survey responses of 122 rai

‘domly selected noninstitutionalized persons over the age of 80. These respon

-

ents resided in two rural counties in the State of Arizona—Pinal and Gila coun-
ties. The survey was conducted in Octoher to December 1975. . .
Knowledge, or lack of knowledge of available services, may be a primary bar-

" rler. If & person does not know of the existence. of a service, ‘he or she will not be

able to make a choice about seeking the service. In order to answer this question,
each respondent was asked if they had heard of each of the 22 selected social

. services and programs. The average knowledge ‘'of the selected services was very

low. An average.of 42.7 percent of the elderly were kKnowledgeable of the gervices,
while &an average of 57.3 percent had no knowledge of the services.

" The-first table to be presented contains data given by the rural elderly as to
'why they did not utilize the limited available. resources. The table presents &

' summary of the major categories of barrier areas which the elderly identified

in response to the question, “If you need this service, what is the major reason
you are not using the service?”’ R

_TABLI-: 1.—Reasons given by the rural elderly for not utilizing services .

- Percent
Transportation - - e ——————— 50.0
Il health. el 31.8
Self-Identity e e rrm—— e S ———————— 18.7

From an éxaminatior; of table 1, it can be observed that. transportation: was
the.major perceived barrier in the rural area (50 percent). For this table, “trans-

- portation” refers to problems in getting to and from the social service agencies.
- For many of the rural-elderly, the services that were essential for solving prob:
. lems may have been literally inassessable. Many rural elderly also reported that

their personal health interfered with the consuming problem solving resources.

: This is indicated by the responses from 31.3 percent of the elderly in the rural

" area who said that their health barred them from using the resources available

to aid them in problem solving. : oo - :

The third factor which the rural elderly expressed as a barrier to gervice nuti-
lization was their personal self:identity. This is the issue of the elderly’s pride
and cultural norms and values. After providing for"their own needs and solving
their own problems, many elderly in the rural region (18.7 percent) reported
that not seeking out assistance was a matter of preserving their self-identity.

To gain a greater understanding of these barriers, individual tables dealing

“with the barriers will be presented, These- tables will present data concerped
“with transportation, health, and self-identification related issues. | .

TABLE"2.—-_Transportation modes of the rural elderiy?

(What means of transportation do you use most often?)

. . ] Percent
"Respondent drives.. e 61.7
Spouse drives__ ... Y e —— e ———————— 7.5
-~ Family drives_ - e e e e e e ——— 22.05
BUS o e e e e 8
Taxi _.______.._._.__________________._.__..-_______._________-_,_.__._,___-__________‘ 8
 WAlKINE e oo e e 5.0 .
© Other oo~ e m——m e m e m— e — e ————— 1.7

1Taken from Means, Mann, 10786. - - :

Table 2 indicates the percentages of the elderly population in the rural area
who could not provide their own -transportation and must depend upon others.
It.can be observed that itn“tlte rural area 38.3 percent of the elderly population
studied was unable to-perddhally provide for their own' transportation needs.

o

o
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These rural elderly were withonut the problem solving -asset of persanal trans-
portation. This 1s especially critical due to the paucity of public transportation
in most rural areas, This absence of mobility miy force these rural elderly into a
" position where they cannqt utilize avialilable resources even if they exist. = _
" It has been demonstrated that lack of transportation may be assoclated with

an Interference in utilization of sexvices. The elderly’s health may also be con--

sldered a substantial utilization barrier. If an elderly individual’s health is
' “poor”, this may restrict thelr movements and har'them from seeking out avail-
able resources. o . }

TABLE 8. —IHJealth status of the rural elderly -

™

{In general, would fpu sny your health is-:)"

. ‘ : : Percent
" Very goode_____ o e e e ~ ___ 18.9
GOOd E ________ g p o o ——— — — — — T — o e e —— — = — ————— . ———— 29. 5
Fair __l-_—_____.______..___._....._______-___________'a_____.___._______— ______ BR. 5
Poor _ i cmm——— el 7.4
Nery poor__.__ . e c 4.1
"No response_ _ _ ____________ e --- 1.6

1 From. Means, Mann, 19570. -

"Table 3 indicates that poor health affected an imposing segment of the rural
" elderly population studied, In the rural area 12 percent of the elderly consldered
their health to be either poeor or .,very poor. However, the limitations in seeking-
“ont services Is not isolated to those with poor health. The elderly individual may
perceive their health as good but still health problems may affect their abllity
to be consumers of problem solving resources. - :

TaslLeE 4.—Physical endurance

(How far would you say you can walk with(‘iut tjrixxg?)

N . Percent
S miles plus____.______ . ______ ___________ o mmm————e e 15.0
ltod3miles___ __ _______ SV 12 2 ~
lessthen 1 wile___________________ _____ ____ ________ o oo 47.5
Nu response_ . _____ e i 4.7

An observation of table 4 reveals that n majority of thé rurnl elderly may be .

restricted in their ability to physically seek out problem solving resources espe-
- cially with lmited transportation available. The data reveals that 47.5 percent
nf the rural elderly were unable to wnlk 1 mile. This lnck of physical stamina
inay force some elderly to restrict their physical mobility in their environment,
_thus further restricting their ability to utilize available services.
The barrier categorized as self-identity and cultgral norms did valun
which is dMHcult to concisely focus upon, This citegory of responses génernlly
had to do with pers 1 feelings toward a particular seryvice and is exe
by comments such a¥ “I've too much pride.” or “Who cares about old foTk
To ald in appreciating the elderly’s impressions of self-identity, two tahles
will be presented and analyvzed. Self-identity is more than just the elderly
_individuals conception of himself; it also relates to the perceptions he feels
others have for him. If the elderly individuil feels that others view him being
less than a eitizen and without rights. he will view himeself in that same manner.

To focus irm this issue, the first table presents datn on how the elderly Individuals
studied viewed their peers. I o

PR s .

TABLE 5 —PERCEPTIONS OF ELDERLY INDIVIDUALS-HELD BY THE RURAL ELDERLY

[in percent] .
. '_V.-Agree, Disagree  Depends
B - N ¥ .

. Most older people are annc:jying ............. e e 11.9 -*-63.6 . 245
The secret to successful old age is to take life easy and relax. ... ... - 45.6- 35.8 17.6
Older people are valuable becauss of their experignce - .. ... . . .. 79.7 2.5 . 17. 8

- Older people are not useful to themselives or others. oo e .. 6.0 72.3 2.6 -
' ‘ L - B

-
( - - - -
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A examination of table 5 revenld that many elderly were amblvalent fibout
their peers. For example, 24.5 p‘(;:'(glL of the rural elderly studied responded to
the statement “most elderly people-are annoying’ that it “depends.” The inter-
esting fucet -of this respouse pattern is its ambiguity toward other elderly :.ip-
dividuals : they may or may not.be annoying. This is an indieation that the elder-
-1y may feel that they are annoying to others and this conscience feeling may keep
them from ngegressively seeking out problem-solving resources. ‘Phe next table to

Le presented contains data on the elderly’s perceptions of their own self-image, .

TABLE 6 —SELF-IMAGE OF THE ELDERLY

(in percent] P

1
o~

. ~ Quite often Sometimes Hardly ever  ~
Do you feel that things keep getting worse as you getolder?. ........... 16.7 : 17.6 - 65.7
5\: you get older, do you taeliess usetul? . B L EEE LT P L LR « . 140 . 33.3 52.7.

Table 6 demonstrates that the rural elderly individuals studied did not possess

a progductive self-image. This ubsence of a positive self-ilnage may bar the rural
elderly individual from consuming problem solving resvurceés. The response pat:
tern to the question, ‘““As you. get older, do you feel less useful?” indicates that >
over one-third of the eldexly in the rural area snid they “quite often or some-
times” did not feel useful. The elderly’s apparent difficulty in maintaining a
positive self-identity in an atmosphere where they are identitied as-being less
. “than citizens may put: constraints on their being active citizen consumers of. N

“ problem-solving resources. ‘ :

] CL- , BUMMARY AND CONCLUSIONS

This study has presented datd®on barriers which: obstruct the elderly from
consuming problem-solving resources. The elderly population in the rural area
reported they  felt there were three major barriers to service utilization: (1)
transpdrtation, (2) poor health, and (3) self-1dentity. :

The three barriers analyzed with the use of supportive data to demon-

“strate .the individuals affected by these barrlers. The analysis revealed that -
roughly one-thdrd of the elderly individuals in the rural area may be barred
from consuming problem-solving resources due to la¢k of personal transporta-
tion and poor health which will not allow them to use the resource. A major
barrier may well be the high percentage who hand no knowledge of services.
avallable. o . : Co : ‘ «

This paper on barriers was exploratory. in nature. The barriers afialyzed and k
discussed were the elderly’s perceptions of why they did not consume services
they needed. Although empirical.study will be needed before the effects of bar-
riers to service utilizdton ean be fully understood, several implications are
evident, - o ' o . ‘ '

i _ This study has found that a significant percentage of the elderly are not aware
‘that many of the sn{.'inl service agencies even exist. This lack of awareness about
the available problem-solving resources-is a paramount barrier which limits
.« the elderly consumer in the sclection of needed services. The significant point
_ here is that present Information dissemination channels- are not adequately.
meeting their objectives. Much more use of the media should be made in informm-

ing the elderly of services, especially the newspapers. ’ )

Fven the most audible and diverse system of communications may not be able
to insure that those elderly who need the service will conswine it. For the tlderly
consumers have reported the existence-of barrlers which actively interfere with

~ gervice utiflization. To reach past these barriers, to-the elderly consumers, should
be the responsibilty of the service providers. This may require a constant and
aggressive outreach program to get the service out to the rural elderly as well .
as the development of more adequate transportation systems. It might be well

to consider taking the service to the elderly instead of making them travel long

ardyous distances to the service. This latter approach, even~with a well-devel-

~oped transportation system, might well be a major barrier to service utilization.

- These pregrams should be designed to construct passages of hope through the
- barbed barrlers of isolation. ) L . . .

: ; ¢ - ' . T e e, T - :

. . ]
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With the appllcntloh of these multidimenslonal communication and- outreach’
systems on a continuing basis, the service providers may take the first step in
treating the elderly as clitizen consumers and not as custodial clients or patlents.

- RURAL INFORMATION AND REFERRAL: BOON OR WHITE ELEPYANT

- (By J()seph B. 'M'anp, assistant professor, Arizona State Univers-ity Sch_dol of

. Secial Work)

Social services, h'istorlcnlly, have been ‘Justified because tll'ey‘pr‘ovide a signifi-
cant contribution- to the individual needs and the overall quality of their lives.

For the elderly, the primary purpose of information and referral services is to

link the older Americans in need of services with services available in their own
communities. In rural areas, this linkage becomes more acute because the scar-
city of need meeting resources as well as the geographiec barriers that are inherent
in a rural area. It is commonly held that rural areas suffer from the avallability,
quality, nnd accessability of services when compared with the urban areas.
The issue that needs to be raised and examined is the information and
referral as a service component: applicable to the rural elderly.. Reaching the
rural elderly with services and programs is often most difficult. ‘Many are poor,

. isolated, lack education, lack the assertiveness in seeking services, choose not
"to accept help, lack the transportation to get to fhe needed services, are unorga-

nized, and belong to few groups through which information is channeled. On

“the other hand, agencies often fail to aggressively ndvertise services and pro-

grams to allow for choice in selecting a need meeting resourcs. .
‘Historically, the information and referral services has its roots in the social
exchange. Willinms notes in a recent article about social services exchanges, it

‘Is stated that they *“. . . were organized to facilitate interagency communica-

tion through mnintenance of & central confidential file of families and individuals
known to social ngencies. The exchange has its origins in the charity organizi-.
tion movement in the 1870's. Its earliest purpose was to prevent duplication in
relief-ziving, During recent decades, in théory at lenst, its major purpose has
heen to facilitate clearance and communication among agencies s0 that Drofes-

 sional information can be shared in the interest of effective and coordinated

service to the client” (Willinms, 1964, p. 731). - . _

In 1046, there were 320 exchanges in operation “in the TUnited States and
Canada. By April 1963, the number hul dwindled to 97, A viariety of reamons is
given for cleosing the exchanges, including: changes. in casework philosophy,
research indicating that communiention amones asencies upon receipt or regis-
tration affected an insignificant proportion of the total cases served. and deeline
in nuse by public agencies. Willinms (196G4) helieves that “all of these reasons
mixht be regarded as symptoms of a loss of conviection -in the exchange as a

T nécessary instrument in socinl services” (p. 733).

= Other roots of information and reférral zo back to Great Britain where during
and after World War IT citizens advice hureaus were estithlished by volunteers

.- to assist persons who were disrupted by the war and assist in the reorgnnizatiori.
_of their lives after the war. -

In the United States following World War IT, the Department of Labor di-
rected the operation of over 3.000 clearinghouses for information and referral
with the major -focud.on returning veterians. These centers ‘were phased out by
1949, s : .

Information and referral for the aged has a . more recent history as the Older .
Americans Aet of 1963 under Title ITT made provisions for matching Federal
grants to be given State-approved projects concerned with the delivery of serv- -
ices to the aged. AOA in evaluating these early Information and referral serv-
ices noted that in many instances “It is clear that the grantees did not conceive -
the essential elements nor did the State agencies generally insist on assurance
that the grantees knew what was involved. Generally insist on assurance- that
the grantees kenew what was involved. Generally the extent to which intentions
of providing information and referral services were made known was by & simple
objective snch® as “we will provide an information and reférral service” period
(AOA 1968, p. 7). : . K ‘ -~ .

Given the historical roots of information-and referral services coming from
prim’siril,v an urban niodel. gne has to raise some serious questions regarding one-

b4
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utility of information and referral serviceqs_-in rural areas for the aged.
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The issue 18 not whether rural areas should have information and referral -
services but how can we adapt our current models to perform more effectively the
linkage role.' Recognizing that each comnmunity has a different historical perspec-.
~ tive, information and referral services need to be designed with these variations.
-in mind, there is'no model-for rural areas. Each State or. communlty also has its
. own unlque geographic and demographic barriers. :

, The rural aged today are’a product of :a unique combination of hist.orical 80-
.elal and technological events. For many they carry much cultural baggage; for
.example - many were immigrants or second generation immigrants. ‘They per-
" severed. with an individualistic philosophy and a goal of maintainlng their.
independence. :

This presents the present lnformation and reterral service provided with bar- o
- rlers of some msagnitude. These barriers make it much more. difficult to reach the
~rural aged both geographically and socially. However, there is one major barrier

to service utilization that has commonality among many rural areas and that is
the barrier of information. For without the knowledge of an information:and
referral service the older American will not have the choice of l.inking with the
existing needs meeting resources.

Before the aged attempts any action to meet his needs. he must have informa-
tion about the availability of the service resources. In a recent s udy in two
rural counties in Arizona the lack of knowledge of services was the pi\mary bar- -
rier to service utilization. An average of 57 percent of the rural eldeNy had no -
knowledge of a representative group of 22 social services. Informatigh
ferral as a specific service was unknown to 80 .percent. It is impo

that of the 20 percent that did have knowledge of information and referral, 50 .

.percent did make use of the service (Mann, Means, VanDyk, 1976, R. 83). .
.. Taletz notes that the size angesjructure and type of community hie an impact
i on the knowledge the older person has of service in-his community. Many times
the smaller the community the more informal a the more direct ew:perience al-
. lows the anged to have a greater knowledge, -however, as. the service. network
- expands and increases in its complexity, less knowl dge of service is available
(Taietz, 1975, pp. 3756-362).
Thus, how we inform the elderly becomes a crucial issue to overcome the bar-
‘riers of lack of knowledge. In the previously noted study in Arizona there was
no simple system -of communication of knowleédge .of services to the elderly. .
Both the formal (media) system, with newspaper being the ‘best source, and the
informal (friends and relatives) system were equally important channels ‘of com- -
munication. It is important to note that of those elderly who used services, the
informal system was the primary source of information (Mann, Means, VanDyh)
In conclusion, if we accept the fact that the rural aged are unique in terms .
of their social, historienl. and cultural past it makes our jobs more difficult to
reach this pop tion. Thus no one model of information and referral service
“will be applieable to- all rural areas. We will need to continue to andapt models
te our own ‘locale and be creative in our endeavors. Even if we have a goodd

information and referral system today, thereis no guarantee that it will be good
for future generatzonq of elderh

- e nmuocmnY

' Anunvrs'rmvrioit oN Am\o, "ngrams on Aging: Informntion aqd Referral Serv-
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I'I.‘EM 5. STATE\IENT OF DR. FLORENCE S BRA.ND

The elderly in every area have been helped by the impleqnentation of the OIder
Americans Act. However, much more is still needed to upgrade their life-style.

This is especially true of those living in rural areas, Where facilities are prac-
tically nonexistent. , .
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The baslc need is tor reliable data. How large a group is the go-called’ rural
elderly? Do we know? No one, as far as we cai learn, has come up with a reliable
figure. We. talk. about the hard to reach ; these are the the truly hard to reach.,

", . Therefore, outreach workers must go. out and gather inYormation' so the problem’
- " .can be tackled realistically. This will tequire fuuding, but Will be eheaper in the
~ long run than working in the dark,

It is difficult to pinpoint priorities in the long st oi! lacking wants such as

" transportation, health services, nutrition,. housekeeping, houysing, repair. and

malintenance, legal‘'aid, day care, foster care, education community centers, and-

. Job.training—to mention the most obvious.

Transportation cuts across the whole spectrum of needed services. In rural'
areas, public . transportation -is. unavailable, bus services:fre sketchy between
towns, roads are not always in the best of conditions. The elderly can no longer
drive because of physical inability, lack of financial resources, and the unreli- -

- ablility of family, friends, or neighbors. Great distances to. health, nutritional,

shopping, recreational facilities create neglect, lonesomeness,’ rejection, and de-'

' -pression ever when some financfal resources exist. Transpertation systems to
- . bring the rural elderly to where facilities are is essential. The alternative is, of

course, to bring the facilities tg rural areas by the use of mobile units. This would

- be'a great boon,

Housing for the rural elderly calls for more than mere shelter. Building addi—‘
_tional units is not -the answer in many cases. In some instances, moving is a :
traumatic experience, so keeping people in the homes, in which they have spent .
-the major portion of their lives, may be the best solution. For this, financial sub-
sldy, maintenance provision, housekeeper aid, etc.,, should be made avallable.

--Where new units nieed - to be built, low-cost or subsidized structures are called for. .

Loans on easy or long-term credit should be possible. Alternatives, like group
housing&_ cooperative living quarters, communlty faciiity -sharing should be -
explore .
. "Bpere is a neecl for every elderly person in rural areas to have a telephone. If

some mishap should occur, one could die before being discovered, With telephone
service, a telephone reassurance system could be inaugurated. .
For the rural elderly, there are scant health care facilities. Few nursing homes
exist, hospitals are far away, clinics are understaffed. In some areas, pharmacies

".do/mnot exist, ambulance and emergency services are beyond reach.

Mobile units are a partial answer, provided they are staffed by professionals
or paraprofessionals who. are able to. admimster medicines, inoculations, in;lec—
tions and allied necessities.

However, the medical profession is involved mainly in. dispensing physical
care, neglecting the mental, psychologicai and the socioeconomic problems that -
are allied health concerns.

. An integrated health care system, targeted toward the total person, is what is
needed, especially in rural areas where'there is a scarcity of specialists, psychia-
trists, and social workers. Regular screenings for glaucomsa, hypertension, and

. diabetes must be set up. Preventive medical care has been neglected too long.

Long-term health care, calls for regular health ‘examinations at no or low cost.
One great neglect is in the fleld of dental care. Dentists are few. and far between
in rural areas, hard to get to, expensive, and not covered by medicare. Dentures,
in many cases, are prohibitive, leading to nutritional problems.

"Visiting nurses, home-health aids, thérapists, could ease some of these wants.
Some type of team approach, with good-planning could be set up. This brought

. good results where peace corps developed methods" of this kind in other countries.

- Establishment of congregant sites in rural areasis very much the exception

- befcause. of distances involved and the inabi].ity to bring .the elderly to ‘one

designated place.

Mobile units, delivenng meals, could be a- solution Transport.ation could be
. provided to satellite installations. - ]

Assgistance with shopping and purchasing of food is another area that has beenA

neglected. Flagstaff has a project of this kind that seems to be working.

Providing fooqd itself, however, is not enough. Education must go hand-in-hand,
so that more can be learned concerning balance in expensive mshls, high protein

. foods, vitamins, special diets for hypertension and diabetes.

~ Nutritionists, dieticians, college extension people could hel in these areas.
Problens faced by the rural elderly ppor could, in many ihstances, be solved
through the legal process.. However, Iawyers are few in rural areas; expensive'
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even where available and, in many instances, lack knowledge of social security,
-wveterans benefits, food stamps, welfare programs, and such allied matters. Small
.. “claim -courts are far away.; transportation to them unavailable or beyond means.
- Frequently, bilingual aid is not available, leaving ‘many elderly with no means
Y- of explaining théir probleins, wants or desires. - e . - .
, ¥y care-or foster care is practically nonexistent in rural areas despite the
- .possible need. = . . S - IR . - '
" Community centers, service centers and other places for meeting, socialization, -
.. . -recreation: and education are hard to find in rursal areas. In cities it is easier
" to amass community.donations, contributions from church groups, civic and
 fraternal orders. In small communities, these groups have a hard time providing
for their own contlnuance and can give little aid to outsiders. : ' ' CT .
“Qrganizations #ike the United Way rarely span out to rural areas. Therefore, .
.= government aid-is a must, not necessarily financial aid, but the means to track
.. 'down the problems and work for the solutions. * _ : : ‘
- NS ' "

. ITEM 6. PAPER PREPARED BY RUTH R. HOUGHTON, IN COORDINA-
TION WITH ROBERT A. REED AND J. STEVEN SMITH, MARICOPA
COUNTY COMMUNITY SERVICES, PHOENIX, ARIZ.’ R

STANDARD METROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREAS AND RELATED
- o “GENERAY-PURPOSE BTATISTICS” , TR
- The purpose of thigs paper 1s to call attention to the problems encountered by
+ local governments in Arizona when th seek to obtain Fe¥leral funds to assist
them in providing 'services to residenis located at considerable distances from
~major cities, : - : - I ' _

In establishing eligibility criteria for various kinds of block grants, Federal
laws make. use—more oy less—of definitions that were developed by the Office
of Statistical Policy in the Bureau of the Budget “in order to present general-

- purpose statistics.” The following definitions affect eligibility for Federal funds.
. . They appear in instructions for use of , 1970 Census information published by
_ “"the Bureau of the Census. They are cited in many Federal statutes which
. establish block grant funding programs. R
Definitions N, . _ e , ‘ .
Urban-rural areas—Contain both urban and rural components. Within des- -
« . . ignated Urban-rural Areag, ‘“urban’ means: . =~ . .~ B
© 7 (1) Places of 2,500 inhabitants or more incorporated as cities, boroughs, vil-
lages, and towns (except towns in New England, New York, and Wisconsin). -
‘-g‘ "~ . {2) The densely settled urban fringe, whether incorporated or unincorporated, .
. of-urbanized areas. - ' I : : e
v - (3) Unincorporated places ot 2,500 or more inhabitants. L
© «Rural” means everything not included in. (1), (2), or (3) above. . .
Urbanized .areas.—Contain a central city of 50,000 or mdre population plus
* .. the surrounding closely settled incorporated or unincorporated areas which meet
- certain criteria of population size and density” “IIrbanized areas differ from
standard metropolitan statistical areas chiefly in excluding the .rural portion
« -.. of counties composing SMSA’s and in excluding those places which; are sepa--
C .rated by rural territory from densely populated fringe around the central city.”?
.. A standard metropolitan siatistical area.—Consists of ‘a .county or group. of
counties containipg at least one city having a population. of more than 50,000,
plus adjacen anties which are metropolitan in character and,are economically
and socially integrated with the central city.* H o
- An important factor omitted from the above definitions is that of distance. In
addition, an assumption. is made that if a community lies within an SMSA, it -
.is  antomatically “economically and socially integrated with the central city.”
Such an assumption is questionable.’ Ce - ' T .
" We would have no objection to use of the definitions described above for con-
venienee in gatHering data, but we protest some of the other usés to which the
.definitions are put by lawmakers and Federal administrators. L

s See ‘attachment 1. TN, =
- 8 Sge attachment 1. :
- 4 See attachment 1.
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- within the State as designated by the Bureau of the Census™.®

EXAMPLES OF THE USE OF BUREAU OF BUDGET DEFINITIONS FOR PURPOSES
: ' OTHER THAN DATA COLLEOTION

' Housing and Community Development Act of 1974.-—-1!‘01‘ purposes of alloeat- -
ing community development funds under the act, Maricopa County is not *rural” -

because it is contained within an SMSA, It's not an ‘“urban county” either be-s
cause it does not contain a population of more than 200,000 after deductions
from the county population total.of the populations of the § citles within the
county which contain more than 50,000 people each.® Some 89,929 residents of
Maricopa County live in unincorporated areas, outside the jurisdiction of any’
unit of local government except county government, ' S i
Of all community development funds appropriated  (except for discretionary
and ‘‘hold barmless’ funds), 80 percent are allocated to metropolitan areas and
20 percent to nonmetropolitan areas. Primary consideration is given to ‘metro-
politan cities—those with more than 50,000 people. ' . :
. The small towns of Maricopa County have a problem. Because they are defined
a8 “urban’” by virtue of their location im an. SMSA, they are precluded fronr com-
peting for nonmetropolitan funda. Because the Community Development Act gives

preference to the five “metropolitan cities” in Maricopa County for allocations -

of metropolitan area funds; the remaining ‘‘units of general local government®
in Maricopa County are left to compete for discretionary funds.® . : )

For purposes of allocating funds for housing under-the Housing and Com-=
munity Development Act. of 1974, every community located within an SMSA
is' by definition not rural.™ Within thia,\d‘eﬁnitiori, all towns in Maricopa County
are urban, - - ; ' - : - S

. : TRANSPORTATION

'The Urban Mass Transit Act of 1964 uses “urbanized nrea;' as its basic unit
~.for the allocation of Flederal funds. In section 1603(c) of that act $500 million
are sét aside ‘“‘exclusively forjassistance in areas other than urbanized areas (as

"« defined in section 1604 (n) (3‘)"‘. Section 160%(a) (3) states: ‘“The tegm ‘urban-

ized -area’ means an area so designated by the Bureau of the Census, within
boundaries which shall be fixed by responsgible State and loeal officials in coopera-
tion with each other, subject to approval by the Secretary, and which shall at
a minimuam, in the case of any such area, encompass the entire urbanized area

The ‘“‘urbanized area’ designated by the Maricopa Association of Governments
for transportation planning coentains only 17 percent of the land area of Maricopa

+ ~ County. (See map, attachment 2.) Three incorporated towns and several popula-

tion. clusters are located outside the MAG Transportation Planning Area. The
incorporated. towns are: Buckeye, population 2,675, 35 miles from Phoenix; Gila
Bend, population 2,300, ¢4 miles from . Phoenix ; ~Wickenburg, population 2,908
G4 miles from Phoenix. : iR ‘ ) -C
- The nnincorporated clusters outside the MAG Transportation Planniﬁ?g' ‘Area

are Beardsley, Wittmann, Circle Citxy, Aguila, Allenville, Harquehala Valle
Queen Creek, Higley, and East Mesa. ‘ ] q _3:-'

. - : QUESTIONS

. Does the definition in the Urbhan Mass Transit Act preclude use of Federal
funds -for transportation services in communities loeated outside the MAG
Plil?ning. Area? . S e ' ‘ »
.. If a department within county government should apply for tran
funds to serve population clusters outside the urbanized ﬂge‘gs, W‘haél rt?sm;gg
. could be expected on the use of those funds? ' - - :
Would service have to be restricted to areas outside the urbanized area?

Could transportation- bé provided from points outside the urbanized area t-o.

«~ polrits inside the urbanized area? .

Could residents on the periphery of the urbanized area be served by a trans-

portation service established primarily for residents of the communities outaide
the urbanized area ? - T : '

, 'Wand Cnmmunli::} Development of 1074: T - ] v I ‘ 3
D‘_.ﬂ{}l%l C‘:;;"C“;'mlg%(a”- %}_ .30: o o : Title I, Community 'Development,
.8. Codes, e 42, gection 5 , “Specla scretiona i '
plement V. Jag, 21, 107i-Jan, 18, 1078. © oo e ry Fund,” 1870 Edition, Sup-

. . tIbid., fltle 43, section 14900,.* Definitions.””

© SIbld., title 49, “‘Transportation.”
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 dividysals and for low-income families as gasoline prices have reached new highs.

“. .Pevelopiment of alternatives to transportation by private automobile has become | '

increa,aingl’y iinpo_l’tgnt; . s.

EXAMPLES OF OTHER PROBLEMS CAUSED nrﬁn';mons-orn:p i
-{1) Small municlpalities are hard pressed to maintain streets, roads, and other
_ public facilities because of inflated coats, The 12 incorporated towna in Maricopa
County with populations under 10,000 might have benefited from capital improve-
ment projects enumerated under title VI of the Comprehensive BEmployment and
Training Act, “including construction, rehabilitation, alteration, or improvement
. of water and waste disposal facilities”.®* However, such projects are not permitted
" for any community located within an SMSA, regardless of its size.
. {2) Comparisons of program costs in federally assisted programs are
based on designations of ‘‘urban’” or “rural”’—wi no £
evaluation, This practice causes unit cost comparisons to be made without -
. consideration of the special problems encountered by. program operators in
. isolated communities, which really are rural in cliaracter (not urban), regardless
" of thelr designation by the Bureau of the Census. . L _ "
. We urge the Arizona Congressional Delegation~and the Executive Office of -
.~ -the. President to recognize that Arizona and.otlfer Southwestern States have"
".-. pProblems that cannot be resolved through the application of remedies developed .
- - for.heavily populated regions of

frequently

- Pléase include our differences in your deliberations as you plan for government -
3 reorganization and for new programs. . ' ' L

Anm_&nmnm'r. 1.—Kxcerprs From U.S. Buikrau oF THE CENsua “1970 CENSUS
D T : ‘Users’ GUIDE'Y ) - ) :

- 16. Orban-rural areas (population)—According to the definition adopted for
usé in the 1960 census, the urban population compromised all persons living in:

* (A) Places of 2,600 inhabitants-or more incorporated as cities, boroughs,
villages, and towns (except towns in N

~ _(B) The densely settled urban fringe, whether incorporated onunincorporated,
difurbanized areas. - . S

~ (C) Towns in New England and townships in New Jersey and Pennsylvania.
.which egbntain no incorporated- municipaliti
25,000 1
1,500 persons or more per square mile. . : ) -
(D) Counties in States other than the New England States, New Jersey, 2
Pennsylvania that have no incorporated muni

_ 1ieipalities within their boundaries )
.. and have a density of 1,500 persons or more per square mile. -

_ (E) Unincorporated places of 2,600 or more inhabitants. g o
Note: Rules (C) and (D) have been dropped for the 1970 census. Therefore,
.rural areas are those remaining areas ndt falling into one of the categorles set-
forth by deflnition (A), (B), or (XE). : ' .

. The Bureau of the Census uses a one-digit numer _
to classify enumeration districts as urban, rural, a combination of these. The -

- urban-rural code designations are as follows: O=—urban and l=rural. . ..

. 17. Urbanized areas (UA)—An urbanized area contains a city (or twin citles)

. of 50,000 or more population (central city) plus the surrounding closely settled "
incorporated and urmincorporated areds which meet certain cpiteria or population .
size or density. Beginning with the 1950 Censuses. of Popillation and Housing,
statistics have been presented for urbanized areas, which were ‘established - pri-
marily.to distinguish-the urban from the rural population in the vicinity of large
cities. They differed from. SMSA’s" chiefly in “excludng the rural portions of
counties composing the SMSA’'s and excluding those places which were . sep-
arated by rural territory from densely populated fringe dro
Also, urbanized areas are defin

e code on the summary tapes

ed on the basia of the populdtion distributi

Transpo ortation - problems have Mme'ucﬁﬁ'fb;'ml'y.and-handicaPﬁéd in--

ith no other factors included in

ew England, New Yorlk; and Wisconsini). '

Iastern United States and Pacific coastal areas.”

: es-.as subdivisions and have either -
habitants or more, or a population of 2,600 to 25,000 and a density Q:>

- A

d the central city.

. i on at
the time of the census, and the o

refore the boundaries are not permanent... -
Contiguous urbanized areas ‘with central cities in-the same SMSA are com-
. bined. Urbanized areas with central cities in different SMSA/'s are not combined,
except that a single urbanized area was established’in each. of the two standard
consolidated areas. .. ‘ o
'~ Essentially the same defin
. with two exceptions.

-

ition ‘criteria are being followed in 1970 as in 1960

» Ibid., tifle 29, “Labor.” section 904(.3,,@?...-.; S S

- + I v

’ .fd
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(A) The decision not to recognize selected towns in New- England and town-
ships in Pennsylvania and New Jersey as urban places under special rules will
affect the definition of solne areas in these States. Included in urbanized areas
will be only the portions of towns and townships in these States that meet. the.
rules followed in defining anized areas elsewhere in the United States. This
also affects Arlington Co » va.,, which will be considered an urban - unin- . -
corporated place rather than an urban by special rule county. . . o

- {B) A change has been introduced with regard to the treatment, ofpextended
cities (previously called “overbounded”™) that contain large areas of very low
. Qensity settlement. The decision to distinguish between urban and rural parts
~of extended cities in urbanized areas and to exclude the rural parts from the
urb_r.mfzed_ areas - will- help .to present a more accurate representation of the
population that s truly urban. Approximately 60 incorporated places are in-
volved of which about 20 are central cities. An alphabetic code “A'" appear-
ing on the census summary tapes will identify these particular areas.

Precensus.planning indicated approximately §0O potentigl new urbanized areas.
Those which prove to have a qualified central city or twin central cities in 1970
will appear, in the published reports. T -

‘ Maps in the metropolitan map series essentially cover the urbanized areas of
SMSA’s and contain ‘all recognized census houndaries down to the block level.
Two sets of four digit numeric codes for urbanized areas are contained in the -
1970 census tabulations. The potential urbanized area code will identify each
record (collection of related data items) in each urban fringe zone. This zone in-
cludes all of the area which has the potential of being part of an urbanized aren
. after the 1976 cénaus. The actual urbanized area code ‘uniquely identifies all
. records in each urbanized area. The tinal extent of the urbanized area and,
therefore, cach of the specific records that will contain this code is not deter-
\mined; untii- after the. 1970 census.
. The components of UA’s and their specific definitipnal criteria are as fgollows :
- 17.1. Centralwity of an urbanized area—An urbanized aren contains at least
" one city which had 50,000 inhabitants in the census as well as the surrounding
closely. settled Aincorporated and unincorporated areas that meet the criteria for
_ urban fringe areas. (There are a few urbanized areas where tlrere are *twin
i central cities” that have combined population of at least 50,000.) All persons
residing in an urbanized area are included in the urban population. .
17.2. Urban fr¥inge—In addition to its central city or cities, an urbanized area
: -also contains the. following types of contiguous areas, which together- consti-
" tute its urban fringe: : T ’ :
(A) Incorporated places with 2,500 inhnbitants or more. . = :
. {(B) Incorporated places with Iess than 2,500 inhabitants, provided each has & ¢
closely settled arepsof 100 dwelling tinjts-or more, e . )
. (©C) Enumeration districts in unincorporated areas with a population density
of 1,000 inhabitants or more per square mile. (The area of large nonresidential
tracts devoted to such urban land uses as railroad yards, factories, and cemeteries
‘is excluded in-computing the population density.) - : ’
. (D) Other enumeration districts in unincorporated territory with lower popu-
lation density provided that it serves onf of the following purposes: (1) To
‘eliminate enclaves; (2).To close identations in the urbanized nrea of one mile or
- less neross the open end; and (3) To link outlying enumeration districts of
qualifying density that were no more than 1% miles from the main body of the*
urbanized area. ‘ | ) . o T .
A change in the definition since 196Q involves dropping the use of towns in the
New England States; townships in New Jersey and Pennsylvania, and counties
- . elsepvhere which were classified as *urban by special rule.” These areas or their
parts, will qualify as part of the urbanized area only if they meet rule £g)_
ahove. - - ST N
. 18. Standard Metropolitan Statistical Areas (SMSA’s)-——The concept of an
SMSA-has been developed in order-to present general-purpose statistics. On the
basis of the criteria listed below, the geographical boundaries of SMSA’s ‘are .- .
drawn by the.Office of Statistical Policy. in the Bureauy of .the Budget with the
advice of representatives of the major Federal statistical agengies. A four-:
digit code identifies each SMSA., These codes are défined in FederalPInformation
I'rocessing Standard Publieation, No. 8. S T A
In 1960, there are 215 SMSA’s in the United States and Puerto Ricoj; as of
1969, tliere are 233. Generally speaking an SMSA consists of a county or group -
of counties containing at least one city (or twin cities) having a DPopulation
ofs 50,000 or more plus adjacent counties. which are metropolitan in character’
and are economically and sociually integrated with the central-city. In New

.
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Enzlané, townn a.nd cltlea rnther than countl.es are- t.he units used in deﬂn-
" ing BMSA's. The name-of the central city or cities is used as the .name‘of the

SMSA. (see figure 2.) There 18 no limit to the number of adjacent counties-in- -
.. <luded in the SMSA as long as they are integrated with the centralcity nor is-.
an  SMSA limited to a single State; boundaries may cross State lines, as in

-the case of the Washington, D.C.-Maryland-Virginia SMSA.

Where the current population reports series presents statistics for the metro-r

.politan and nonmetro tan populations, “meétropolitan’” refers to persons re- .

siding Iin SMBA’'s and “nonmetropolitan” -refers to persons not reslding in an .

B SMSA even though they inay live ina city. p _
v ] , ) ] )
. .

=
L _J

-~ -
) o
! ot
-
- .
A . R f ~
- : )
: . * - x
-r -' :
’ . - .
) >b \
. . R . 1. 1y .
. . - . ) - : -
C . ) C o b
-~ - N - _" -.
: = ' . N
. i R » )
. p L
“-‘
- 6F
' ‘ J T
- ’; T




t ' v & . COEE. TS
‘ ‘ | LN ' ) M

l o : o ' et R T r
., " . . ) - ‘ ) ) ) . ' , " o

w2 STANDRD HETROPOUTAN STATTIALAREYS -
~y - MEASOHND DY S, WAEAV OF T mtouwuqtu.w; : *m

v - ‘ )

L
iy, . ) o

. o v o bV
‘ ' v e
. ' o T
. i

L e Y / R

&) ! / . R

| M |\ /

754

’ TR0
{ 1] [
+Q ey T f‘. b.u'l v
D',"y v . ' ' I . ) o ‘ ",'V?l"'
LR | B CE saeuna g O e e oy o, )
. A Com v “" . L.“.:N..:.._? '

] Cull ) e .
e D "'N [ -lﬂ (VYL . { . ‘
‘ . — I L ' WA 1O 1IN

O WHAY O uavIwT

T ) ’ .
: . ! M ‘ ) []




3
-

_ Criteria for SMSA's: .~ oo o A
'-(A) Population size—each SMSA must include at least:
-(1) Ome city with 50,000 inhabitants or more, ons SR L
(2) Two cities-having contiguous boundaries and constituting, for general =~ -
economiec and social purposes, a single community with & camb d population of
©.  at least 50,000, the amaller.of which must have a popalation o¥at least, 15,000.
- If two or more adjacent counties each have a'city of 50,000 inhabitants or more _-
. -and the citiea are within 20 miles.of each other (city limits to city limits), they
will be inciluded'in the same area unless there-is definite evidence that the two
cities aré not economically and soclally integrgted. e » ' -
. -{B) Metropolitan chdracter of outlying counties—specifically, the following - ..
. ecriterla must be met: . ° : ' PR TER : o
~ (1) At least 75 percent of the labor force of the county must be In the non- .
. -agricultural labor force. - = el _ ST e . o
- »  (2) The county must meet at least one of the following ‘conditions: o
o {(a) It must have 50 percent-er more of its population living in contiguous
‘minor civil divisions having a density of at least 150 persons per square mile,,
. inan unbroken chain of minor civil divisions with such density radiating from
. a central city in the axea. o _ .o S RO S
.+ (b) The number of nonagricultural workers employed in the county must
- equal ‘at least 10 percent of the number of nonagricultural workers employed ...
. in the county containing the largest city in the area, or the.E aqutlying county
. . must be the place of -employment of at least 10,000 nonagricultural workets. . |
o (¢)- The nonagricultural labor force liyving in the county ‘must equal at least
.10 percent of the nonagricultural labor farce living in the county containing the
‘ -‘__*largest city in the area, or‘the-outlying cournty must be the place of resldence(
. " of a nonagricaltural 1abor force of at least 10, T . _ ) ' -
_ "(O) Integration of central county and outlying counties—sufficient nomic
- and social communication: (1) At least 15 percent aof the workers living in the -
‘given outlying county must work in the county or counties containing the. -
central city or cities of the area, or (2) At Ieast 25 percent of those working
in the given outlying county must live in the'cZ unty or counties containing the .

v

S

central city or cities of the area. . iV of B : _ .
(D) In New. England, 'where city and town\ are ‘administratively more im- = -
portant than thezcounty and data are compil “locally for those minor civil
. divislops, cities and towns are the units used in defining- SMSA's. Here, a popula- -
tion déhsity criterion of at least 100 persons per square mile is used as the .
~ measure of metropolitan character and the integration critggia for the towns and
_ ¢itied are similar tocriserion (G). o . ) - Co T
-18.1,Central city of an SMSA—The largest city in an SMSA 'is always a cen-
tral city.  Ome or two additional cities may be secondary central cities in the _
SMSA on the basis and in the order of the following criteria: - ‘_ SR
(A) The additional city or cities must have a population of one-third or more .
of that of the largest city and “a minimnum population of 25,000 except that both
‘cities are central cities in those instances where cities quality under—&A) (2) of -
- the criteria for SMSA'’s. : T T . . | I -
(B) The additional city or cities must. have at least 250,000 inhabltants.
18.2. Ring of an SMSA—The ring is all af the SMSA that is not part of the
central city. itself. This concept is used in the population.census to provide ¥n-
- formation on commuting patterns of workers. . ‘
= Repo, from the 1970 census will include all existing SMSA’s. Boundries will.
not be redrawn until 1972. S . - : - : —

S . 7T 19. Standard Consolidated Areas (SCA’s)—In view-of the mspecial importance
of the metropolitan cémplexes around two of the Nation's largest cities, New
York and Chicago, several contiguous SMSA’s and additional counnties that do.
not meet the formal integration criteria but do have other strong interrelation- .
ships have been combined into SCA’s known a8 the New York-Norxiheastern New .

- Jereey SCA, and the. Chicago-Northwestern Indiana SCA., - - . S

.. In census tabulations, a. one-digit alphabetic code is ‘assigned to these two .
SOA’s. They sre as followa: (A) New York SMSA, Newark (N.J.): SMSBA,’
 Jersey City (N.J.) SMSA, Paterson-Clifton-Passaic (IN.J.) SMSA, and Middle- -

sex and Somerset Counties in New Jersey; (B) ' Chlcago SMSA and Gary-Ham-_ ,
mond-Hast Chicago SMSA in Indiana. o L - oL .
‘20, Universal % Code (UAC)-—A1 central cities"df SMSA’s, selected towns, -

-and all counties d central business districts in the U.S. are assigned a five-
digit numeric Universal Area Code. UAQC’s dre assigned to each area requiring
separate identification in the population Ycensus tabulations of mobility and .
pla& Ot work- . N - ) - ) . . " ' ’ ) ‘ ' o - :
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The level of a . UAO 18 lndlcated ln ‘the tabulations by a one-digit numeric
1 ‘code. The levels are: Oou,nty (1). town (New England) (2), city (3), and :

central business dlstrlct (4)

757

N

& ATTACHMENT 3.—PROPOSED POPULATION DISTRIBUTION FOR MARICOPA COUNTY, 1985 AND 2000
Pegcant Parcent * Parcent Petceht‘ Percept
) . : ~Of total of total : of total increasé increasa.
Planning area 1975 . county 1985  county 2000  county 13975-85 1975-2000
- AVONARI®. ce e e e 9,608 0.8 14100 = 0.9 36, 300 1.6 ‘-46.8 ° 271.9
Chandler.._ .o oo ceeceolnoaas '22. 659 - 1.8 42,500 2.6 92,700 4.0 87.6y 309.1
64 .3 7.5 .5 13, 500 -.6 105.8 270.4
.6 14, 700 .9 45, 500 2.0 108. 8 546. 4
57 97.7 6.1 54,800 6.7 37.0 ‘117.1
.4 9, 400 .6 35,900 - 1.6 94,0  641.0
.3 5, 000 .3 8. 000 .3 16.7 86.
9.4 160, 800 10.0 223, 500 9.7 37.4 90.
.. 15, 800 1.0 17, 400 .8 - - 37.0 50.9
1.3 23,400 - 1.5 67, 700 2.9 40.3 306.0
- 86.0 802, 200 49.8 1,042, 100 45 .4 14.9 49.3
6.3 92,700 5.8 06, 400 4.6 18.0 35.4
. .3 -3,7 .2 6. 800 .3 8.8  100.0
1.5 162, 700 10.1 184, 000 8.0 73.0 95 6
.3 4,7 - .3 - 19,000 .8 24.4 402.9
oungtown_ ... _see.o. N .2 2, .2, 2,200 . .1 0. 10.0
asricopa County ln:ldo urban ) : i
plannlnl 1 T L, 80, 632 6.5 128, 745 B.O y 204, 200 89 59.7 153.2
Stlbloul urban phnnlnl . S . : o
A ¢ S 1,229, 320 98.6 1,587,645 98.5 2,260,000 98.4  29.1 . 83.8.
such-yo-..-.--'.--'. ......... . - 1.2,675 2 3,800 .2 a ooo .3 42.1 199.1
Gija Bend. . ... cenmrtsamm—an 12,300 .2 3,300 .2 2 43.5  108.7
Wickenburg. ... __ ... ... 12,908 .2 4. 500 .3 8 000 .3 54.7 175.1
Marlcopa County outsldo urban : : .
planning adea. .. oooaaeeaan 9,297 \.8 12,755 8 16, 200 .7 3.2 . 743
Subtotal, remainder of ‘ . .
county. .o ceecnacman - 17.1__88 1.4 24,355 1.6 37,000 . - 1.6. _ 4.8 115. 4
Totale o oo iccecanan 1,246,500 %100.0 1,612,000 %100.0 2,297,000 ¢ 100. 0 29.3 84.3
1 Exiallnz city limits only.
_ 3 May not add due to rounding. v
Note: DES lhtl:lics Accepted by MAG Managsment Gommiuae on Aug. 17, 1977
— A Y ’ -
——
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5 o  Appendix 2 R .
. STATEMENTS SUBMITTED BY THE HEARING AUDIENCE
 During the course of the hearing, a form was made available by the
chairman to those attending who wished to make suggestions-and rec-
ommendations but were unable to testify because og time limitationgy
The form read as follows: o L o
DrAR SENATOR DECONOINI : If there had been time for everyone to speak at t&:a

hearing on “The Nation's Rural Elderly,” in Tucson, Ariz.,, on November 7, 1997,
‘Iwould have said: . ° T .' n .

"The following replies were received :

P 8
-~

—

- GWENDOLYN M. BEDFroBRD, PHOENIX, ARIZ, + . e

The fact that the Phoerix hearing on November 12 was devoted exclusively
to the problems of the Indians was an advantage not only for the Indian tribes
but also for all‘the elderly living in rural areas because their situation, so well
presented by the representatives of{(both the-iarge and small,tribes, is a severely
aggravated version of the rural problem which must be understood by both the
legisiative and executive branches of the Federal Government. = .

The hearipg schedule, however, provided no opportuhity for the presentation
of the problems of the rural elderly in Maricopa County in a.-location within

- the county., Deapite the fact that the U.S. Bureau of the Census has designated
‘the county as one of the two standard metropolitan statistical areas in the State,
our county does indeed have a rural problem. Since this was the case, testimony
in writing was prepared apd-hand-delivered to Ms. Lois Pfau, serving as the

;.. hearing officer in the absence of Senator DeConcinl who left before testimony
* ° was completed. Coples of supplementary data not.on hand on November 12 were
mai to Ms. Pfau on Monday, November 14. . R

o Included was a more general discussion of tht_a Arizona rural problem.

- MARIA L -CABAVED, AJO, Amz. _

. We need funds to compensate for “Snowbirds' for at least 6 months out of the
vear:; housing for low-lncome: and senior. citizens; transportation for all to
Tucson ; and medical help for all senior citizens not covered by medicare. -

 Myr. A. Davis, ForesT Hrrrs, N.X. -

I would haveq said that the'loeal community should manage most of the welfare.
of the aged; hpwever, should they lack the personnel, an attempt should be made
to enlist, {f ssible, volunteers from. local .colleges, especially those whose .
conrses related to mocial services. To supplement these services, the State
should dispatch representatives to the local community ns often as necessary. The

. list of old age people should be supplied by the Social Security board to the rural
- welfare community. Also, to have the reciplents of the welfare problem to stimu-
late interest in other old age reciplents, the Federal Government should con-
tribute most of the cost of welfare. Federal officials should utilize accounting
methods for all dollars contributed to the aged. - _

(758) )
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' Mo¥nx DraTon, WHY, An.u. "

'Y am one. of the “Snowbirds” spending 8 months of the year at Why, Ariz.
. (11 mmiles from Ajo), and only 4 months in Denver. I agree Arigona should receive

~ ~~funds for the winter visitors to help the local sites. .
" - Improved transportation would.

Ajo to take them to medical facilitfes in Tuscon, Phoenix—a traveling bus with

.doctor, hurse to come in once a month or so—to check eyes, etc. Even to get to

- . some entertalnment in larger cities would be a treat. I know in Denver many

wonderful help to the senior citizens of .

thinge are available to senior citizens due to the fact they have vans available

: to transport the people.

o .o ZxTA Dovn;;‘ IOXENSBURG, ARIZ. T : o
" We need low-cost housing, transportation for the elderly, a larger facility for
serving hot meals, and recreational facilities. Co. L= o

Magta O. SCALANTE, AJO, ARIZ. - -

1 would say that whatever Ann White and Mark Pobhle said is every word the
truth. It is very muchk what I would have sald because I have seen a lot of the :

. need in this samall city of Ajo, especially at the senior citizens’ hall, and at how

" high the property taxes are. So I thank every one of you for letting me come to
this Special Committee om Aging meeting. My special thanks to Senator Domenicl
iand lGoned gresaman Uda I thank you all very much-—all the ones that were
Avolved. . - : : : o ‘ - :

: " ‘ Erxa L. PRxDER, Wtégr.nnuia, ARIZ.

Ay nporta.tioh, health, housing: These projects would help our area very ° "
muc o | : ' .

Elderly senior citizens should be able to work as long as they are able and want
to, with no penpalty.for the amount they may earn. The Government will still
recelive moeial gecux_'lty moneys from all seniors that _contlnu‘e to work.

- . . . ‘ - N P
. _ . Jaumrs FENDER, WICKENBURG, Anrz, - -
. More transportation is needed to take the elderly shopping, to doctors, and . °
bring them In to nutrition centers. . o ' -
‘ We also need better housing and better health services. i -
+  YTet senlor citizens, after the age of 62, earn all they- want to and not lose any - .
soclial securlfy. ' ‘ S -

L
-

U : Aones KiNa, APACHE JUNCTION, ARIZ.

As a volunteer in the Apache Junction meals-on-wheels program, and as a
~ former social worker with 40 years’ experience, I feel qualified to add my com-
- ments to point out the great need in this area for a homemaker program as well
‘as an expanded meals-on-wheels program. While the present meals for the aged
- merved In a central'l tion to able-bodied persons have great merit, there iz a

much greater need fpr care of shut-ins who I found to be living, sometimes, in -~

unbelievable conditifns. If there is tax money to be spent, it seems to me that
the need Is not £ well dressed, ambulatory people who drive up in big cars, -
~ eat a good meal for 50¢, and then drive off, but rather for tlie really poor aged
< people who, through no fault of thelr own, are in need. s T
. - & R -

> —
L -

. Arim: LARMEY, WILLCOX, ARIZ. .
Manj times local school systems would be glad to allow groups of elderly
people to use thelr schoolbuses. But the school Insurance policles do not cover

r

by - ’
LA U




. people can be served wiarm meals at least once a day.

. 760

such use and the cost of a 'pollc:r:v for such use is so High that the groups cannot
afford it. Cannot the Federal Government develop,. & foverage at a minimal cost

- for elderly, disabled, etc., groups to be able to allopwd communities to make use
of school vehicles for special trips when they are available? ' : S

TL.ENICE M. L.OSEE, WIOKENBURG, ARIZ.

What the elderly is in need of is health care clinics and .things in that lne.
~Also, the elderly need some kind of transportation, such as buses. o
And what they nced badly is housing for the elderly. : E

» ‘-

MARY McGRATH, TUcCBON, ARIZ. » _
It appears that there will bé no one to represent the views of-the riral elderly

J. . women at the National Women’s Conference in Houston this month. Perhaps the

tax dollars used for the Houston conference could have better_"qe;r.ved all of the

" national population by not having been spent. ~ :

[

GrAcE L. NovorNY, WICKENBURG, ARIZ.

The sen((:r citizens of 'Wickenburg need low-cost-housing. They need trans
portation to get prescriptions-at the drug store out at the new. location west.of
town—too far te walk if they were even able, which they are not. .o

The senior .citizens need transportation to alrlines. The senior citizens of
Wickenburg need a building large enocugh for recreation and a place where more

5t +
_.-—.-—l— - . ’ a

VIoLA F. PENNALA, TUCSON, ARIZ.

-«

_"You questioned the panel about raiging the earnings limitation for -moclial .
security recipients who work. I happen to be one who works. I have had to
lay off 6 months a year for the 4 vears I have recelved social security and have
to live on my income. I will be happy.if they remove the limitation.: After all;
if ¥ earn $6,000 instead of $3,000, I will be contributing that much more to the
social security fund and that helps those who can’'t work. I also believe the
minimum payments should be increased. i .

‘ "~ ME. AND MRS. HAROLD PEPPER, TUOSOK, ARIZ.

Transportation is what we néed in Catalinga on'Wilds Rbnd off Oracle: they
are cutting our hours down to 4 hours because there is not enough people com-

_ ing. The reason is there 18 no way for them to get here. Our area covers qui_te-

a large area. Some older people that used to drive éan't now. .
I know of one lady .that lives on Hardy Road who would love to come but

.her kids work and they won’t let her drive.-She had heart surgery and when

she walks she staggers all over. We have very nice people; they like to do .
things. We play cards, make crafts and ceramics, do puzzles, and play pool and
other games. I know the center has changed my life; I don’t even need as‘much
medicine and it gives us older people an incentive to keep our appearance nicer
because we've got somewhere to go and someohe to care; it seems our kids are
too busy to bother with us. : o !

T

ADA REYNOLDS, WICKENBURG, ARIZ.

We need transportation for elderly to new shopping cehtérs,.lowécost housihg, '
and service to airports,. o , _ : o . .

~
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Josn-n M. chnnn, SIERRA Vm-u, ARz, )

YT am-& senior citiz.en and I, appreciate all’ that the government and other.
organigations, are doing for us, but am confused.as to why the peOple with-the.
‘1ast word can nullify everything.
- Myself and others were dlsmissed trom -driving vans serving ‘the’ elderly solely
, because of our age, without the benefit of- a physical a check on my driving
' ~record character, personal habits, etc.
*. The reason we lost our jobs was because the insurance on- us was’ set so high ;
Do tlxe project said they couldn't affora it. .
;. - I would challenge my dismissal, but was told I would anger our sponsor who
- I understand, we need. 8o I didn’t takeé any action, as. I would not do anythinw
to jeopardize the program, as we enjoy it very much. -
- I anything can be done for us drivers, 'without harm to the project, we would
appreciate it. :

ANTONIO Sms:o e Mm.mn, Anrz.

I think we need better transportntion to pick up peoplé. Some people have no /
‘way to get to the center. They don't know when or where they will be picked
T up. We would have more people if we had better transportation.

R I " Mps. FRANK Serour, EL¥RIDA, Ariz.

--My name is Mrs. Frank Sproul (Kay to my friends). As a title IX worker for
the Cochise senior nutrition project, I have been able to become more actively
- interested in working with the elderly.-I had worked with the I & R program
for néarly 2 vyears and’'when I heard they-needed a clerk-typlat for the nutrition
praject I applied because I had worked with most of these people with the I & R
program. These two programs, I & R and the nutrition project, have made me
- wvery aware of the needs of the elderly in our county—and a most urgent need
" in Elfrida where I reslde is transportation.’
Blfrida 18 a farming ‘community situated about 25 miles north of Douglas -
and it has a population of about 600 people in a radius of about ‘™ miles. About
. one-half of these people are senior citizens. Théey need transportation to Douglas,
. Willcox, or Tucson for doctors’ a-ppointments, hospital tests, etc. A bus is no
golx:tﬂon as appoi.ntments are at various times of the day and . with different
octors. ‘ '
The way RSVP (retired senfor volunteer prdgram) used to work wag ideal.
- Retired seniors, who counld still drive, would transport the elderly who had no
‘transportation A driver would take two or three people at a time on a certain
day. The retired senlors were recompensed for their gas mileage. It gave the
_retired. seniors something to do and made them feel needed. It also gave the -
retired seniors information on the needs of that community: so their purpose -
‘was two-fold. But RSVP guidelines no longer allow thls and the problems with.
-'insurance have yet to be overcome. . - .
Possible solutions ; ‘
(1) Have the Bureau on Aging find a solution on insurance for these people
who transport. people—perhaps group. insurance.
_ (2) Permit RSVP to provide finds for reimbursing VOIunteers for mileage
. - 'involved 1n transporting people to and from necessary services.
I wish your indulgence to consider this problem of the aged in small com-
muntities like BElfrida where massive bureaucracy is not needed but a few dollars

with flexibility could be of great help and use. /—\

- ' &
BERNICE VILLA WICKENEUBG, “ARiIz. _
We need transportation for the e]deriy—especlally for those who llve out of

town a little way. If they had transportation they would be able to take ad-
vantage of heg].t:h progrnms and nutrition programs which are set up. for the

elderly.
rS . :
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WinLtamM H. WAENE, TucsoN, ARIz. -

 We really have a 'great need for transportation ,"g::}it'_h'ere in C:’ntafin_a-. It is
impossible for us to increase the number of our pairticipants without having.*
‘some way to pick them up. We enjoy our center and would .surely feel badly if -

& 1t had to be closed because we have no way of transporting the elderly.. I feel
_the need is very crucial. : -

_ PuyLLIS WEST, AJO, ARlz.
I would say 1ilcuse send us help for foot service at least once a month and we-
also need a new bus as our bus broke down a week ago, and everyone bad to walt
around for 2 hours until the bus was tixed. Also we iould like to ve o heariug
test sometime in the near future. . ‘ : : : ’

We also need new houses or apartments fm%t'l;e elderly.

I think it would be greatly appreciated if we ¢ 1d get legal aid. ) '\
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